


3

| 57

ormick

y, meier & mec

dearnle

86010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103
<] ]

o PHONE 242-

200 SIMMS BLDG.e P.d. BOX 1092

BLOG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 871

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK

10

1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE 2

o e i A A

e g g e e o e S TR A e s i

neeORE THH .

NI MEXKICO OYL CONSERVATION COMHISSION
CONVERENCE ROOY, STATE LAND OPFICE BUTLDING
SANTA T, HEW MEATCO
gontamber 27, 1972

FAMTINERL HEARING

e ah e 4 s 8 i I 4 T S e e 4 3 A o N R 4 e S

IN THE MATTER OF:

Casaes 4815
(Consolidated)

Apnlication of D. L. Hannifin for
compulsory pooling, Rddy County,
Mew Mexico, Case 4819; and
Application of Michael P. CGrace, 11,
and Corinne Grace for compulsory
pooling, rddy County, Hew Mexico,
Case #4836,

VVVVVVV\.JVVV

e bty e i S SR S T

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz
Lxaminer

e

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




3

PAGE

[~

10

Y. meier & mc cormic

11

12

13

dearnle

200 SIMMS BLDG.# P, 0, BOX 10024 PHONE 243-66010 ALDUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 47103

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EAST2ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

24

25

MR, U2 The Commisszion will consolidate the last
wo cases of the hearing today and now hear Cases 4819 and

1836, 4819 tostimony «will be heard first since that was the

anplizstion that was filed first.

T

e

MR, MATCH: Cases 4819, Avpplication of D,

Hannifin for compulsory nooling, Bddy County, MNew Mexico, and

Case 4336, Anplication of Michael I'. Grace’, II, and Corinne

Grace for compulsory vooling, I'ddy County, New Mexico.

MR. KELLAHIN: Tom Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox,

Santa Fe, New Mexico, appearing for the applicant D. ..

to be sworn.

-»

Hannifin and I have two witnesses

MR, COOLEY: William . Cocley, Burr & Coolevy,

Farmington, New Mexico, aopearing on behalf of the applicants

Iz, and Corinne Grade,

Are there any other appearances?

Cooley, do you have some witnesses here to bhe

sworn?

MR, COOLEY: We have three witnesses, two of whom

are vpresent.

(whereupon, Mr. Bill LeMay was called to the stand

and sworn.)

* & * ® %

 WILLIAM J. LeMAY,

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his o.cth,

testified as follows:

R
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DIRECT BXASTHATION

BY MR, KELLANTH

0 Mr. LeMay, will vou nlease state vour name and
occupation?

A ‘william J. LeMay, consulting geologist, Santa Fe, New
Mexico.

Q that is your involvement with Mr, D. L. Hannifin with

regard to this apnlication?

A I was asked by Mr. Hannifin to make a geological study
of South'Carlsbad Pool, esnecially in the vicinity of
‘Section 24, Townshin 22 South, Range 26 Fast, where

he owns acreage.

0 Have you made that studv?
A Yes, I have.
0 ‘Have you previously testified before this Commission

and had your qualifications as a geologist accepted and
made a matter of récord? |
A Yes, sir.
MR, KELLAHIN: Mr. Examiner, are the witness'
qualifications acceptable?
MR, UTZ: Yes, sir, they are.

MR. COOLEY: Mf. Fxaminer, I have a question at

- this point as to who the real party in interest is in this

cacc, whether it be Mr. Hannifin or whether it be some other

group. Could I inquire of counsel?
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M, FELLAHTY: #c. Hannifin desirved to be

designated the operator of this particular weil.

MR, UTZ: Does he have controlling interest in the
acroagqe?

R, KELLAHNIN: Yes, sir, he does.

MR, COOLEY: It was my imoression “rom sveaking
with My, Uanmnifin this morning that he had in some fashion
contractually dealt with this acreage to another comrany and
that he was not the real rnarty at interest,

MR, KELLAHIN: Well, his intent is to be the real
party in interest. e has obtained‘experﬁise from cthex
individuals to assist him in the operation of this well and
he intendes to rely on those individuals, but he still retains
his interest. UHe stili had the right to érill and he retains
the right to assign the interest.

MR. UTZ: Does he intend to operate the well
himéelf?

MR, KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

9) (By Mr. Kellaﬁin) Mr. LeMay, directing vour attention
to this particular application, I assume you have

prenared some exhibits with regard to this apolication?

A Yes, I have.

0 Will you please refer to what has been marked as
Applicant's Exhibit Mumber 1 and identify it and

describe what information it contains? . J




dearnley,

200 SIMMS BLDG.eP.0. BOX 1092 e PHONE 243-00810 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

k 

ineler & mc cormic

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLOG. EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEX!ICO 87108

2>

10

i1

12

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE ')

Hxhibit 1 is a wo]Ivlncation man in the South Carlshad
field arca, You will notice thoe éifcles around tle
various comnloetoed wells, "They are color coded according
to the formations that are vroductive and are being
produced within that well.

The area of interest is in the extreme northwest
part of the South Carlshad Pool, between two wells which
Crace is currently drilling and I assume in the process
of comnleting.

Basically, what this map shows, is thernroration
unit which would be assigned to a well in the South
Carlshad Pool, being the south half of Section 24,
Township 22 South, Range 26 East. To date, the
majority of completions»are from the Morrow sand within
the Morrow formatioﬁ.

Ilumerous cases have been brought before the
Commission and there is quite‘a hit of evidence in here
in the case files for the type of accumulation in the
Morrow sand zones and in the Strawn lime and in the
canyon and Atoka also.

However, on the basis of the éompleted wells, this
indicates this portion of the field has its main
objective for commercial gas production in the Morrow
sandstones.

Exhibit ‘Number 2 is a structure map drawn on the
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ton of the Chester shale., Ilow, the Chester is the
lowvermost shale and sone operators nick it as the ton
of the Missipnian. Tt was chosen as a structure datum

because it is the lowest marker that has been penetrated

. by the wells in the South Carlsbad Pool, as well as

being a good structural marker and being the loweeg
narker ﬁhat geologists draw, and would reflecf the
maximum structure that is nresent in the field area.

As shown in the South half of the map, T have drawn

a fault bhetween two wells with amnroximatelv 150 feet

of dip. I have secen mans which contour this anomaly as
a very steep din, but T prefer to show it as a fault.
You will note that the general trend of production
has been in a north~south direction and is nrébably,
at least in the Morrow formation, controlled somewhat
by the structural nose com’ng down in the vicinities of
Section 19, 30 and 31, and of course, leading into the
close tie adjacent to the fault in the vicinities of
Sections 6, east half of Section 1, east half of‘Section
12,
However, the area of interest is to the north in the
north end of the field and is between the £wo wells that
Mr. Grace and Mrs, Grace have drilled. The two wells are

the Go Po Go HNumber 1, located 1,980 feet from the north

and east lines of Section 25.
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The Co Po Co numhér 3 @ou]d ha riqﬁﬁwag§g§€£$“£;u
mimeral A on the cross-~section and the Go Po Go Mumber
2 would be located 1,980 feet from the north and cast
l;nes of Section 24, Townshiv 22 South, Range 26 Fast.

Mr, Hanmmifin sunnlied me loqs on these two wells
and drill stem test data and Y have my Exhibit Number 3 -
which is a cross-section from the 6o Po Co NMumber i to
the o Po GCo Numbher 2,

Referring now to Exhibit Number 3, the cross«sectionL
this shows, my mav datum, the Chester formation colored
in blue on the hottom. It shows a nredominant shale
marker present throughout the field and also a
correlation marker colored olive green on Exhibit 3, and
it shows the main pay sand in the field as encountered
in bdth the Go Po Go Number 1 and Go Po Go Number 2.

On the bhasis of drill stem tests, this main pay
sand was —~—~ had excellent develoﬁment -—- eighteen feet
at twenty to twenty-four vercent pbrosity in the Go Po Go
Number 2 and drill stem tested 18,250 MCF, GPD. In the
Go Po Go Number 1, however, the sand was hasically tight
and I drill stem tested that interval and recovered
eighty feet of drilling mud.

This is not only pay sand in the field, but by far

this development in the Go Po Go Number 2 is one of the

best, if not the hest develooment, from that particular




k

Y. meler & mc cormic

dearnle

209 SIMMS BLDG.¢P.O. BOX 10020 PHONE 243-869010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NAYIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTSALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10

11

12

13

14

18

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

PAGE G

pr v e e e s -

»ay sand that I have soeen.
There are other nay sands indicated that did teast
guantities of gas in the So Po Go Numb2ar 2, A large

drill stem test, -— 1 say a large one -~ covering more

than one sand from 11,412 to 11,503 on a flow rate there,

2 -
ALy

Sk

they flowed 2,629,2 MCF, GPD and it shows thers
some small porosity present in two sands there.

Correlating the fesults of this well with the
Number 1 with the dArill stem tests that are shown, there
is some gas presert in the Number 1, and in analyzing
the log, I found the scattered sec%ions of two to four
feet of sand average porosity.

Sometimes you get nineteen percent, bhut there are
real thin sands. There is nothing qualitvwice to
compare tco that beautiful sand development that was
present in thé Numbex 2.

I might mention this is the Morrow only. The
Co Po Go Number i did drill stem test the Strawn and
tested at 230 MCF, GPD which is some gas, but it is not
substantial, I wouldn't be surprised if the Number 1
didn't make a well, but I would expect it to be a much
noorer well, certainly, than the MNumber 2.

Again referring back to Exhibit 2, my recommended
locatidn for a well to be drilled in the prbration unit

being the south half of Section 4 would be a well 5




i

p: -2

"R

c cormick

dearnle

209 5IMMS BLDG. e P.O, BOX 10928 PHONE 243-00010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103

y, meier & m

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERGQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10
1
12
13
14
18
16
17
18

19

21
22
23
24

25

PAGE ]>0

you are just dealing with the structure itself, but when

‘1ocatcdrl,080 frn% theinduéh and east_lineq. This would
be a standard unit and a standard Jocation accordina to
the Scuth’ Carlshad field rules.

T do this for the reason that I think just good oil
field pvractice, Number 1 dictates crowding the hest
nroduction, especially with a stratigranhic tvyne of
accumulation somewhat controlled by structure, but still
the nporosity and nermeahility developments in these
sands come and go, so it is expensive and it is risky.

Any of these wells arce because they cost over
$200,900 and you want to minimize the risk‘and this would
be the minimal risky location. Tf you could go over to
the southwest quarter, T show a sinclinal din in there.

I might say 1 can justify that sinclinal area on
the basis of a well which doesn't show on this map, but
it is located in Section 22 of 22 South, 26 Fast. That
well only went to the canyon, bhut projecting the saction
below the caﬁyon, it is abéﬁt 250 feet high to the
Go Po Go Number 2 well and therefore, somewhere in here
you have got éo get back a fegional dip and that would
he back on regional div.

I have seen some maps which show nothing hut west

or northwest dip from this structure and it is fine when

you look at the map in a regional sense, vou have to get
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back on the reqgional dip which is din to the southeast.

]

0 whaﬁ is-the potential risk of ob%aininq a noncommercial
well at your particular location?

A Yell, o think ény of these wells are risky. T think this
is the least riskv location and therefore, the risk
wouldn’t be too qreat.“:T have a hard time estimating a
noncommerical wnll,

Probably maybe thirty vercent risk factor.

0 Do you have anything else vou would like fo add, M.
LeMay, at the present time?

A I might say that in terms of risk, that on a forced
pooling, the Commission always redquasts that you make a
recommendation for a penalﬁy;factor, and T would say in
this particular case that 125 vercent probably would he
a good het.

It is certainly a field location, but with the
expense(involved and the chance for’a-marginal completion
I thinkki25 vercent would be a good average figure.

Q Were Fxhibits 1 through 3‘prepared by vou?

A Yes, they were.

MR. KELLAHIN: I move for the introduction of

Exhibits 1 through 3.

MR, .UTZ: Without objecﬁion, Exhibits 1 thfough 3

entered into the record of this case.

MR.. XELLAHIN: T have no further questions on
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1 Direct FExamination. o o
F f 2 CROSG-EXNTMATTON
3l By MR, Utz
4 0 "y, Lenzw,' T want to clarify the location of this well,
5 I think T found it in your Arnrlication where it is
6 1,980, 1,980 from the south and cast, is that correct?
=
— That is rrect.
= y A a corract
= .
8 8 MR, UTZ%Z: ONuestions of the witness?
(4]
= CROSS-EXAMTINATION
9 _— -
oJ |
bom BY MR. COOLRY
% 10 : e
= 11 \ 0 My, Le'ay, what geological difference would there be in
> '
<> 12 vour ovinion if the location were moved from the 1,980,
e s :
| - -
8 58 13 1,980 as nronosed to a 1,980 from the east and 660 from
E=E ' :
o the south?
iz M |
Z: s In other words, moving the well 1,320 feet south?
" .
22
Eg A You are adding to the risk of holding the porosity on
30 16
o« . .
.J?'g‘ that good sand. You are also encountering this ontional
<3 17
e Q
3 < location. You suggested at a structurally lower position
S 18
55 which, there again, I think would increase the riskiness
Z g
53 19
i3 of that location.
8% 20 ‘
- < B . .
X 0 Do you have any estimate of how much lower it would be?
@ < 21
. Z :
22 A According to my map, I show it ~—- this is a fifty foot
.3 22 ' '
N ;
35 . contour. I show it to be approximately twenty-five feet
]
ok 23
§§ lower on the top of the Chester which i3 a good mapable
2 24’ L
horizon.
- 25




PR

i
!
I
!
r
!
}

-z

y, meier & mc cormic

dearnle

200 SIMMS BLOG.# P.O. BOX 1002ePHONE 24368010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICD 37103

1218 FIRSY NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10
1

12

16
17
18

1¢

21
22
23
24

25

pAGE 13

Q

So that location would be high to tke Go Po Go 1, and

Structgrally, how would that compare to the Go ﬁéiag:
Humber 17?

Tt would be high to the Go Po Go Number 1.
Approximately how much?

Here adain, it would be thirty-five feeot high.

low to the Go Po Go Number 2?7
That's correct,
Is structufe the only controlling factor that dictates
the location that you have chosen?
No. 1 think there are many factors. I think structure
does have an influence on the accumulation, possibly
influencing the environment of deposition of these sands.
You have thicker sands and more porous sands
accumulate on the structural nose than on the highs or
on the flanks or on the structural highs. I think the
thick development of sandstone in the main pay sand
encountered in the Go Po Go Number 2 dictates crowding
that well as much as legally possible to try and hold
that sand. .
That is the one best pay sand I have seen in the
field. |
So it is a combination of structure and possibly structure
might éffect even the litﬁology?

Correct.
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o)

As you pnointed out, there iy a considerabia lithological
differchée in the two wells?

The gands come and qo.

Do you feel that is directly related to structure or
incidental to structure?

I think structure has a part in it. You can't say that
it is strictly a matter of structure.. 1 think it is a
matter of also the sorting of the sands due to wave
action which is a highly unpredictable matter.

If the well that is to be drilled on this south half of
24 were to be located 660 feet frdﬁ the south line,
instead of 1,980 feet from the south line, it would be
ex%ctly equidistant hetween the Go Po Go 1 and 2, would
it not?

It looks like that is correct, Mr. Cooley.

The location that you propose is within 1,320 feet of
the Go Po Go Number 2? “

Again, I would have to scale it off, but I will scale it
off if you wish.

The 0il Conservation Commission requires that it be not
closer than 1,320, that is why I am inquiting of vyou,

I+ is 1,320, Both those wells, Go Po Go‘Numbef 2 and

my proposed location are 660 from the east-west division
line.

Do you feel qualified to testify with resvect to
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Arainage cfficiencies and with respect to the various
locations that are available there, or is this an
enqineering problem rather than a geoloaical cne?

We tend to do a iittle bit of both; Perhaps if you ask
me a swecific question I could say if 7 was qualified to
answer or not. That generality leaves e XKind of
hanging.

Do you feelithat from a standnoint of efficiency of
drainage that the location in the southwest of the
southeast or 660 feet from the south, and 1,980 from the
cast would be a more effiéient location from the
standpoint of over-all drainage of the pool than the
location whiéh you nropose?

If you are talking about a uniform reservoir, I think
that we could go after it in that resnect, but we are not
talking about a uniform reservoir. These sands are not
continuous as shown.

Tﬁe development in the Number 2 was not present in
the Mumber 1, so as far as field drainage, Y don't think
you have that kind of concept going for you in the
Morrow field, wide drainaée from a single reservoir;
That is not the distribution of the pay sands‘within the

South Carlsbad Morrow field,

Isn't it true that numerous stringers or sands

“developnent have occurred in the various Morrow wells
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that have beean drilled in the Scuth Caylsbhad area?

That's true,

COn a more uniform swmacing nattern, aren't you more

likely to encounter all those stringers that are present
and more efficiently drain them than you would be on a
pattern that was not uniform?

If they extended over the entire arsa, I think you are
dealing with‘two hynoﬁhetical a question to really get
into it. These stringexrs are not uniform throughout the
field. The chances of encountering a lot of stringers,
we will say, in my proposed location as compa;ed to a
lot of stringers in a location 660 from the south, T
think is a guessing game and that we can't say by
splitting the difference between those two wells that
we are going to encountef more stringers and therefore
have better field drainage because you just don't know
how many stringers yov are going to encounter.

e do have a tie on that”main sand which is a good
pay zone. Now, we could, at my proposed location
encounter other sands that are not developed in the
Go Po Go Number 2 and therefore have better drainage
because we encountered these numerous sands.

A .
I think it is a toss-up whether we would get better

gsand development, we will say more stringers, in my

proposed location or the one vou suggested, 660 feet from
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the south line,

Have you been retained by Mr. Hannifin and/or his

0
agsociates to personally supervise the drilling of the
proposed well?

A He hasn't contacted me in that regard. We haven't even
discussed it, sir.

0 Do you have any nersonal interest in the well?

A I have none.

0 Do you contemplate acquiring any?

A No.

¢) Do you make it a general practice to do field work such
as would be vrequired to supervise the drillinqiof this
well on wells that you do not own an interest in?

A Normally, I don't do field work on wells I do not have
an interest in, no.

0 Then the matter not having heen diécussed, do you have
any assumption as to whether you would or would not be
supervising this well?

A I am assuming T would not be, mainlvy hecause T haven't
been contacted and my schedule is full,

o) Do you have any idea who would be the geologist in

charge?
A No, I don't.

0 Mr. LeMay, you say you were furnished logs on the

Go Po Go Number 1 and Number 2 wells by Mr. Hannifin?
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A That's corract. I
N Do you know the source of those?
A No, «ir, T don’t., ¥ had to have those loas to do the

evaluation I told vou about,
| MR, COOLEY: No further questions of this witness.
MR, KELLAHIN: No Redirect,
MR. UTZ: Further questions?

CROSS~-EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ
0 Mr. LeMay, in accordance with the Carlshbad South Morrow
or South Carlsbad Morrow Pool rules, is the o Po Go

Number 2 a standard loecation?

A T have to say T think it is, sir, because the Number 1

appears to be standard.

Q Is your proposedrlpcation a standard location then?
A Yes, sir. |

MR, UTZ: Other questions of the witness?

You may bhe excﬁsed.

Do you have another witness?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, Mr. Examiner. Call Mr.
Hannifin.

.

(vhereupon Mr. D. L. Hannifin was called to the

stand and duly sworn.)

* % % x *
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D. L. HANNIFIN

having been firgt duly sworn according to law, unon his oath,

testified as follows:

DIRKCT BXAMINATION

o g N

BY MR. KELLAHIN

9]

Q

>0

PO

My. Hannifin, will vou nlease state your name and
occupation? |

D. L; Hannifin. I am an indenendent oil operator in
Roswell, New Mexico.

Have you previounsly testifisd beforez this Commission?
No, I haven't.

Are you the Applicant in this case?

I am the Applicantf

what are you seeking by this Application, Mr. Hannifin?
I am seeking to be the ovnerator of the pronosed well,
Anything else?

To maintain the operation, to drill, test and completion
thereof.

To force conipulsory pooling of those people that haven't
joined you?

That's correct,

On what acreage do you own the operating rights?

Southeast quarter of Section 24/22 sSouth, 26 Fast.

Are you familiar with the lease and the mineral

ownership and the opaerator rights on the south half of
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Scction 242

Yaeg, T am,

Can you describe briefly the ownershin that has not
joined you with regard to this npooling?

On the operating?

Yes, sir.

Operating rights are owned under ferm-out from Atlantic.
I have Atlantic Richfield by Michael P. Grace.

Have you contacted all interest owners abhout vooling

“and designation of an operator for this?

I contacted Mr. Grace. I think you have the letter on

the date I sent him the registered letter in your file.

My registered letter is dated Auqust 21, 1972, and then

additionally on August 30, I phened Mr. Grace's off

rere
o S

0
Lie

in Carlsbad and then Mrs. Grace called me back that -
time.

What were‘the results of your efforts to obtain
voluntary pooling of the Grace's interest?

I was unsuccessful,

What interest does Mr. Grace own in this acreage?

As I stated before, he has a farm-out from-Atlantic
Richfield, I believe, with an overriding/royalty.

on the southwest quarter?

On the>southwest quarter of Section 24, 22/26.

Have you had any response from others that have
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— e e e
1 ownarship with regards to the interest to bae pooled
2 here and any indication of what they wish with reqgaxrd
< 3 to designation of an operator?
4 A T have from the ‘erland and Incornmorated, or the mineral
[ ownars under the southeast Section of Section 24,
N 6 requesting that I be appointed the operator of the well,
[ : .
- 7 I have contacted two of the mineral owners under the
|
Q .
(3 8 southwvest cquarter of Section 24, Mr. W. E. Walling of
]
OEO 9 . Ropesville, Texas, and Mr. Jack Inqram and his mother,
§ 10 Mrs. Audrey Tngram, of Carlshad, New Mexico.
Q ;
E 1 0 ‘what were the results of those conversations?
o
-QE’ 1 A The Ingrams, both Myx. Jack Ingram and his mocther, also
é 33 13 requested that I be designated as the operator. Mr.,
. g¢ »
;‘33 14 Walling wanted to come down to Carisbad and consult with
= x
W w
zz 15 My, Don McCormick bhefore he made a decision.
u
2z . .
g'; 16 0 I show you what has been marked Hannifin Exhibit 4 and
20
i N 4 .
§§ o7 ask you to identify that.
M . :
§3’ 18 Is this the letter you received from Mr. Merchant
it :
M :
w of Merland, Incorporated?
§ § 19
‘e A It is.
§x 20 ‘
x 0 a1 Q Mr, Hannifin, you desire to be designated the operator
[ I .
. Z
E% - of this unit; is that correct?
y 2 '
E; A That is correct,
2 L 23 ’ ‘ .
I 0] What experience have you had in this particular area?
2 24
A My experience has been purely limited %40 the land
25
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exper{Ence, the purchase and nalemgf oilwéﬁdwgggwiéasus
over the nast few vears in this area.
How do you intend to compensate for the fact that vyou
do not have cxperience in this area?
I made arrangements‘with Camedan 0il Corporation of
M{idland, Texas, for the supervision of the drilling
completion and operating of the pronosed well. I think
the'éommission is acquainted with Samedan's experience
in both New Mexico and Eddy County.
with regard to comnletion of a well on this acreage, what
if any proposed well costs have you obtained?
T obtained an A.F.E. from Moran Production Company of
Hobbs, New Mexico, for both the dry hole and successful
completion well costs.
I show you what has bheen marked as Fxhibit 5 and ask
you to identify that,

Will you indicate for the Ixaminer's benefit the
total proposed cost at this particular time?
Their proposed cost or estimated dry hole cost was
$209,100. Their total completed well cost is $290,725,
This is for 11,800 foot Morrow tést.

Subsequent to receiving that A.F.E. from Moran, have

you received -any other revised estimates on the cost?

Yes, I did. T questioned Mr. McPeter with Moran as to

his estimated well cementing cost on his pipe.
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B

0 T gﬂﬁw vou what. ha; heen markod'"anﬂifi& Fxhibit 6 aﬁ&
ask you to idcn;ify that.
A . This is the entimatéd AFLE, cost with the additiénal
'cost of well cementing, showing estimated dry hole cost
of $216,807 and total cost of the completed well
$305,1562. This.is for the same denth,

MR, UTZ: w%hat were the revised figures on Ixhibit
Nurmiber 57?

MR. KELLAHIM: I think I might have another set of
thosgse, Mr., Utz,

MR. UTZ: You may proceed.

e

{By Mr. Kellahin) Have you had an opportﬁnity to
obtain any other well costs in this area, Mr. Hannifin?
A Yes, I have. I requested from Cities Service 0il
Company, Mr. Tex Hartman, of Midland, Texas, their
estimated well costs and they had prepared an estimated
A.F.E. on this location, dated 3-12-71.
Q You have then obtained from Cities Services their
estimated A.F.E.?
A This was their estimated A.F.E. of 3-12-1971 on this
location and they furnisﬁed me a copy of it. Their
espimate for completed well ﬁas $287,184 and for\an
estimated dry hole of $205,692,
This you realize was over a year aqo.‘ At»that time

they did, in fact, own the 1ease on the southeést
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qﬁarter of Scction 24,

MR, KELLAHIN: Cities Service A.F.E. has been marked

as Hannifin Exhibit Mueber 7.

0

(Bv Mr, Kellahin) HNow, in attempting to obtain a
voluntary pooling adreement with the Graces, did you
receive a counter-nroposal from them?

No, I did not,

What I am trying to say, Mr. Hannifin, is aia they
forward to you an estimate of their ororosed cost for
completion of a Well on this acreage?

Yes. I did receive an estimated A.F.E. from them.

I show yvou what has been marked Hannifin Exhibit 8 and
ask you to identify it.

This is identified as an A.F.E. which was preoared

evidently for the Grandonoco well. I see a date up at

‘the top, date of work to‘begin, but ¥ don't see when it

wags dated. It says date of work to begin 6-24-1971.
This is one they sent to me, It shows an estimated

well cost, completed well cost, of $404,702;85. I don't

find a dry hole cost on here.

If the Commission designates you as the operator, Mr.

Hannifin, would you prefer thht the Graces join’youiin

the cost of drilling if they desire?

Certainly. They have every right to do ﬁhat. I am not

too familiar with the Commission's hearings, bat I
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understand that they have a neriod of time after the

hearing to join.

Should they refuse to join in and contribute to the cost

of the well, do vou propose then that their share of the

- cost be made out of production nlus a risk factor and

supervision cost?

Yes, sir.

Do you have any understanding at this point as to what
can bhe contemplated as a suvervision cost for a well in
this area?

What sééms to be reasonable in the ar=za is in theyrange
of $135 a month. That is for your foreman cost and your
operating cost.

in your oginion, will éppqual of your Application
prevent waste and nrotect correlative rights of others?
Yes, sir.

Do you have anything else you would like to add at this
time, Mr. Hannifin?

I can't think of anything further at the moment.

MR. KELLAHIN: I move the introduction of Exhibits

4 through 8, Mr. Examiner. That is all tYé questions I have

on Direct Examination.

MR, UTZ: Without objection, Exhibits 4 through 8

will be entered into the record of this case.

Any questions of the witness?’
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CROSS-EXAMTNATION

s iar

BY MR. UTZ

Q

You mentioned during your 4“estimony that you had received|
a request or approval or either or both for yvou as an
operator of the well in this unit. Merland, Incornorated
was one., What inﬁcrest do they have?

They own all the minerals under the southeast quarter
of Section 24, 22/26,

All the southwest?

Southeast.

Now, by total mineral ocwner, you mean twelve and a half
percent?

wWell, they own all the minerals. My lease is from them.
who clse did you mention?

I mentioned Mr, Jack Ingram and his mother, Mrs. Audrey
Ingram.

what interest do they have?

Mrs. Ingram owns a 16.% acre interest and Mr. Ingram,

I believe, owns a 1 acre interest under the southwest
quarter of Section 24, 22/26.

Mrs. Ingram owns a one acre interest?

No. Mrs. Ingram owns a 16.6 acre interest and Mr.
Ingram owns a one acre interest, I‘believe. I talked to

Mr. Walling, but he was unable to mak: a decision either

way at this time. He owns 118 acres under the southwest

)
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e owns”iow much again?

ile owng a 118 acxe mineral interest.
Under the nouthwest?»

Yes, gsir.

And the 16,6 of Ingram's is under the southwest?

. Yes, sir.

And one acre is under the southwest?
Yes, sir,
You have a letter here from Merland in reqgard te their
request. Do you have anything from the other peoﬁle?
No. I have just talked to them by televhone. That just
has to be under direct testimony,l
Verbal, thené
Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: You may proceed, Mr., Cooley,

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY

0

Mr. Hammifin, I believe in answer to your counsel's
question, you freely admit that yéu have no personal
expertise in drilling and completion of wells in the
nature that you propose to drill?

That's correct.

You intend to rely entirely upon Samedan. Is that an

oil corporation or what is it?
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Aéam&dan Oti&égr55;5£ion.

They will nrovide thia expertise?

That's corract.

Are you familiar wiéh thelir exwerience, if any, in the

South Carlshad Morrow areca?

Mo, I am not, except for their dry hole that they had .

drilled on the edge of the field.

Samedan did drill a dry hole in the Carlshad area?
Right, south of the field, I understand..

That would the Union State Number 1 well, would it not,
in Section 19/23 Scuth, 26 East?

I have no idea. I don't have my land map with me.

Do you have any idea of what Samedan's actual cost was
in the drilling of that well?

None at all,

Are you aware, for instance, that their mud bill was
$21,700 alone? |

No, I am not.

Would you be able to obtain actual cost of that well in
order thatafhe Coﬁmission might haVe some idea'of
Samedan's efficiency?

That would really have to be a matter of Samedan's, Mr.
Cooley.

I am asking if you can obtain that from Samedan?

I have no idea. I haven't asked them.
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Would you attempt to?

Ceraainly. ‘I wil! be glad to ask them,

You would furnish that to cthe Conmission if Samedan will
furr Lsh it Lo vou?

Yes.

Isn't it true that that is the only experience that
Samedan has had in the entire South Carishad area, is
the drilling ¢f ona dry hole?

I don't know the varticivation in the c¢ther wells in
there, Mr. Cooley.

wéll, you are‘placing your entire trusc in Samedan and
what I am asking you is what basisldo you havé for doing
so as far as attaining any particular expertise that
they may have in this area? |
Thelr general experience in the 0il industry for a great'
many vears,

You are aware, are you not, that they are a very large
gas ovnerator?

Yes, they ars. T understand most of their gas is
intrastate, rather than interstate, and¢ does not bother

hY

their qualifiéations as a small producer. If that was

“your question, sir.

You are aware that there are multiple, peculiar problems
about driliing and completing wells in the South Cdrlsbad

Morrow Gas Pools, are you not?
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vyas, sir. U have a‘royalt&wintereééndgéé;MQQ. Graéé's.
That doneral il field nractices elsewhere have in fact
nroven to he disastrous when apniied‘in certain
instances in the South Carlsbad Morrow Gas Pools?

I am not qualified on that, as far as the certain
instances. The wells that I am acquainted with as far
as their production, I am a rovalty owner under tha
Cities Service wells and T have not noticed that problem.
They haven't heen very good wells, have they, these
Citier Service?

They are quite good wells.

Compared with other wells in the field, they are far
from the best, are they not?

You mean on the section, or what? I am not qualified.

On the basis of productivity?

You mean ag far as the gas production?

Yes,

By your production figures, you can show other wells that

are producing more gas, that's true.

Mr. Hannifin, you said that to confirm your thoughts

about what the proposed weiL should cost, you consulted
Cities Sarvice? .

That's correct. ..

They in fact dropped the lease in question, did they not,

the lease that you now hold?
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That is correct.

You acquired it then directly?

From Mefland, that's corrnct,

So they never had an onnbrtunity to nossibly revise that

in the light of intention to actually drill?

That is correct. You Qill note the date stated on

there. That wasidone over a year ago. That is why T

did not rely only upon the A.F.E., by Cities Service.

Are you aware that Cities Service broucht a forced

nooling action before this Commission for a well in the

scuth half of Section 19, 22 South, 27 Fast?

No.

Called the Merland C Number 1?

Mo, T wasn't.

In connection with that application, Mr. Hannifin,

Cities Service filed an estimate on well costs for that

well to test the same zone, and I hgnd vou a copy of

that and I ask you to read from that exhibit,.

I will try to.

It is very vague. 1 apologize for the renrodudtion.
That estimate of well costs, reflects, does it not,

that Cities Service in February of 1972 estimated the

complete well to the Morrow to be $2338,442, does it not?

Tﬁat}s correct.

Are you aware that since February of 1972 that there

5 ' ——
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have beon sﬁbstantial increases ig-tﬁéwgg;é%o;ithe
necassary aquipment to drill such a well?

Mo, I am roaily not, ¥ have bids from various comapnies.
T haven't commared them to vyour cost sheet. You héve
just furnished this to me, of course.

You would not e;pect that Moran would complete your
well, Samedan would do that, would they not?

Samedan will supervise the drilling completicn and
operation.

You, in fact, don't anticipate using Moran Drilling
Coﬁpahy at all to drill this well?

As I stated, Samedan would be sunervisinq the operation,
so they would take all drilling bids.

They would hire the drillexr?

They would take the drilling bids, I presume,

Does Sameqan have any connection, direct or indirect,
with the drilling company?

I don;t know if indirect. I presume ycu could say that
they did. Samedan are the sons of the Noble family and
they bwn the drilling company. .

They own the driliing company and they own Samedan, don't
they?

I don't knov w,at their cornorate structure is at all,
Mx. Cooley. |

Are you awaxe that Noble Prilling Compahy has a rig
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et o oy

section 3 of Townshin 23 South, Pange 26 Fast?
No. VYou asked me that this morning and T didn't know
then either, sir.
Do you have any idea how long that particular well has
heen drillinq?
Tt has heen there quite sometime as they are having, T
understand, gas kickout of the Atoka and that seems to
be bothering their arilling onerations. At the time I
was out there last week, or a counle of weeks ago, they
were having drilling nroblems.
Do you have any idea whéther this well would be
turn-keyed or whether it would be on a straight footaqe
rate?
I presume it would be on a straight footage rate as it
is a field well between two wells. T presume a
conpetent operator would be able to aScertain the
problems or anticivate the problems they might
encounter.

I don't know that that alsb would be under Samedan's
supervision.
That would be under Samedan?
Under their supervision,
Would you teil the Examiner, please, what‘your exact

contractual arrangement is with Samedan?
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A If the Examincer would cara to have that.

MR. UTZ: 1 think it would be vertinent.

THE WITNESS: My contréctmal aqareement with them
will be that hc—will have a seventy percent net ;evehue
interest until pavyout, at which time T will convert a five
nercent overriding rovalty interest into a fifty nercent
working interest. We are talking about a lease interest here,
not the proration unit, naturally.

0 (By Mxr. Cooley) NoQ,ahas this agreement already been

entered into?

A It has.
0 Signed, sealed and delivered?
A Letter of Intent. Tt is now oral, hut we have not siqgned

a Letter of Intent, bhut we will.

Q This is just a pronosed contractual arrangement?

A No, iﬁ isn't pronosed. We both agreed orally. 7T don't
consider their word to be bad, nor do they coﬁsider miﬁe
to be.

Q I am not implying that. T am just trying to find out,
Mr. Hannifin, whether you do have a firm deal?

A We have a firm contractual arrangement,

0 That arrangement is that they put up all the money to
drill the well?

A That's correct.

0 You have a backing interest?

y
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Tn that contractual arrangement, do vou not assign the
onerating rights in ordexr that they have the right to
drill?

Mo, an onerating agreement.

They put up all the money and they will be the operator
as far as the 0il Commission is concerned, and if any
Federal leases are involved, the U.S8.G.S. and so forth--
There is no Pedéral. We reolly didn't get into the
details of that that much, so T really don't quite
understand what your question is. They will take care
of the paver work, if that is what you mean.

They will take care of the paver work and the
supervision thréugh their office by filina the forms,
using their secretarial help, if that is what>you are
referring to, sir.

The first thing that they are going to have to do is
to file a thice of Intent to Drill with the 0il
Conservation Commission: right?

That wouldn't espécially be necessary because’I had
filed an Intent to Drill with the Conservation

Commission and posted bond for this location. They may

‘wish to, at this time, I do not know, but they would not

have Eo.

Are they going to drill on the Intent that yoﬁ filed, or
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are they going to subnit a new one?
T don't Xnow,

They will bhe tha actual onerator of the well, will they

They will be the sunervisor of the well,

They will carry on all field onerations?

They will carry them on.

Thgy yi}l do all revorting to thg«ﬁpa;g»aggngieskand any -
other agencies?

They have an office set un for that.

You don't know whether they are going to drill with their
bond or yours?

I don’t know.

Is this a binding agreement between you and Samedan?

Yes, sir.

Then you haven't, in fact, %;h‘ﬁanﬁifin, already granted
and sent over on to Sﬁmedanitg; right to drill and they
have assumed the risk of drilling?

No. They have acquired a vmart interest in it. As you
ngticed, T still own an interest in it and still have:
riqﬁts under the operator agreement, the same as they
do.‘

They have agreed to put up the money and to do the

supervision at my request.

Are you retaining a working interest before payout, or
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an overriding rovalty or how did they get from
cighty~seven and a halt down to seventy, or do you have
an elghty-zeven and a half interest?

T have an eighty-two and a quarter nercent lease, or

You have an eighty--one and a quarter percent iease from
the Iandéwners?

That's correct,

Now, there is this difference --

11.25.

11:25. 1Is that override?

That would be overriding royalty in this narticular

arrangement and at vnayout, five percent of that converts

)

A
-t

in half the work. I would still retain a 6.25.

All of the working interest in this well will be owned
by Samedan until pavout, at which time you have the
option to convert five percent override into fifty
percent working?

Thz;lt' s.correct.

Well, the primary,:'\"if not the ‘'sole controversy here
teday, is whether you should be des_;ignated‘ as op;rator
under your application, or whether Mr., Grace should bhe
designated as operator,

As it now develops as far as all the practical

matters are concerned, Samedan is going to be the real
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operator., 1s thefﬁ anyone here in Samedan that can
testify with resrmect Lo their aqualificationg to act as
operator? .
A Mr. ﬁartin ig heve with the Samedan. Whether he can
testify to theiy rqualifications or wishes to, I have no
idea.
0 ThG.COSt figures that you received from Mr, Grace with
respect to the Grandonoco well were the actual costs of
drilling tﬁat well, were théy not, as reflected on the

information that was sent you?

A I don't know.
0 Rather than an A.F.E.?
A I don't know. I really can't tell from this sheet. It

says date of completion, s0 I presume maybe they were.
0 You did receive a communication from Mr. Grace, did you
not, in fact, numerous communications requesting that

you join him?

A I received two.
9] In voluntary pooling with him as the. operator?
A I received two letters on the same day. ©One letter was

dated August 23, '72, and the other September 8. I
received them on the same date, Sepntember the 12th.
Q Your initial written notice to Mr. Grace was sent after

you filed your Application for forced pooling, was it

not?
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1 A T think that is Auqgust the 21s5t, and the forced nooling
gg 2 datn‘was the 22nd.
i 3 'y’ Whén vou say the nooling, the Application was filed with
i ‘
i 4 this Commigsion on the 22nd: is that right?
F: 5 -~ MR, KELLAHIN: T believe that's correct,
ng 6 MR, COOLEY: Mr. Examiner, is there a date of
) 7 receint of the Hannifin Application in the file?
F 8 MR, KOLLANTIN: Mf, Cooley, with all due resncoct,
}%5 9 T don't see how this is really relevant., I don't believe the

statute requires we attemot voluntary pooling, either before

dearnley, meier & mc cormick

: 10
FEg li or after an Avplication isg filed.
; 12 MR. COOLFEY: *Mr., ¥Xellahin, as well as the
53 13 Commission, counsel have heard the pros and cons of that
oL - N
§3 .. argument for about the last fifteen vears. T don't know that
;; 1%
W W .
z2 s it has ever been resolved or ever will he. I am just bringing
oW
2 2
zu it out for the record.
w2 16
de ,
a3 o MR. UTZ: The Application doesn't scem to have a
<« D
e D
éf 8 date on it, nor is it stamped in in our office. I have a
At ‘ :
N C-11 which I presume came with it that is dated 8-21. That
Zo 19
% a
%3 was stamped in the Artesin office 8-21.
iy a0
- dq X
x5 MR. KELLAHIN: I filed the Apnlication with the
o < 21 ~
. &
a2 0il Commission on the 22nrnd of August.
* 3 22
uZ
EE MR, COOLEY: TI have no further questions at this
w i 23
z o o
3 time, but T would like to reserve the right to recall Mr.
2 24 g

) Hannifin at a later poiat in this hearing if I deem it
25 N «
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necessaxy.
MR UTZ: T thiink you do have the riqght.
Are there other questions of Mr, Hahnifin?‘
MRS KEﬁLAHIN: I have just one furtheyr rruegtion.
REDIRECT EXAMINATION

DY MR. KULLAJIIN
n e had some discussion about Samedan, Mr. Hannifin, and
to the beat,of your knowledge, what is your oninion of
Samedan's reputation as a reliable oneratoré
N Viell, my personal opinion is that they are very
competent cperators and any business which I have had
with them in the past; which has been considerable, their
onerations have heen very smooth and according ﬁo normal
oil field nractices,
Naturally, mine is mainly experience in the 1land
end of it.
MR, KELLAHIN: T have no further questions.
MR, COOLEY: 1In light of that question, I would
like to ask one more.

CROSS-FXAMINATION

By MR, COOLIY

0 Conversely, !lr, iflannifin, you are totally aware or
unavare of any particular exvertise that Samedan might

have with respect to the South Carlsbad Morrow Gas Pool,

are you not?




! sace A1
: A ves, 1 oam. T
S 2 N At far as ‘vou knew, they have no particular rax'\portise
E 3 in that aroa?
i
4 A T know nothing about their expertise one way or the
,i ‘ 5 other, Mr. Cooley.
" p MR, CODLEY: Thank vou.
VP =
§ y MR, UTZ: My, Hannifan, does Samadan onerate oil
X S
' <« 8 wells in southeast New Mexico?
<
i = THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
: 9
|
g 5 10 MR. UTZ: Do thev onerate any ¢as wells?
E = " THE WITHNESS: Yes, sir, they do.
<> MR, UTZ: Do vou have any idea how many?
= = 12
— O
Qo s, THE WITNESS: I could ask Mr. Martin. No, I don't.
a oo 13 ‘
l ) ¥ 14 I know they oparate some.
zz s MR, UTZ: 1In talking about whether they are
W w 3 :
2 Z ‘ .
gg 16 competent or not, I think maybe it might be good to know. -
20
g«
a3 - THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, they do operate gas wells.
< 2
e B
3 < o MR. UTZ: You may be excused.
2e 1
" S
ad MR, COOLEY: May it nlease the Examiner, at this
zZo 19
2 a
X
33 time, I would like to introduce my co-counsel, My, Michael
[\ 4 .
iz X ‘
gf | watkins of Albuquerque, New Mexico.
@ < 21
4 ‘
22 tould you give your address?
.3 22
i 2 z M '
22. MR. WATKINS: It is Oldaker & Oldaker law firm,
wt 23 .
ES 1200 Simms Building, Albuquerque, 8710). Again, sir, T would
s 24 : :
<
N like to apologize for bheing late to the hearing. Mr., Grace
25
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aﬁd T were out of the bHuilding conferrxing at the time thﬁL
the hearinq ﬁtaftad.
. UTR: All right, sir.,
MR, COOLEY: Mr, kExaminer, T would like to briefly
recall My. Hannifin to the stand. |
(Whereupon, '"r, Hannifan, having alreadv heen
previously sworn, took the witness atand.)

* X% k k %

D. L., HANNIFIN,

Having already been previously sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, COOLEY

0 *1r. Nannifin, with resmect to the consents or endorsements
that vou received and testified to on Direct, from the
various narties, would you repeat those again for my
benefit?

0f course, I have the copy of the letter from
Merland,

A The others were ir. Jack Ingram and his mother, Audrey
Ingram, that I talked to by telephone. Mr. Jack Ingram
rerquested that I be the opefator, rather than Mr. Grace
for he and his mother.

0 That mother is Audrey?

A T think it is Audrey. They are of Carlsbad, New Mexico.

I talked to Mr. W, E. wélling of Ronesville, Texas. fHe

.
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N

ia QOinQ'Zo confer with an attorney,

You havae no indication one way oy the other from ﬁim?
Mo, e dig agoing to confer with Mr. John MoCormick iﬁ
Carlsbad within the next weok.

You were sura you had the support of the Tngrams, Jack
ITnqgram and Audrey Tngram?

Yes., He stéted 190,

I hand you what has been marked as Commission's, or as .
’Grace Exhibits 4 and ghin this case and ask if vou would
nlease read those to the Fxaminer?

"We, the undersigned, as owner or owners of the oil and
gas and other mineral rights in and under the south’half
of Section 24, Townshin 25, Range 26 Fast, N.M.P.M., do
hereby request that Michael P, Grace, 1T, and Corinne
Grace he made operators of the probosed well which is

to be dArilled in an orthodox lecation of Mr. Grace's
choice. "We feel that Mr. Michael P, Grace, 1II, and
Corinne Grace hava proven thei;-ability in this area

and that they are best qualified to be operators.”

Mr. and Mrs. Jack L. Ingram, and the other one is signed
by Audrey Iﬁqram.

Those are identical letters?

Those are identical letters,

Now, did you say that there was a Samedan representative

here today?

S e e e
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e e et e o A 1 e Al £ 1 T e e —s R o+ v ot o ey
' { A Yas,  Mr. Martin is omnloved by 2amedan and he is hera,
f% 2 MR, CONLEY: T have no further questions at this
g 3 time. e wonld still like to ra<erve +he right to call Mr,
}I‘ .
4 Hammifin if nocessary.
s CROSS - EXAMINATION
6| BY_MR. KELDANIY
g y 0 Mr. Hannifin, when 4id vou talk to Mr. Tngram?
—_ A
8 8 A T talked to him vesterday evening or afternoon at his
€D ' '
b= 9 work where he works at the International Mines.
od
‘6'5 t 0 Grace's Fxhibits 4 and 5 you just looked at did not have
— a date on those letters, did they?
: - 11
. 2 12 A llo, they didn't. T don't, of course, know anything
i§le e -
Qs S, about them.
o B oo 13
By 3 9
P
B m
E , X 1 0 Thank vyou.
i zx .
z> MR, UTZ: You may be excused.
‘5“2’ 15 .
LA MR, COOLEY: At this time, Mr. Fxaminer, I would
§§ 16 .
25 like to call Mr. Martin as an adverse witness.
o
ad MR, UTZ: Is that in order?.
s 18 ‘
I MR, HATCH: I think so, ves. Hold it, just a
s 19
3::3 minute. Why is he an adverse witness instead of your own
5r 20 ~
" ® witness?
i 2 “
o MR. COOLEY: Because we consider our position
3 22
o 2 :
35 adverse to that of Mr, Hannifin's and I really feel that
o
S~ 23 . . )
§§, Samedan is a real party in interest to this thing,
2 24
° E
N ‘ MR, KELLAHIN: We would object to the calling of
25 ‘ ‘
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Mr, Martin,

MR COOLYEY: Object to the calling of him at all?

MR, ERLLANTN:  Yon can call him as vour own
witness, obviously.

| MR. COOLEY: T think it has been made quite clear
from the testirony of Mr., Hannifin that Samedan's nosition
is adverse to that of the Grace's.

MR, XELLAMIN: Yes, sir, simply because Mr. Martin
is emploved by Samedan is no indication he is an exwert and
able to qualify as one with regards to tais particular
hearing.

MR, CNOOLEY: T will be glad to announce why I am
calling him. I want to know what, if anything, he knows
about the history of his company's operation.

MR, HATCH: You can call him as your witness.

MR, COOLEY: 1 call him whatever you want to call
him. I have already requested to call him as an adverse
witness. - You deny that and I will call him as my own
witness.

(Whereuron, Mr. Mark 8. Mertin was called to the

staﬁd and sworn.)

* % & % %

MARK S§. MARTIN,

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath,

testified as follows:
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i n ek 5% m rrkr A 254 ke i

RIPRCT TXMIHATION

tartin, would yon state your full namek; wloase, rfor
the rocord, and vour address and emplovment?

Mark ©. Martin. U am Division Land Man with Samedan
011 Corporabion and our office is in Midland, Toxas.
Mr., Martin, are yon familiar with -~ how long have you

heon with Samedan?

Seven years.

Are vyou, generally speaking, familiar with the areas in
which your compauy has drilled during that seven-year
neriod?

As far as drilling, there is a lot of old producing
areas that Samadan has vroduced in for yeérs that T am
not all that familiar with because I don't get involved
in that end of it, unless something comes up that
involves the land end of it.

You are, generally sveaking, familiar with the various
arecas, if not the specific wells, that your company has
drilled in the nast seven years?

That we have drilled, right,

Now, has Samedan heen the overator of all these wells
that they have participated in during that period?

Oh, no.

wWwhat percent of those would you say?
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0

T wounldn't have any idea,

Do you have any idea how many wells Samedan drilled as
Onbratpr during that veriod?

Hoy,

rre you aware of the fact that Samedan drilled a well
xnown as the Union State Number 1 well?

Yes, sir.

In Section 19, Townshin 23 South, Range 26 East of lea
County, New Mexico?

I would have to check the description. T know it was

in the west side of that 'Township vou are talkinag about.
Are vyou aware of ‘the outcome of that drilling activity?
Tt was ultimately a dry hole.

Are you aware of the cost of th
No.

Are those c&sts available to you in vour cornorate
recoxds?

I am sure they could be arrived at. We keeo goqd well
files on everything.

Oordinary prudent oil operator dges kéep the file on any
well he drills, whether he is successful or unsuccessful?
I don't know how long you keepn the ary holes.‘ I assume
you keep them forta couple of years afterwards;

This well was drilled in 1970? y

That's right.
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0 Would you he w7illing to furnish this Cormission the

comolote itemized actual cost of that well?

MR, ¥LBLLAHIN: Objection, Mr. Examinery., My, Martin

4]

has not indicated that he 1s in any nosition to bind his

el

cornoraticn with regards to furnishinqﬁ;;{ costs. [ helieve

the last question Mr. Cooley asked was premature until he

estal:lishes that Mr. Martin is in a nosition to have access
to that and have authérity of his cornoration to release it.

MR, COOLFY: T understood his answer to say that
he did have access to them.

THE WITNESS: T have access to the well files. I
don't know whether I have got the authority to divulge the
information in the well files,

Q {By Mr. Cooley) UWould you he willing to seek such
authority, and if sucoessful,’to forward an affigavit
to this Commissicn with‘resngct to the actual cosﬁfof
the drilling of the well T just described?

A T would have to consult with mv superiors on it and also
legal counsel. Personally, I can't see any reason not
to, but T wouldn't be in a position to commit our
comnany. |

0 would you advise this Commission, say, within the next °
seven davs or ten days, whatever is appropriate, as to

whether you will or won't submit information so that

we have an end to this at some point in time?
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e

You will tell us zither yes cr no that vbu Qi]ianr
won't sunply us, will vou not?
A TF it is required v the Commisslion, T quess T could,

MR, UTZ: 1 would think that it would bLe in order
for you to either furnish it or deny it, one or the other,
and let us know whether vyou will or will not.

THE WITNESS: ®Within seven daya?

MR, UT?%: Ten days would be fine.

MR. COOLEY: You do undergtand that it is my
request that this he submitted in the form of an affidavit
or attached to an affidavit and that it is under ocath?

THF, WITNESS: Yes.

MR; CODLEY: Mr. Examiner, if the information that
I have roquested from Mr. Martin is forthcoming from Samedan
Dil Cormnoration, T request that it be incorporated as a part
of this record and mer to identify it as Grace Exhibit 6,
and I would further request that in the event the information
is forthcoming, that we have the opportunity to revieﬁ it.

MR. HATCH: Certainly the-other side has a right
to object to that being introduced‘as an exhibit in this
case. I don't know if they wish to do that or not.

MR. KELLAHIN: We reserve the right to object-to

the exhibit upon seeing it.

MR. COOLEY: If this be the case, we would then,

on this particular point, request that Grace Alternative




(40

k

-

y, Meier & mc cormic

dearnle

209 SIMMS BLDG.eP.O. BOX 1092 PHONE 24366010 ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MIXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG, EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87108

10
1
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

19

21
22
23
24

25

Pace 50

Rxhibit 6 be pormittod in this record which would be a
tabulation .of 5uch of the wells costs as we are able to
ascertain from indenendent sources.

MR, UTZ: May T ask what vyour indeﬁondent sources
might be?

| MR, COOLEY: The mud compnany that furnished the

mud and the drilling compnany that drilled the wells and there
are many of these records availab}e.

MR, HATCH: You have not prescented that here today
and vou do not plan to?

MR, COOLEY: It is not available. T presumed that
this Commission would réquire Samedan to produce‘this.

MR, HATCH: T don't know that it can be accepted
by the Commission if there is no Objection to it.

MR. COOLEY: Yell, if there is an objection -~

MR, HATCH: TIf there is an objection, I would say

the Commission could not accept something that is sent in

‘here sometime after the hearing, without any authentication

here, or without any cross—examinatioﬁ,:and it is only to be»
submitted if something elsc is noct admitted, or --

MR, COOLEY: Or required.

MR. HATCIH: Or redquired.

MR. COOLEY: This goes to the --

MR. HATCH: You would bhe ésking the Commission teo’

accept something that you are not even offering here in the

U




i 7 PaGE
1 m_ml'leari.'u_; today? e
-p 2 M, CONLEY:  Mr., Graham, T would polnt out to vou
& 3 that only today, for thn first tinme, were my clients made
: 4 aware of the fact tha My, Mannifin wnf;'not going to be the
}’F 5 actual operator of his well, but in fact, Samedan was qoing
rg e 6 to be and the very thrust of this case goes to one roint,
g 7 who is the better qualified overator and I submit to the
B S _ _
I < 8 Ixaminer that the track record, so to soeak, of the two
ke (&)
r; oEd 9 conflictihg Applicants here is possibly the only evidence or
5 i § 10 competent evidence on which the Commission could make a
T‘ qé 1 detefmination where both Apnlicants seek identical relief
‘, .:::25 i 12 with the one excention, each desires to be the operator.
: 3
‘ g \;:5 13 . MR. UTZ: Will the reporter please make the
rg gé 14 cérrectiqn that that was Mr. Hatch, rather than Mr. Graham?
Eg 18 MR, COOLRY: T have no further questions of Mr,
§: Martin.
3¢ 10
gg " MR. KELLAHIN: We would have no objection to
?::g 18 continuance in order to obtain that testimony and have
§§ 19 somebody competent frt?m Samedan to provide that information
f‘;g 20 for the Commission's benefit. I will leave it at that, Mr.
3z
éi 21 Cooley.
Zé 2 MR. COOLEY: I have no objection whatgoever to o
§g 2 them just submitting it as a late exhibit. It would be the
P
§§ " thousandth time that this has haopened hefore this
’ Commission. ‘ : .
25 | : _ . |
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MR, VRLLARIN: I realize that the onroblem with this
well, if T understand correctly, it did not go just to the
torrow, bﬁt it also went Lo the Devoniu;. boesn't that
create some problems as to its relevancy to this particular
Anplication? |

You will have to beur with me, 1 am not
knowledgeable in that area.

MR, COOLEY: The 0il Consecrvation Commission file
on that well that I examined carlier did not reflect it was
drilled to the Devonian.

MR. KELLAHIYM: We will defer to the Examiner.

MR. HATCH: T think we better understand stethinq
here. T am not saying that the Commission cannot accept
those. I aﬁ saying that as a late exhibit, I am saying that
the adversary here cannot be foreclosed from chjecting to
their receiving them,

If you can get a stioulation frqm the adversary
that the Commission can‘accept it, and use it as part of the
evidence in this case, fine.

MR. COOLEY: Which are we talking about, well cost
supplied by Samedan?

MR. HATCH: We are talking about both of these that
vyou are talking about,

MR. COOLEY: Let's talk first about the well costs

supplied by Samedan. Those well costs are available in the
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2“ officas o;w.:t;;mc»dan ,s‘-:x“c.:(:()r({i;(; to Lh(‘zm::i“;;rx@s.‘s MIF thog;wr)n’t“”
2 furﬁish -‘:}xem willingly, I nresume - will have to subpoona
. 3 them,
i ' T4 ‘ We won't talk in terms of alternative exhibits that
J s we nmight try to put together in piecces. Y wish to offer
f x 6 those well costs presented under oath as Grace Bxhibit 6 at
g y this time and if counsel for Mr, lannifin objects, T think
—
8 8 we should have a ruling on that objection now.
” E 9 MR, KELLAHIN: For purposaes of the record, T do
' ! § 10 object. I am not informed about this particular well to any
;M _ GE, 1 extent. I believe it was a wildcat.
? .‘3‘,._.>_-_’. . 12 NMaturally, the costs are going to be highef and may
i! g §§ 13 not be relevant to the area of operation in question here and
{H ‘gi 14 we would like to reserve the right to object and
f' fg 15 cross—exami‘nation on the basis of that exhibit.
i g'; 16 Mﬁ. HATCH: Do you deny the motion to have it
T 38 bmitted?
iE _:.5 17 submitteds
L gé " MR. UTZ: Yes.
gf b MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner vplease, in ruling
. a 3 P
'}-:f 20 either way on the obijection, .I thir’\k it would bhe helpful if
8z
éi 21 the Examiner stated a reason, either a relevancy reason, or
;g 2 some other reason to deny or grant the request of Mr. Cooley,
, < : , .
§§ 2 so we will have something on the record.
"
£ N MR. UTZ: Well, I think it is obvious why the
* 2 objection was sustained, hecause you will not have the
- -__J-
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opportunity to crosgs-examine on i, 71 think‘;f thiﬁ is
important ecnough to you, yvou mighi continue the case and
bring a witness in and introduce it, or have it introduced
as you would today.

MR, CODLEY: As T saitd, T have no apologies about
not iﬁquirinq into Samedan's qualifications earlier, because
we only found this out this morning in informal conversations
with Mr. Hannifin.

MR, UTZ: I think that is understandable.

MR, COOLEY: In view of this decision. I recall Mr,
Martin to the stand for one question,

MR, UTZ: Yes.,.

{(Whereupon, Mr. Martin was recalled to the stand.)

MARK S. MARTIN,
having already been previously sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY

0 Have you reviewed the estimate well costs submitted hy

the Applicant Hannifin in this case?

A Just roughly. I have not st;died it in detail By any
means.

0 It is your understanding, however, that what money cash
dollars that will be spent doing this well will be

Samedan's under your contractual arranqemént with Mr.

Hannifin?
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}3(373L;{lt that, nleane,

] ,> Mr, HMannifin testd f‘i.ed that “amadan wounld pay the
entire cost of drilling this w1l if he ia auecessful
in his Application by virtue of the contractual
arrangement between Samedan and himself where he has a
reversionary interest and overriding rovalty pavoff?
You mean is it correact, that that is what he testified
to?

I am asking if that is the correct deal. 7Ts that the
deal netween Samedan and Hannifin, or are vou aware or
unaware of it?

I am aware of it, T am aware of our deal.

Samedan is going to be putting up all the money to drill
the well?

Yes.

Are you, at this time, in a position to authenticate
under oath to this FExaminer that these are your
projected well costs, the ones that were presented by
Mr. Hannifin?

Yes. We feel liké thev Are what we would A.TF.F. the
well for, ves. )

Fven though you earlier testified that you had‘just
bérely gone through it?

I know that that is our commany's vosition that the

A.FLE. that has been vresented by Mr. Hannifin is
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1 accentable Lo us, '
g » 2 0. Do ven have anvy knowledae whether vou can actually drill
3% 3 the well for that cost or not?
4 A Yho knows what you can drill a well for? Y sure don't,
5 211 T know is that you o on your best cestimate and make
6 un an A, %, and do the best you can.
"E'f' v 0 Your company iias only drilled one other well in the
a ;
QD 8 South Carlshad areca: is that correct?
() ‘ '
E 9 A To my knowledge, that's richt.
o
& 10 0 The Union State Number 1 in 19702
.5 i
E 11 A That's about ten or twelve miles off the southwest.
S : )
Q- 12 0 Are you nrepared Lo state whether the cost of Union
£ s | 4
3 S o State Number 1 well was in excass of the projected cost
S 8 B |
x ® . s
¥g here of HMr. Hannifin?
T
23z . A No, I am not. I have not reviewed the cost of the Union
W o
3 Z . : .
gg 16 State. It was drilled under entirely different set of
e > circumstances.
17
b
g3 8 ) What are the differences?
T
In )
u 19 A It was a wildcat and I imagine vour drilling conditions,
Zg
2o
I .
3 one thing and another, changed from area to area.
< Q This is in the same immediate area, is it not?
o < 21 ’ ’
4
22 A what do you call immediate?
© 3 22
3 ;
e 0 ¥t is in the same Township?
! b 23
25 A No, it isn't.
3 24 ;
: 0 It is in the Township to the south, I heg your pardon.
25 : ‘ , N ,
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ﬂiqht or ton oy tyelve miles, doﬂzzwfé;;iiwéégéii;:
e nronosad denth was identical, vasn't 4o
T don't know,
T hand vou the Commission ¢1:~ on the well in question.
Maybe it will refresh vyour memGQQ.

T+ was nrojectad to the same denth as the well tnat
you nrovose here todavy, is it not?
It appears so.

MR, UTZ: That is 11,800 feet?

MR, COOLEY: . Correct.

(Ry Mr. Cooley) Mr. MHannifin indicated that Samedan

would he the company which would decide which drilling

company would be used,.

-

~oday, 4do

¢

If you are the successful Avplicant here
you have any idea of what comvany Samedan would select?
Ylone, whatsoever. |
If there any reason to expect that they would favor Noble
Drilling Company?

Mo reasen. As I understand the procedure, we get bhids
and they are approved out of our Ardmore office and all
the wells that we have drilled out here, as far as I
know, that is our nrocedure.

As I say, that is not something I have firsthand
knowledge of.

You have no firsthand knowledge as to how the drilling
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arendrent to IExhibit Number

0

contractor will hno ueléched?
I just said it will be put out hy bhids and solected in
the Ardmore office 'y Vic6 Prasident in chargo of
Production.
{.at ig his name?
Boly Lavyhe. o
Mr, Martin, vhat exhibit is thin?

MR, UTZ: It was not marked., 7Tt was offered as an
5.
(By Mr. Ccoley) Are you aware of drilling bids that are
being subnitted currently in the South Carlsbad Morrow
area?
Am I personally?
Yeé, sir,
Ro.
Do you know whether vou can obtain a driller to drill
in that area for $8,90 a foot to 11,8007 .
I have already stated that I am unqualified in nroduction
matters and I would rather not -- T don't have any
idea. .
If you are unqualified in oroduction matters, Mr. Martin,
are vou then not nccessarily unqualified to decide
wheﬁher this proposed A.¥.E. is or is not reasonable?

What I said before was that T know that it is our

cempany's position that tha A.F. R, is reasonable, yes.
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They are nrernarad to accept it
T MR, UTZ: In othor words, someone of auvthority in
your combany has let you know that they think thisg is
reasonable.
Q (By Mr. Cooley) Wvho is that s~ eone, Mr. Martin?
A Ouy Division Manager, Mr. Clifford Mathews.
MR, UTZ: Excuse me a moment, Mr. Cooley. Mr,

Kellahin, I believe that it would be in order for you to

substitute this amended A.F.E. in place of the original which

you stated was in error.
MR, XELLAHIN: That's correct,
MR. UTZ: Do you wish to do that now?
MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir, if it is acceptahle.
MR. UTZ: We will makr thétinxhibit 5 then.
0 }‘(By Mr. Cooley) Mr. Martin, you have notlcombared the
proposed A.F.E. which is now Exhibit 5 with any actual
cost on the Union State Number 1, have you?
A No, eir. I haven't thought of the Union State Number 1
for two years, since it was plugged.

0 Do you know whether Mr, Mathews has?

A I don't know of my own knowledge.
0 Do yod have any idea on what Mr. Mathews based his

opinion with respect to this A.F.E.?
A I am sure it is the same basis that anyone uses in

drawing up an A.F.E. He checked the area and checked




4
Fi PAGE GO
{ on prices «and drilling. 1 am not sure cxactly what
;
2 vrocedures he goes through.
i 3 0O Then your & -:wer is youn don‘t know?
4 A I dnn't know what hasis Mr, Mathcou s uses.
B 5 MR, COOLEY: Thank von, Mr. Martin,
B x 6 MR, UTZ: Iet the record shows that Mr. Martin was
lg ‘
= 7 excused,
i oS
P 8 MR, COOLEY: Call Mr. Baldwin to the stand.
' [
E = 9 {Whexreupon, Mr. Baldwin was called to the stand and
b2
‘ T 10 duly sworn.}
B QO
£ : Tk k k k%
B E_ 1
£ THOMAS A. BALDWIN,
g c = 12
S -
8 o 13 having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath,
= ¢k
x&
3 testified as follows:
z X 14
[
Z3 DIRECT EXAMINATION
ve 18 —
g .
g BY MK. COOLEY
gz 16 ,
§§ ' 0 Mr. Baldwin, state your full name angd place of residence
« D
e @ .
33 and occupation.
ic 18
';“:; 19 A Thomas A. Baldwin., I reside in Pasadena, California. T
23 R . .
X
:é 20 am & petroleum geologist and petroleum engineer employed
3z :
- d B
;;f 2‘1 by the Tetra-tech Company, Service Organization.
a <«
. Z
3% , 0 Mr. Baldwin, have you previously testified before this
2: 2 .
3e Commission and had your qualifications as a consulting
wi 23 .
2 o ‘ X
ia geologist and expert witness in that field accepted?
2 24 :
_ A Yes, I have, sir.
25 , . —
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e 5 3 o 8 s 2 R . o e AR 7 e o)

Have vyou been retalined hy ﬁr. Grace to make a study of
the particular area involved in the South Carlsbad
Morrow area?

I have.

MR. COOLEY: Are the witness’s qualifications

accentable?

0

MR, UTZ: Yes, they are.
{By Mr, Cooley) Mr. Baldwin, I hand you what has been
marked as Commission or Grace Exhibit Humber 1 and ask
if youkwould please advise the Examiner as to what you
intend to nortray thereby.
Well, I had intended this as a revision of the Exhibit
furnished to the Commission at an earlier date in which

Te
H

a structural high was shown in the vicinity of the

)

Go Po Go 2 in Section 24.

At that time, wé waere projecting a depth of the
Go Po Go 2 of 7,310 feet below sea level and we vointed
out that it was unuéually high for the area and that it
was an anomously high location. Actually, the well came
in the top of the Morrow and was minus -~- ¢r twenty-two
feet higher than we had anticipated and of course it
did shcow as Mr. LeMay has stated én unusual good
development of porosity and due to ité high structural.
position, apparently will make an excellent well.

I hand you what has heen marked as Grace ExAibit 2 and
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ask you what vou intended to portray Sv Eﬁ;gvgxﬁ{ﬁ&g?

A he PCCL ) ot
Grace Fxhibit 2 is a rather fast sketch anéf“é%&q :Lul
enlarging the picture of Crace nxﬁibit 1 on a s3cale of
an inch equals a thousand so that we nay see thé
structural relationship a little better.

We see here the location of the Go Po (o Number 2
and at the south of 1,320 feet, the suggested location
for a third_wéll. The swells shown here is esgentially
the same anticlinal awell or how as is shown on Grace
Exhibit Number 1.

The well location which you portray on Exhibit 2 is the
samenlocation, is it not, that is portrayed or suégested
and requested by the Applicant Hannifin?

Yes, it is.

In your opinion, is this the most desirable location
within the 320 acre drilling unit from a geological
standpoint?

Strictly from a geological standpoint, I think this is
the most desiraﬁle location that falls within the locatio

B 1320 [fees
rules permitting a well to be drilled within<=320—feet-

-zg 520L42{Z}{J Loes
cto-be-drilled within-anotherx. well.
It is higher structurally than any other position

that can be attained in the section, following that rule,

yes.

=

Is there any other location that might he suggested from
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you cannot get closer than 660 to a side line with a well,

a standvoint of anqi;ecrinq and Hrhinéqe?
A As Crace Fxhibit Number 1 ahows, we suqgested, at an

earlier time, a location in the southwest corner of the

southeast quarter of Section 24 as Leing halfway betwveen

Go Po Go Number 2 and CGo Po Go Number 1, and establishing

a drainage vattern that possibly might be more

economic,

X ag;ee with Mr. LeMay, however, that the unusual

development, of ponesity in the Go Po fo Number 2
{if%aff

certain%?/gtfempggfto move closer to it,

MR.1COOLEY¥ At this point, ir. Hatbh, could I ask
for an interpretation by you of the Commission rules and
regulations with respect to the proximity of one well to
another in the particular pool invalved?

MR. HATCH: I bhelieve you can read them for
yourself, Mr., Cooley. They do not speak of the distance
between wells. I believe the standard locations are«é§;t~

out 1,980 from end line and 660 from the side(;nd at least

1
-~ \.

1,980 and then 330, I believe, from quarter-quarter section
line and T don't believe in those rules there is anything
specifically of the distance between wells.

MR. COOLEY: Implicit in that, however, is that if

that it must necessarily follow that no two wells can be

closer than 1,320 feet,
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‘cloger than 660.

MR, HATCH: I am assuhinq that if ynd had a
nonstandard in one section, that a2 pergén could drill a
standard location Gn‘anéther section that would be much

MR, COOLEY: 1In ény event, it is vour oninion that
the well location shown on Grace Exhibit 2 and that suggested
by Mr. Hannifin are both the same leccation and is an
orthodox location.

MR, HATCH: That‘is my reading from the rules.

MR. COOLEY: That is mine, but ( wanted to make sure
we were playing with the same ground rules.

0 (By Mr. Cooley) 1In view of the superior geological

§,’21L{ > St ﬂv:{\

location of the well being 1,980 from the 1,980 from
A

the east, is that the location that you would recommend
be drilled irrespective of who is named operator?

A That is the location I presently recommend. I recommend
. - /Q'X,u‘
it be drilled 1,980 from the east and.l,990 from the

AN

south.
Q 1,990? R
L
A 1,980, I apologize.
Q Would this opinion that you have now expressed based

upon present information possibly be altered in light
of subseqgent drilling information?
A  Yes. There are two pieces of information pending that

could alter very sharply, if you wish me to exovand upon
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themn,
0 Would you pleasa?
A Well, in recent weeks, Lt would e the first woeek of

September, r. Grace, after conferring with me among
others, perforated in the Go Po Go Number 1 a small
interval in here which is a vnortion of the Go Po Go
Number 2 as correctly shown on Mr. LeMay's cross-scction
here.

MR. UTZ: This is going to be an exhibit that you .
are going to offer?

Well, if you are going to refer to something in
relation to the well, please give the‘depth and don't say
just here.

THE WITNESS: I do have the debth. I may not have
the precise depth of perforation, but approximately 11,463
to 11,467. It is a very small interval. I believe that
there were two or three intervals perforated after a meeting
I. had with Mr. Grace on approxXimately September 2nd or
something of that sort_and the well is nresently being
tested now.;

The results of that testing in this same porous
interval, even though it is#ﬁery small, if it proves
substantially to improve its gas production by my
récommendation to perfofate that:interval,'tﬁen it would’

quite possibly lead me to think that a well halfway in
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between would ba éore degirable than one only 3020 £0fhhe
south of HNumber 2,

The sncond thiﬁq that certainly could influence me
is a critical wellls being drilled by “idwest, of course,
down here at the southwest, which is outside of the
gtructural picture that I have been involved in. If it
should be comnleted in the Morrow for a very substantial
producer, not only I, but I guess everybody in this room,
would have to revise their picture geologically.

0 (By Mr, Cooley) Which well was this?
A It doesn’t show on this map.

MR. UTZ: Since you have mentiocned it, do you have

a location?

THE WITNESS: 1I& is in Section 3 of 23 South, 26

East.

MR, UTZ: That is a Great Western well?

THE WITNESS: Midwest 0il Company.

MR. UTZ: Would that be the well to the west of the
airport?

THE WITNESS: Yes. Tt is a long way away, but if
it should make a substantial well and give us a new point
oﬁ the Morrow at the same time, as I say,.I think all
geologists involved in the area would tend to revise their

pictures.

MR. UTZ: Since you mentioned perforations in tha
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Go Yo Go Humber 2, wmﬁld vou give us thé loéatigﬁéuénghégaw
nerforations?

THE WITNESS: They are very, verv cloée, at laast,
to 11,380 and 11,400.

MR, UTZ: That is the only perforations?

THE WITNESS: No. There are other intervals that
are perforated since T was hexre and I don'i have that record

with me.

MR, COOLBY: Steinhorst can present that at a
later time.

MR, UTZ: That will be fine.

THE WITNESS: I recommended this interval among
others and then they have heen perforated by Mr. Steinhorst
since I left.

MR. UTZ: You may proceed.

0 (By Mx. Cooley) Mr, Baldwin, how would you evaluate the
risk factor with respect to drilling the particular well
in question?

In terms of allocation of risk, it has been
recommen&ed by Mr. LeMay that a risk factor of 125
percent be adopted. Do you have any objections to that?

A ‘I am not sufficiently écquainted with custom in the
area. I would think that there is not too muci: risk in

drilling this well. It will make a gas well of some

sort.
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What vour nenalty facter would be is more custom
than it is cconomices.

»

There is however some risk in drilling any well?

o

A Surely. You may have mechanical failureveven though the
ragervoir is qood,
MR, COOLEY: No further que&tions of this witness.
MR, UTZ: Are theré questions of the witness?
MR, XELLAHIN: Just a few points of clarification.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN

0 Mr. Raldwin, you have to bear with me. I don't have too
much knowledge of this area. T would like to ask ysu
a question about your ZExhibit 1 there and the extension
of that south line.
What authority do you have for extendinag the south

line as far as you have, or as high as you have?

A To the north?
0. Yes, sir,
A There would be 3ome geological contention about this,

but much of geology is subject’to an opinion. 1 feel
that I had a cut inAthis fault-at a high interval in
the Go Po Go 2 and canyon section, and in the City 1
Carlsbad Go Po Go Number 1, I had a weak cut.

There were two or three others of this sort. High

'in this section the fault then necessarily would have to
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be dipping to the east. You will notice 1 have dashed
it from the City of Ca-rlsbad, or from the Go Po Co
Number 1 north.
1 have dashed the fault as being subject to
interoretation,
What are your control voints for your contour line there?
I haven't shown them on here. As I said, this was a
rapid sketch. I wanted to enlarge this map so we had
gsome of these to pass around. I have traced from here
taking the libherty, however, in revising this map with
the new noint that we have got. on the Go Po.Go Ndiﬁber 2,
It had to be done. in rather a hurry for this
varticular hearing and I did not carry out the movement
of all the contours westerly as I anticinate they cculd.
I moved the 7,900 to honor the 7;888 point in
Go Po Go Number 2. T moved the 7,950 because I had

to and therefore in the 8,000 and 8,050, I did not move

 thinking there might be an additional datum later on.

Would you agree that any location other than your
proposéd location would unfairiy denrive the owners in
this particular acreage of recovering the oil or
production that they would be entitled to?

I have recommended this lccation as the best that we
know of at this point and I have pointed out that if in

testing the Go Po Go Number 1, it should turn out the
]
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perforations at this Iittle stretch of tha same intarval

marked increased vroductivity of the well, it would be
entirely possible that we could look at our whole car,
so to speak, and recommend a location equidistant
hetween the éwo.

Right now, Y most certainly agres with Mr. LeMay's
testimony that this varticular location is the highest
we can get structurally and the closest to the good
poxrous devclopment of the Go Po Go Number 2. |

MR. KELLAHIN: Wo further questcions.

CROSS-NXMMINATION

BY MR. UTZ

0

A

Mr. Baldwin, do I recall correctly that FExhibit Number

>
“

[N

ndicates your choice of location of the well in the
south half of Section 242

That is correct, sir. I brought alternate locations
doﬁn here, as you can see, from erasures on these maps
and after concurring with others, we have all agreed
that the engineering factor of getting that much closer
to known porosity has tipped a balance with me and I
state that that is my best choice.

You mentioned the Midwest well in Section 3 of 23 South,
26 East. Do you know anytﬁinq ahout that well? Does
it look like it is going to make a well?

I understand that they have been having difficulty and
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PAGE 71

proqgress has been very, very slow indeced, but somebody

herae today said that they had had a subatantial gas

show.
s) But that is hearsav?
A We are waiting to get the information.

MR, UTZ: Other questions of the witness? You may
be excused,.

Do you have another witness?

MR, COOLIY: Mr. Steinhorst, nlease.

MR, UTZ: Mr. Cooley, this witness has formerly
been qualified, so you may proceced.

(vvhereunon, Mr. Steinhorst was called to the stand

and sworn.)

* % % % %

RICHARD STEINHORST,

having been first duly sworn according to law, upon his oath,

testified as follows:

Y

BY MR. COOLEY

(o} State your name, address, and occupation for the record,
please.
A Richard Steinhorst, Lafayette, Louisiana, consulting

petroleum engineer.

0 First of all, Mr. Steinhorst, to clarify this record,

would~you please delve through your records and staté
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the answar to Fxaminer's question about the exac;
perforations in the Go Po Co 22

A The exact interval perforated was 11,460 to 468. That
is all the perforations. fThat is not all the
perforatiohs in that area.

0 ~ State all of them.

A The well was verforated 11,408 to 416, 11,518 to 524,

and 11,539, 518 to 524. 11,532 1/2 to 11,538 --
MR, UTZ: HMr. Baldwin stated 11,380 to 11,400,
THE WITNESS: That was not perforated. That was a
recommendation but it was not actually perforated.
MR. COOLEY: This is the Go Po Go 2 that he asked

Y

about.

THE WITNEESS: I am sorry. I gave vou the Go Po Co
1. The Go Po Go 2 is perforated 11,382 to 11,404, I was
prepared to answer you on the Go Po Go 1.

MR, UTZ: Mr, Steinhorst, if you don't have it
available right at the moment, you could write us a letter
and tell us.

3 THE WITNESS: I will. T am sorry I don't have that
information and I don't have any information on the Go Po Go
2 with me, except I do know that 'that one interval was
perforated.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Cooley, you may proceed.

0 (By Mr. Cooley) Mr, Steinhorst, there has also bheen
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s0me discussion with roegpect to Midwast wéli‘d;iilinq in

Section 3 of Townshiv 23 South, 26 ast.
Are yvou familiar with that Qol]?

Somewhat, ;-

Are you also familiar with the average length of time

during which it is required to drill a well of that
nature?

Yes.

What is that averace?

The average time to drill a well in the South Carlshad
field has been about fofty days.

what has been the history to date of the Midwest well
which we were discussing?

They are seventy wnlus at 11,430.

bid they éncounter any particular difficulties of which
fou are personally avare? |

They have encountered several difficulties which are
not uncommon in the field.

Are you aware of the name of the drilling company that
ié conducting that operation?

Yes, sir.

MR, KELLAHIM: My, Examiner, I wonder if I might

object at this time. What is the relevancy of the Midwest

well with regards to this hearing?

MR. COOLEY: The relevancy will be revealed by the
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answaer témthe last question, and [ recquest pezﬁisa&dﬁ ;ﬁAt
the quastion he qnswered.
MR, UPZ: ?ou may nrocecd, Overruled,
THE WITNESS: Noble Drilling éomnany.
0 (By Mr. Cooley) What is that answer?
A Noble Drilling Company. |

MR, KELLAHIN: T object again about the relevancy

of Noble Drilling Company to thig varticular Application. X

believe Mr. Cooley has not established relevancy at this
point.

MR, COOLEY: Relevancy of Noble Drilling Company is
that Samedan is a spinoff or a sisper company of MNoble or
oﬁned by the same people.

| MR, HATCH: I don't think fhét has been established.

MR. KELLAHIN: I don't believe we have evidence on

the record to estahblish that point.

MR. COOLEY: That was testified to. It surely was,

by Mr. Harnifin.

MR, HATCH: I think we are through with this line
of questioning.

MR, COOLEY: I aﬁ through with the line of
questioning, but,if the relevancy isn't understood by the
Commissiqn, then it was a useless 1ihe, The point of

relevancy, if you have a sister company that is in the

drilling business, it is quite lbgical;to assunie that that is




k-

Y. Meler & mc cormic

dearnle

200 SIMMS BLDG.eP.O, BOX 10924PHONE 242689010 ALBUQUERQUE. NEW MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG. EASTeALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXIC'>

87108

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

25

who iy hoiAg to drill your well.

MR, KELLANMIN: T will object to that, because we
had the witness from Samedan here saying that there is no
indication tﬁat Noble is going to drill this well. They nut
it out for bids, so it is not relevant at this point.

MR, UTZ: I think that is a true statement, Mr.
Kellahin. I believe that is the way he testified.

) {pv Mr. Cooley) ﬁr. Steinhorst, have you prepared a
cost estimate with respect to drilling cf the well in
question?

A I have.

o) I hand you what has been marked as Grace Exhibit Humber
3 and ask you if that is‘the estimate to which vou
refer?

A It is.

0 wonld you explain that and do so by way of first

- explaining it and then do so by way of comnmarison as to
why the discrepancy between the cost that you portray
and those which have been portrayed by Hannifin Exhibit
52

A I have not had an opportunity tokmake a direct
comparison with the A.F.FE. as submitted by Mr. Hamnifin..
I helieve if I recall from my notes they had a dry hole

cost of $216,807 as compared to our dry hole cost of

$245,400 and they had a completed well cost of $305,162
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compared to our $366,030, There is an item in our A.F.E,
which perhaps is not nertinent and that is a $2,800

iéem for title opinion and legal work which may ﬁot‘be
vertinent to this vnarticular exhibit,

Mo sﬁch item apnears in the Hannifin Exhibit 5?2

This is correct. |

In essence, there is some comparable of apples and
oranges there?

Right. I noticed that they have a drilling éost to
11,800 feet of $8.90 a foot. We have nét been able to
find any contractor that we consider competent to give
us a contract price to 11,800 on a footage basis.

What price are you vrojecting in your evaluation?

We are projecting a price of $10.20 a\foot td 9,700 feet
at which point it is necessary to reach mud weight of
somewhere in the neighborhood of, oh, 10.4 to 10.5 and

at that point you go on day work.

This differential in drilling cost represents a very
large percent of the differential between the two
A.F.E.'s; is that correct?

Yes, sir. In other words, they have a drilling cost of
$105,000 and our drilling cost is somewhere in the
neighborhood of about $150,000 and this is an experienced
drilling company's factor.

That has been the experience that you have encountered
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2

o)

in drilling all the wells 'ir. Gracce has dfliled in that
area?

Yos,

Hypothetically, ascuming that any indenendent drilling
contractor would 4rill for My, Hannifin at $8.90 a foot,
is there any reason Lo nnsuﬁe that he would not drill
for Mr, Orace for the same price?

Ho.

S¢ 1f there is a driilinq contractor available in the
areca that is compatent and will drill for $8.90 a foot,
you of course could hire him?

That's correct.

Your drilling cost would then bhe reflected as the same
as Mr. Hannifin's?

That is correct.

And the sole issue is whether there is or isn't someone
available to do that. If he is available, he is
available to hoth of you?

He should be.

Are you familiar with the history of Mr. Grace's drilling
operations in the South Carlsbad Morrow Gas field and
surrounding areas?

I am. .

Would you ﬁlease review that for the Examiner?

Well, the first well that MMr. Grace drilled in Carlshad
) ]
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(ir?t ua thnli(y of (;r? :‘;};ad_\ and-althoﬁ;h T wasn'th
actunliy vresent at the time, T understand for all
fntonsive purnoses, it looked like a drv hole to
averybody but Mr, Crace, and by his perseverance in
trying to learn what he could about the Morrow
formation, he started out with a well that was making
nothing hut water really, to a well that is now
nroducing eleven million cuhic feet of qgas a dav.

The next well he drilled was the Panagra, which
was not a successful completion in the Morrow. The
Yorrow at this particular point failed and 4id not
indicate commercial production.

You say it was not a successful completion. Was it not
sixccéssful for mechanical reasons, or fTor the reason that
the formation had not develoned in the area?

That is what I said, that the Morrow did not indicate
commercial production ét this point in the field, It
has been completed up the hole in the Cisco, actually,
but the Morrow was tested and it did test noncommercial.
Wwould you proceed then?

The next well drilled was the Humble Grace Number 1 and
this well was initialed for a calculated open flow Qf
33,239,000 cubic feet a day. The well has exnerienced
mechanical difficulties and is presently shut-ﬁ’in.‘

The next well drilled’w‘as the Grandonoco and this
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e

s e ey

well was, at oan abisolute flow of 7,794,00ﬂ;wm;ﬁ51w?B B
matbter of record in the Commiasinn.,  That wall) is
nroducing very il

The next wnll drilled wac the fﬂo Po e Huvmbey 1,
and this one exnerienced very severe rechanical oroblems
which were from the service comnany hreakdown and the
wel) is nresntly haing tosted.
The mcchaﬁjcal difficulties have been corrected?
Yes, TWhat actually happened was that the cement flash
set way ahead of the time the nlug was suprosed to hit,
and for all intensive nurnoses, you may say the hole
was junked, but it has now been brought back into vprover
mechanical condition and it is orecently being tested.

The next well drilled was the Carlshad Grace
Number 1, which was the first dualvwell that Mr. Grace
comnleted and the tests on it so far indicate a |
14,000,000 absolute open flow capacity on the Strawn
and a 2,000,060 absolute oven flowr cépacity on the
Morrow.»

This well is not on production hecause a gas
contract to sell the gas has not heen negotiated.

The Go Po Go Number 2 was the next well and the
last was drilled by Mr. Grace and this well in@icates
an absoiﬁtc onen flow -- I sav indicates because this.

)

hasn't been comnletely made official vet -- of about
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100,000,000 cublice feot a day.

5] 1Y in all, how mony wells have boon drilled hy Uy,
Crace in the Soutl Carlahad aroa?

A Seven,

0 Have any of those wells bheen dry holes?

A Mot so far,

0 Mone of the seven ware dry holes?

A Nlone of the seven were dry holes,
MR, UTZ: Did you mention the Humble Grace?
THE WITNESS: T mentioned the Humble Grace.

0 (By Mr, Cooley) What is the‘status of it?

A Tt is shut-in,

yet. That

lined up before we jump in with both feet,

that you have just discussed drilled?

A Oh, over a period of about two years.

6] At what voint in time did you become personally involved?

A I bhecame personally involved in the early part of this
year.

0 Have you reyiewed the records and the completion

methods and drilling methods that were utilized prior

to your coming here?

MR, UTZ: You haven't started to dual yet?

4] (By MMr. Cooley) ‘Over what neriod of time were the wells

Pace O}

5: No. %o haven't started work on it

is heing set un and we are trying to get everything|
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Q Do you feel that the experience that Mr. frace has had

A Yas, I do.
0 Would vou describe those as they vrogressed?

A Well, for one thing, let's take the last two wells

at ‘3’ 2,

0 Axe yvou pergonally now Ffamiliar with all the methods of

‘
;

creuse since you came to work for Mr. Grace?

A T am not familiar with uome‘pf the very carly ﬁrnctiumﬁr
that wrre used on these rcarly wells, but on the last
five wells, I have been narticularly interested in the
completion methods and the drilling methods and the
imnrovements that have been made from one well to the.

next,

in this -area has brought about continded improvement

in drilling and completion technicques?

drilled. The Carlsbad Grace and the Go Po Go Number 2.
I believe that any geologist that analyzes these

two wells will say that they were very‘comparable as

far as the main zone of porosity and permeébiiity of

these two zones.

B "he Morrow formation in the Carlsbad Grace shows

an open flow capacity of about 22,000,000.‘ The Go Po Go

Number 2 has really no better porous zone and it is

about actually -~ it is not quite as great an interval

as the porous zone in the Carlshad Grace and the change
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in the mad nrogran snd the avnproach o comﬁletioﬁvéiﬁgﬁt
incroased the ability of the well to oroduce by five ‘
.folri.

T think that is verv gignificant.
Is it your professional oninion that there are many
peculiar asnects of drilling and comnleting wells in
the Seouth Carlshad area?
Very definitely.
That experience is the best teacher as to how to best
drill and comnlete wells in the area?
It is a very, vexry bhig factor.
Do you kxnow of any imorovement that could be brought
about, even over present drilling and comnletion programs
that have been uti]ized?
Well, let's say the last one was pretty good. 7T am sure
that the next one drilled there will he some improvement.
T can't tell you at this moment what it would be because
we would sit down and look at what we have done and what
it accomplished and‘we would discuss what we might do
to improve the placés that we don't feel like we are
doing the very best job‘that perhaps can be done,
You have sovoken in>terms of the improved productiVit?
as a result of drilling completion methods. ‘What effect
if any have these innovations had upon costs of the

well?




——

T
L

FROCEES 3 TV
3;'."‘51 !’? '

ier & me cormick

y, meier &

dearnle

Z09 SIMMS BLDG. 0 P.O, BOX 10020PHONE 243-66010 ALBUQUERQUE., NE Y MEXICO 87103

1216 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BLDG., EASTOALEUQUERQUE., NEW MEXICO 87108

10

1

12
13
14
15
16
17

18

- 19

20

21

22

23

24

25

PacE gy

I They have improved the cost of the well i you went
along., I can't give vou, off{ the tov of my head, the
improvement in cost, but the Carlsbad Crace wvasn a very
reasonably oriced well for a dual, and for a good dual.

The GCo Poe Go 2,‘while we don't have the totals yet
on the acutal coémpletion -- drilling comnletion costs,
our bills indicate that it has been a considerably
more reasonably priced well than any of the others.

o) Iven though it is the best of all the wells?

A Even though it is the best of all of them. Tt is a more
reasonably priced well than any of the rest of them,

MR, UTZ: You don't know what that fiqure is yet?

THE WITNESS: I don't think all the bills are in,

Thosc bills that we have, like our mud bills ard our

perforating bills and our completion costs, which we know,

because we keep up with them as we go along -~

Now, we did encounter difficulty on this particular

well which did increcase the cost of it over and above what

it should have been and we had about five days of fishing

out some railroad car spikes and chains and bolts and a few

things that somebody had dropped in the hole, and this did

indreése the cost over what it should be,

0 (By Mr. Cooley) Well, comparing items such as mud,

whét improvement, if any, did you notice in the drilling

methods used on the Go Po Go 2 as cémpared to previous
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Q

“uphold log, your drilling log.

welle?
Ouite a constderable imorovement. 1 have shown on my
rLVLEL here a mud cost of 38,000, Our mud cost on tﬁé
o Po Go 2 were alightly over $7,000.
ind the nrevious wells arilled in the area?
They went up as high as $27,000,
So improvenent in drilling operations resulted in a very
substantial nud savings?
The Grandonoco cost about twenty-seven. The Carlshad
Grace was eighty-three.
Have you reviewed the Hannifin?
I have looked at it. T have not made a direct comparison
However, T notice a couple of things. It is a little
difficult without a straight edge here. They have got
drilling mud $20,000. They have got their logs at
$10,000, which is a little bit cheap, particularly since
they have no allowance down here for their completion
logs.

Your completion logs will run you about $3,00b and

your uphold log will run pretty close to twelve. I say

They have figqured gross stem tests. We figured
rate, time and drill stem tests, plus costs of drill

stem tests as a separate item.

I notice no allowance in here for daylight or
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anything 1ilke that,
hat have <ou estimated that cost to be?
84,650, Tt takes about three days to log and run

casing.,

“hen in summary, the difference in the footage rate,

foundation of drilling the well, and the items that you
have pointed out, account for the difference in your
estimates and they are both estimates, are they not?
Yes. They are both estimates. Ours is based pretty
close on what we know the actual cosgts are going to run,
If you encounter multipays in the drilling of this well,
does this increase the cost of testing these pays?
Ceréainly does.

g it hean your exnerience that you should expect to
encounter multiple pays in this well?

You have got a good ﬁossibility. We didn't allow for
it in the drilling A.F.E. as presented, hecause of the
fact that the Go Po Go 2 did not have good shows above

the Morrow and we wouldn't contemplate extensive testing

. of those zones.

However, the Go Po Go 1 did have, so you are in
between., You could very well increase your cost by

having to test thosc¢ zones.

You have an item of $10,000 for contingencies. ‘ould

this be one of the contingencies?
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e,

Mr. Steinlinrst, T hand vou what has beoan marked as Groce
Pxhibit Muiaber 7, wvhich is a ~ - Y would like for vyvou to
briefly ex»nlain that for the record,

Gra e Ixhibit Number 7 1s a letﬁer from Cities Service
Oi 1 Compéﬁv to the Consorvation Denartwent of New
Mexico setting out an itemized schedulie of estimated;
costs from the drilling of the well at 11,900 feet in
Fddy County in Section 19, 22 South, 27 Last.

What does that estimate set forth aé being the total
cost for vroducing well?

$338,442,

What is the dat of it?

It was received by thevConservatidnlbenartment on
February 4, 1972f I don't particularly see a date.

Mr. Steinhorst, are you aware «f any increases in any
items of either tangible or intangible that would cause
an increase in the total cost of the well since February
of '72?

Yes, for example, they have nine and five-eighths inch
casing and if I am readiﬁg these figures correctly, it
is about $30,000. There”is around 5,300 feet which is
normal for ﬁhe areé and the last nine and five-eighths
that we purchased éost $28,000.

For 5,400 feet?
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)

percent and T can't remember what the last one was. Tt rung
in mv mind that there have heen a total of about seven wnercent

increase in the vrice of tubulars.

Q

‘undersigned, as owner or owners of the oil and gas and

vor 5,400 foot, and this haprenad to hao a very qnnd
price. ‘Phey also are showing five and a half inch, it
looks like about £3.%0 a foot and all tubular qgonds have
gone up in the last seven or cight months.
In fact, there have been two increases since that time?
That's correct,

MR, UTZ: Percentagewise, how much?

THE WITHRESS: I believe the first one was four

MR, UTZ: That's close enough.
(Bv Mr. Cooley) Mr., Steinhorst, I hand you what has
been marked Grace Exhibits 8, 9, 10, 11, 12, and 13, and
ask you to please identify those.
Exhibit Number 8 is a letter from the State of New Mexico
0il Conservation Comnission with reference to compulsory
pooling order in South Carlsbad Morrow Gas Pool, Eddy

County, New Mexico, "To whom it may concern, we the

other mineral rights in and under the sgouth half of
Section 24, Townshinp 22 South, Range 26 East, do hereby
request that Michael P. Grace, II, and Corinne Grace
be made operators of the vroposed well which is to lLe

drilled in orthodox location of Mr. Grace's choice.
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) We fecel that Mr, ?’H.(:h:ml P, Orace, TI, and (;'c.»x‘in;mé frace
i . 2 have vroved their ability in this arca. “They. are Lost
b J 3 qualified to be operators.”
4 0 ¥y, Steinhoist, Exhibits 8 through 12, inclusive, whoen
: 5 taken toqgether with Grace Exhibits 4 and 5, repvesent
5 & 6 identical requests on behalf of mineral owners under
. E 7 the southwest quarter of Section 24 in suprort of Mr.
éﬁi §§ 8 irace's Application, do they‘hot?
: S 9 h Yes.
§ 10 0 Mr. Steinhorst, do you have any recomrendation with
b
E% 11 respect to risk factor in light of your experience with
-g;; " 12 respect to this Commiasion?
— o
ég gg 13 A As previously stated by Mr., Baldwin, T think it isxa
.gg 14 -pretty good certainty thaf some kind of a well is going
E; 18 to be made at the location suggested.
2 Z
gg 16 I would say our risk factor of twenty-five percent
ox .
gg " or 125 percent of cost would be reasonable.
L3 ] .
gg 18 Q Do you have any recommendation with respect to operating
iv :
gg 19 charge?
Ef 20 A I think the common and accepted operator charge in the
sz X
éi 2 field is $135 per month per well.
.. Z
%g 2 Q Would you recommend that?
¢
%% 2 A I would recommend that.
%g 2 0 Is it your opinion that the selection of Midtael P. and

Corinne Grace as operators of this well will i1esult in

25
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h

BY

the nrovention of waste and protection of correlative

rights in the area?

MR, COOLREY: No further quastions of this witness.

MR, UTZ: 1 helieve you stated in regard to

k3

Exhibit Huter $ of Hannifin'sz that it did not include logs.

I know that item 4 doss include logs.

THE WITNESS: ‘le said we did not include enough

monny for completion logs.

HR. UTZ: I see. That was vour $3,000?
THEE WITHESS: That was our $3,000, ves, sir.
MR, UTZ: 0Nuestions of the witness?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

4R. KELLAHTHN

0

Mr. Steinhorxst, you ran through for us, a»historf of
Mr. Grace's seven wells in this area?
That's correct.
Mr. Grace was directly resnonsible for the superViSion
and operation of all those wells, T take it?
That 1s absolutely correct.
In-referring vou to some of these wells, I;would liie
to go over them again with you,.if I might.

You indicated that there was ~cme mechanical
difficulties on this Humble Grace Number 1?

That's right.

s =)
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T do.
Would veu vleasoe tell e

The first mechanical difficulfv was involved with a
liner han¢er which -zas imnroneriy, or had the improper
identification. In other words,. it was imvroverly made
by the manufacturer. This caused mechanical problems.

Another liner hanger was qgotten and it aléo wvasn
not nrovmer, It didn't have nroner identiiv, soc it was
machined out and the liner was eventually set., Fven so,
these faulty liner hanagers have caused mechanical
difficulties with the well.

Right now, there is a four and a half packer lodse
in that. This has been testified to before the
Commission.

I undercstand those kind of difficulties. What
responsibility dues Mr. Srace have as an operator and
a supervisor of w#el)l for those kind of problems?

If you are going to do anything on a well, every time

‘you run something below the floor on a rig, vou are

subject to mechanical difficulty.

You are telling me that this could hanpen to any
onerator?

This could happen to any Operafor. It could‘happen to

the very best and it could hanpen to the very worst.
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A

It i3 not necessarily reflective of My, Grace's
compeltency ags an onerator?

that is correct,

Ym»u have indisated to us that you have félt Mr. Grace
wan a competent operator in this aroa?

“hat's corres .

What other factors do you use tec arrive at that
opinion? What are the féctors?

You arrive at that opinion by the results of the
operations that the man is conducting. And it is the
same way with you as an attorney. low do vou determine
whether you are a good attorﬁéy, by the results that you
get.

Are you talking about the mechanical result on a
particular well?

Or a\particglar case, or however it goes.

Would you also consider it important that the onerator
be in compliance‘with all Commission rules and
regulations and §rders and things like that?

This goes without saying,

That would be a factor?

This would be a factor.

Would you consider management vractices as a factor in
determining‘a successful operator or competent operator?

That is also a part of your analysis.
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With roqgards to managemnnt practices, would you consider
it a factor whether or not the onerator was nromnt in
payment of ﬁis éhliaations incurred in drilling?

You would use that to ecvaluate him, I assume?
I have got to disevaiuate evervhbody that I work for.
That answers my question, With regard to these
management nractices, wouldn't you alsc éonsider a
competent operator to be one that nromptly distributed
the earnings from the narticular well to all other
interest owners?

Y am talking about royalties and that ubft of ﬁhinq.
That would also be a factor,,yoplgn't it?

REUSOTY FI PR

This is dependent uvon the provisioﬁ orders and the title

h
ek
jug

m
&
ot
cr

@]

*

@

opinions and the Works ©
And the State law?
Well, true, but I mean hasically vou have got to have
title opinion before you do anything., If voﬁ can't
get your attorney to move -

I am talking about State rovalties and that sort of
thing. Do you have any knowledge of any incident
involving the Graces as operators which you would
personally consider\as substandard?

No, sif, not really.

Were you involved at all with the Graces' City of

Carlsbad well that vou alluded to earlier? _J
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le

Mot the drilling and commletion of {t, T have since been

in the preduction of it.

Have you had any difficulties with regard to nroduction?

We had soﬁe for a while.

Vhat were they?

Water.

What about Qater?

We had it.

What ki~a of water are we talking about?

We are talking about thirty or forty barrels an hour.
Salt water?

Salt water.

What>were you supposed to do wif:h the salt water?
It is being'flushed in an underground formation.
You encountered difficulty, didn't you?

Right,

What did you do with the salt water?

It was hauled off for a while and it went to several

different places. It was being used in other wells in

the area.

Was any of it ever disposed on the surface?
Not that I am aware of.
You are sure of that?

I never saw any of it,.

.You told me about the Humble Grace Number 1. Let's go

iy
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on to the Go Po Go Number 1. You i.ncl.icz1;9(1 that there

was some mechanical m’oblems with that narticular well.
Would you wlease tell e again?

Well, as I said before, what havpened is they were

cementing the oil string --

Who was cementing?

Dow Chemical Commany, I guess they call it. They were

cementing the oil\strinq.

Would you expect the operator to be aware of difficulties

in this area and ba able to --

No.

Again the same problem, it could happen to any onerator?

You don't usually expect a service company of the

quality of Dow Chemical Company to have a failure of the

type that occurred., This is not a common failure.

I undérstand this is not then the kind of mechanical

failure fhat‘ycu would directly attribute to Mr. Grace's

ability as an operator?

Wait‘a minute. I don't quite know as I gather what you

are driving at with your questions.

W’ﬁat I am asking you is, is this the kind of mechanical

problem you would expect a competent operator to

prevent?

No.

I believe you told me that these seven wells that the
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the goose is good for the gander.

a slight difference. It was your witness that you were asking
to send something in and this man has requested something

from your wiéness. I don't know how the Examiner will rule.

Craces had drilled, none of them were dry holes in éhc
Morrow; is that correct? |
Ho.
Please correct me.
None of them were dry holes, but one well is not
commercial any more.
Is it commercial anywhere else?
Yes. It is commercial in the Cisco.
You have alludad tn the cost factors té this nronozed
well and you told us that Mr. Grace is improving with
each effort. I would like to go back with you and have
you relate to me the hest you can, the comnletion costs
for these seven wells.

Can you provide me with that?
I can't give vou that off the top of my head.
would it be poésible for you to provide that information
to the Commission? I think it would be relevant to
their decision. |

MR. COOLEY: It seems to me like what is good for

MR, HATCH: I believe on the other case, there was

MR. COOLEY: I withdraw my request to submit ény
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exhibit of ours, other than stamping on an affidavit of
Samedan's.

MR, HATCH: fThe withess was vour witness,

MR, COOLBY: Oh, ves, Mr, Martin was my witness.
of course, I got that shoved down ny throat. He waszs
obviously adverse, but the Commission can't observe that.

MR. KELLAHUIN: I believe Mr, Cooley opened the
door on this particular subject by asking the witness Mr,

T e e

improving his cost with ecach well and he was getting better

‘all the time.

He asked him thg cost of the Go Po Go Number 1 and
he said all the bills weren't in. I think»it is relevant
that we be able to compare costs because that is going to
be one of the major factoxrs in deciding who is the overator.

We have one set of A.F.E.'s that prop@ses a well
to be completed at substantially reduced costs than Mr. Grace '
is capable to furnish and I think it vould he imvortant that
the Commission have his cost on these other wells.

I would again request that the Graces be required
to furnish us the cost on the seven vells,

‘MR. COOLEY: We have explained through the direct
feétimononf Mr. Steinhorstfthat there is basically no
difference in the estimated cost of this well and Hannifin's

estimate of the cost of this well.
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If vou start av the same noint, assuming that vou

“could use the same drilling contractor at the same nrice,

they are the same. Ve disacree that you can hire one for
$8.90. &7 you can; we are nositive that we ¢an hire them
for the same price,

We have set down what we think is a realistic going
price that is being paid in the area of $10.20 a foot. If
it can be done for $8.90, more power to themn.

Mr. Steinhorst has testified, and I am sure that
this Commission can take judicial notice, that a third party
drilling contractor under all ordinary circumstances is
going to gquote the same nfice to one operator, or to Grace,
as opposed to Hannifin.

MR. HATCH: I think perhaps there is no vroblem
here. If I understand the question was nut to Mr. Steinhorst-
he had testified that the price was getting better all along
and that the question was put to him‘"Can'yqu give wme the
cost of each of these,” and Mr. Steinhorst said he could not;
is that correct?

MR. COOLEY: He can't give the exact cost on wells
that he hasri't been involved in. Perhans if he would give
those estimated costs, that might satisfy Mr. Kellahin.

MR,.HATCH: TFirst, let me ask Mr. Steinhorst if he

~can supply these costs at a later date.

THE WITNESS: Well, T doﬁ't see any reason why they

S

T
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1 can't be, T would like to say that the cost of comnletion
2 as shown on our A.F.E.'s are essentially those of the
3 Go Po Go 2 and this is realiestic and what I am saving La that
4 T don't care what kind of a aquotation thev give me from a
5 drilling contractor, I am still saying as a professional
Y 6 engineer and a knowledgeable individual that you can't do
.E
= 7 it for that.
S
[ 8 MR, UTZ2: Does that satisfy vou, Mr., Kellahin?
(4] .
= 5 MR, KELLAHIN: No, sir.
od _
B 10 MR, UTZ: Do you stili want figures for each year?
D ,
E: 1 MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir. I think it iz relevant.
>
.%% i 12 R. COOLEY: The witness has already testified he
. 2
_§§ é; 3 _sees no reason why they can't he furnished.
P : w7 ..
30 14 THE WITNESS: I just can't give them off the top
05 18 of my head.
22
§§ 16 MR, COOLEY: It just gets bhack to what is good for
o
"]
§§ 17 the goose is good for the gander. I still suggest Hannifin
> £
§§ 18 produce the well costs of the one well that Samedan drilled
5
33 '
w 19 in the area. Our historical costs are a matter of record.
Zg
X5
Ez 20 We have to furnish them and I think they should do the same.
¢z
x 21 MR. KELLAHTN: I helieve there is one slight
o <«
. 2 - .
Eg - difference. Mr. Steinhorst did testify that he had reduced
o’ z . R
§§ 23 costs by well without any supporting evidence, so to speak.
w & &
I N
R . You requested the well cost from Samedan from a
2 2
s person which he really didn't know whether he had the
2 .
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authority to give thoss or not.

MR, UTZ: Wait a minute. T want a clarification.
Mr., Martin didn't testify as to well costs at all,

MR, COOLEY: He testified that he thought. the
estimate as presented by Mr, Hannifin was reasonable.

MR, UTZ: He can do that. |

MR, COOLEY: And the same vardstick amplies. You
can shoot at the moon, but if you only aget a half a star in
actuality, there is quite a bit of differenée and I am asking
and am perfectly willing to submit our historical costs from
day 1, and we have testified on Direct that they used to bhe
higher and that we have labored to reduce those costs.

I think that if we are going to compare historical
operations, and there can't be any questions in the
éxaminer's mind who the real operator is, if Hannifin is
successful ih this Aoplication, let's look at everybody's
track record.

MRf UTZ: I don't sece any reason why we can't
request Samedan -~ |

MR, HATCH: I don't think thiec is the prover place
to bring that back up. I think the question here is that
Mr. Kellahin asked that in light of Mr. Steinhorst's testimony
that the price'has gone down with each well, he asked him to

back that up with some figures to which "r. Steinhorst said

that he could not give them at this pnoint, if I understand
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THE WITNESS : That's right,

MR, HATCﬁ: f I undargtand his answer, he doaes not
know the cosgt of those wells, Thgrefbre, reaally there is
nothing to back upn his atatement. It is not my -- if the
Graces want to support his statement with the figures, ¥ have
no objection to it.

If Mr. Kellahin has asked for it to be submitted,
butvI don't see that it is your position, whether you care
if it is ordered in or not,

MR, UTZ: Can vyou sunply that information, Mr.
Steinhorst? WWould vou do so?

THE WITNESS: Yes,

MR. KELLAHIN: ™z, Fxaminer, perhaps we could leave
it up to Mr. Grace whether he wants to provide those costs
or not,and let the Examiner decide if he does have them or
if he doesn’t have them. |

| MR, UTZ: That's correct. The Examiner will decide.

MR. KELLAHIN: Mr. Steinhorst, I have a few more

questions for you.

0 {By Mr. Kellahin) With regard wverhaps to my own

education on these tests on your Carlsbad Grace Mumber 1,
you indicated absolute open flow pressures of 14,000,000
or something in that neighborhood.

I would like you to clear this up for me. ‘How do

h

AR
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vou uge these absolute oven flow nrés.f;\jre;; to dntermine
the well potential?

In other words, do vou seekwhat T am 1ocjkinc; for?
Thig 1is the accented methpd by the 211 Conservation
Commission, State of ¥ew lMexico, in evaiuatinq the
ability of a well,
These are reasonead opihions on your nart, based on tests
and that sort of theing to determine the notential of
a particular well based on a certain test; is that
correct?
There is a procedure set out in a manual issued by the
031 Conservation Commission of New Mexico which very
specifically sets out how these tests are made and how
the calculations of these opén flows are arrived at.
Then there is no way, if yvou follow Commission rules,
there is no way to vary -—-
No.
We are consistent?
It is- all consistent. It is all under the same bhasis.
Is it possible for two di»fferent engineers to arrive at
different calculated opén flow éotentials?
Not with the same set of data.
bepending on the use of the Commission rules, if a

competent engineer does the work, he should come up with

the same result?
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A That's right,

MR, UTZ: The same engineer can test and get a
differentﬂtmst at é diffnfunt-time.

THY WITMESS: “ests vary, but with the same data,
a éompeten; engineer will come up with the same data.

MR. UTZ: That's true, unless he makes a mistake.

MR. KELLAHNIN: Thank vou, Mr. Steinhorst. I have

no further cuestions.

Mp_ U2 Other aquostions of Mr. Steinhorst?

REXEY

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY

0 Mr. Steinhorst, the difficulties that were encountered
in the wells that you discussed under Cross-Examination
were caused by service companies, were they noct?

A Correct.

0 Does any oil operator have any control over service
companies when it comes on his location?

A Mot in the sense of what you are trying to imnly, if I
understand your question.

0 | Do you have any control over the cement or the way it
is made up and the way it is put together or anything
else?

A You érder:so many sacks of a certain class cement mixed
a certain way and it comes out in é bin énd‘unless you

take a sample of it and go take it to a laboratory and
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have it analyzed, you have to agceume that the man gavae
vou what vou ordered.
0 Do you know any prudent operator that runs such samples

of cement ox anvything like that?

A They accept the fact that the order has been filled
properly.
0 With respect to the racker that was defective, this

again was a service company, was it not?
£\ IL was QA nanus
MR. COOLEY: No further questions of this witness.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ

Q I think the question came up as to a problem with the
cementing job on the Go Po Go Number 1; is that correct?
A Yes.

0 What was the problem?
A The problem was apparently it flashed set,
Q 1t set too quick?
A It set with a plug way up the hole.
Q \With continuous pumping?
A It set while they were pumning. In other words, faulty
cement.
MR. UPZ: The witness may be excused.

Do vou have another witnhess, Mr, Cooley?

MR. COOLEY: No, I do not. I would like to offer
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‘submit their cost on the well that was drilled in that area

into evidence at this time Apnlicant's FExhibits 1 through
5, 7 through 13, with the understanding that the miasing ©

i# the exhibit that we requested he furnished at thig
Commission by Samedan.

MR, HATCYH: Which was rulled aqainst!‘if I
understand it.
MR, COOLEY: It?is»a gstandard nrocedure to establish

a record with respect to a refused exhibit,

AT Time
a2 e

lj
Hd

v
e
7
'-l.
o

a mantioned, with the exception

P
L]

»
LS

of Exhibit 6, will be accepted into the record cf this case.

MR, COOLRY: Mr. Exaﬁiner, my co-counsel, Mr.
Watkins would like to address you at‘some point.

MR, WATKINS: be the Commission please, on behalf
of Mr. Grace --

MR. KELﬁAHIN{ Fxcuse me. I am sorry for
interrupting. Are you making a summary?

MR. WATKINS: I am qoing to clarify one point be fore
we close. |

MR, KELLAHIN: I'm sorry.

IR, WATKINS: The Examiner did make a statement
that the failure of M;. Grace to produce his cost on each
of these wells would be taken into consideration and, as I
understand it, Mr. Martin was going to 'sc<2k advice from his

counsa2l and his company on whether or not Samedan would alsc

B
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and I would like to Xnow what is the Commission's intention
on taking that into consideration if they fail to supply this
information? |

MR. UTZ: Since Mr. Martin testified to the fact

that he thought the Moran estimate A.F.E. was proper, 1T think

‘1 would have to consgider his failure to sunply the information

requested the same as 1 would vours.

MR, WATﬁINS: May we have a short recess so T may
confer with tr. Grace before we close the hearing, or close
our evidence and preseantation to the Commission.

‘MR. UTZ: How long do yovu need?

#MR. HATCH: I would like to ask something here. The
request of Mr. Martin to furnish information T don't believe
was in support of any question that was asked Mr. Martin.

would you exnlain why they should be treated the
game, Mr. Watkins?

MR. WATKIIS: As I understand it from the testimony,
samedan is going to be the onerator if Mr. Hanni.fin is
awarded the operation and I believe the question asked by Mr.
Cooley was what the cost of this well that samedan had been
the onerator on wés in that same area.

He said he did no* know. Mr. Cooley asked him if
he could get those figures and he said he would have to find

out from his counsel. That is the same thing. There have

not been an absolute refusal and neither has there been a
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i refusal on the vart of Mr, Crac;z to supnly thase r‘{or:uman—fv;.;;"wwu”

g“" 2 and I would ask that if the actual operator for Mr. Hannifin
Eﬁ | 3|  refuses o subvly to the Commission this information on their
r 4 nast verformance, would that not be taken into consideration
P 5 and given the same weight as the failure of Mr. Grace to
? v 6 supply these same tyne of figures,
é 7 MR, HATCH: Of céurf;e, the final decicion here will
’ 8 8 he by the Examiner, but I think at the time the question was
! :E; 9 asked to HMr. HMartin, hekwas asked if he knew what the cost
. § 10 was and he indicated that he did not know and then it was
! qu 11 asked whether he could furnish those figures and he said he
P "GE? 3 12 did not know and he was your witness.’
_g §§ 13 ’At the present time, we havg a witness vho is your
? §§ 14 witness who testified to certain ranges of figures and on
gy y

:’:§ s Cro_ss-ﬁxamination‘ it appeared that he did not know to whaﬁ

g'; 16 he had testified on which he was asked to furnish some

;i;g o figures that would supvnort his testimony.

ég 8 Now, if my impression is right, Mr. Steinhorst does

§§ 19 nof: know the cost of those now. TIf you want to furnish

§§ 20 information to suvport that, I have no objection to it, Mr,

3z ,

éj 21 Kellahin doesn't because he asked for them, so it is vour

;,’E 2 refusal if you do not want ‘to.

§§ 2 I don't think the Examiner -- he shouldn't step

§§ 24‘ in and tell you what to put up to support your witness.

h 8 MR. WATKINS: We asked on both sides and in fact I
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;hinkﬁ£hc Framiner can §ee that ¥r, Martin certainly igwnn&
testifying oﬁ our behalf, aven though technically under the
law he may V= ¢lassifiad as bur’witness because we did call
him,

However, T helieve Mr, Steinhorst was that he did
not want te, off fhe top of his head, give these figures. I
think it is in the record that he said that several times.

I am not savying at this tinme we will refuse to sueply éo the
Commission or to the hearing Examiner those figures.

A1l T am trying to determine is will that carry the
same weight as Mr. Martin who will be the actual overator,
his refusal to submit the same tyve of figures.

MR, HATCH: My recommendation to the Examiner is
no.

MR. WATKINS: Agéin we would request a short
recess,

MR, UTZ: You understand nmy vosition in regard to
your well cost figures. T would consi@er it'supporting
evidence of Mr. Steinhorst testimony.

MR, WATKIMS: If Mr. Martin decides to supply these

< :
figure;; would vou aiso consider that in the same way?

MR. UTZ: Frankly, I don't see why all the

secrecy about sunplying the well cost figures. I think that

is really the case here, whether it is Mr. Martin, Samedan,

or the Graces.
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Mr.

Q

(tYhereupon, a

MR

MR,

MY

M.
MR

Watkins,
MR.
MR.
MR.

MR,

urz:. The

WMATKING +

wae will sunoply what Mr.,

UrZz: All

HATKING -

KILLAHTN:

brief recass was held,)
hearing will come to order, »nlrase.
T have conferred with Mr. Orace and

Xellahin requested and a renresentativ

history to support “r. Steinhoret's position on this,

right.

rnd Mr. steiphoraty own astimate,

[P o

that I believe was asked for also.

So there is no confusion about this,

asked for the total well comnletion costs.

WATKINS :
{(ELLANIN:
UTZ%: The

KELLAHIN :

That is exactly right,
Thank vyou.
statements are in oxder.

Sir, I would like to provide some

rebuttal testimony if T might.

I would like *to recall HMr. Hannifin.

{(Whereupon, Mr. Hannifin haVing'previously sworn

came to the stand.)

DY

* & % %k %

D. L. HANNIFIN,

having already been previously sworn, testified as follows:

RECT LXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN

Mr. Hannifin, you remember that you‘are under oath and

I would like to ask you what, if any, personal

W
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i

involvenent vou have had with the Oraces as 6ﬁéf;£5;é

of any well?

Only as an overriding rovaltv owner»undcr the Grandonoco
well, My overriding rovaity ig under the northwest
quarter of SectionVZB couth, 26 Fast, which well went

on the line Pebruary 4, according to ths Commission.

Mr. Hannifin, directing vyour attention hack to the
Grandonoco, T show you what has been marked Hannifin

"

Exhibkit 9 and 10.
What if any difficulty did you have with Mr. Grace
with regards to the payment of the rovalties in this

particular well?

‘As far as my own overriding royalty?

I have had no difficulty. I have received no division
order for any royalty,

Mr. Hannifih,'ieﬁ me ask you that again.

i havé received neither a division order nor a rovyalty
from the time I left Roswell yesterday morning.

When was this well put on the line?

The 4th day of February, 1972,

It is your understanding that there is no division
crder?

I’havevreceived no division order.

You have not received any royalty payments?
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A I have reoceived no rovalty,

Q Mr. Hannifin, 1 show vou what T vrorose to mark as
Hannifin txhibits 11 through 21, and I ask you to
idcntify where you ot these and vhat they are.

n I acquired these at the County Clerk's office, Rddy
County, HMew Mexico, Carlshad. The clerk certified to
each one. Th2y are liens and judgments against Michael
P. and/or Corinne Grace. 1T thﬁnk one of them might be
on Grace Petroleum Company.

MR, COOLEY: I object to the introduction of anvy
such evidence as being ‘immaterial in this case,

MR, KELLAHIN: Yn ansvier to»that, My, Cooléy, T
believe that the‘last witness for Mr. Grace testified that
in his evaluation and opinion of what a competent operator
was, he said one of the factors he used to consider it was
whether the operator had good management practices, such as
prémpt payment of obligations incurred in drilling and the
distrihution of those earnings derived from the well to
interest cwners. |

The man answered that question on Cross-Examination.

I think not only is it relevant for a competent onerator to

;be able to put a hole in the ground and get oil or gas, bhut

he has got to also bhe able to ray his bills and effiéiently
and effectively run his operation and I helieve these

documents are relative to this,

PERcH
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'MR. COOLEY ! ff snly those debts Qﬂ{;ﬁwﬁ}e jugt and
due and a man has a riqght to contast any bill {f he thinks
it is not due or iz too large. 'Thase cases are in litiqation
and any debts that are due 7ill certainly he paid. |
MR, HATCH:  Excuse me, T think nrobably some
questions could have been directed to Mr. Steinhorst
concernirg this information. I don't really believe they
are relevant to'introduce at this time. You may wish to
respond to that, Mr. Kellahin,
MR. KELLAHIN: i am sorry, Mr, Hatch., I didn't
hear you., You do not believe that they are relevant?
MR, HATCH: Y don't believe they are relevant at
this time through this witness. I think nerhans some

questions could have been asked Mr. Steinhorst concernin

L)

those, but I don't helieve the introduction of them is
vroper.

MR, UTZ: You say some of theée were judgments?

MR. KELLAHIN: Some of these have been reduced to
judgments and some are mechanic's liens that»have been filed
against the Graces. I was uﬁder the impreséion that these
would be relevant to the question of competency as an
operator.

MR. HATCH: I think Mr., Steinhorst answered the
question that people are often late. T don‘t believe that

proper foundation has been laid to introduce these,

——
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et et s

MR, UTZ: wvhat were the Exhibit numbefs thag ;;3“

intended tovqffer;"Hr, Kellahin?

MR, KELLARIN: Fleven thyrough 21.

MR, UTZ: Eleven through 21 in regard to the
offerina thercof, Mr., Cooley's objection will be sustained.
0 {By Mr. Kellahiﬁ) Mr. Hammifin, I would like to draw

your attention back to the estimated well costs vou
received from Moran,

MR, UTZ: That was Exhibit 5.

o] (By !Mr. Kellahin) You heard Mr. Steinhorst's testimony
with regard to his estimation of cost?

A Drilling cost?

0 Drilling cost, yes, sir. This Exhibit indicates a
discrepancy between your estimated cost with regard to
the footage?

A Yes. Cost per‘foot of drilling.

o} Oon what did you base -~ how doAyou support the item you
have there?

A I support the drilling cost $8.90 a foot by a drilliné
bid from Moran Drilling Company of Hobbs, New Mexico,
furnished and signed by ¥r. McPeter.

0 I propose to have that marked as Exhibit 22 and show it

to Mr. Cooley for his possible objection.

There was some testimony, Mr. Hannifin, with regard

to logging costs. Mr. Steinhorst provided us with one
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you have anything further, Mr., Kellahin?

0 Mr. Hannifin, I know you have previously testified that

astimation and you have provided us with another. ~llow
do you support your A,.F.E. there?

A on the 1oqqinq\costs, T realize that My, Steinhorst
might renresent a different tyve of loqging program. T
am not sure, but mine is made by Dresser Atlas
Corporation and it shows a total cost of $8,596.90,

0 Dc you have any other testimony orxr any other
clarification you woulﬁ like to make at this point with
regard to your Exhibit Number 5?

A Not that I‘know of.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions I have.
MR, HATCH: M“r. Kellahin, Y don't know that you

moved for the introduction of FExhibits 9 and 10. Do you

MR. KELLAHIN: I move for the introduction of those
Exhibits that have becen marked 22 through 23 and 9 and 10.
MR. UTZ: Without okjections, Exhibits 8, 9, 10,

22 and 23 will be entered into the record of this case. Do

MR, KELLAHIN: No, sir.

hY

MR. UTZ: Questions of the witress?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. COOLEY

you wouldn't'be supervising the drilling of this well,

i i ]
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A

be]

but: do you khow whether a Jine would or would not be

set and nroposed in the completion method {f you drilled
the well?

I have no i-ea.

You are aware, arc you not, that if a liner is set, ‘that
another set of 1ngs have to be run?

No, I am not.

Are you aware that it is standard practice of all
operators in the field to do so?

No, I am not,.

Are you aware that it is also standard practice of all

onerators in the field that if you drill a well down

there to run comnletion logs in addition to the logs
that have been quoted by Dresser Atlas?

No, I am not.

You are aware, are you not, that Mr. Steinhorst haé
alloted $3,090-scme for the cost of such completion
wells?

If it shows on this, you A.F.E.

With respect to Exhibit Number 22, which is the footage
quote, these things are somewhat meaningless unless'you

have a drilling contract in front of you to go‘with the

quote.

Do you know at what point, or at what depth Moran

would propose to go on day work?
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A 7 He shows no depth as his drilling goes. Tt shows qgoing

to 11,800 feet at $8.30 a foot,
8] Arve you saying that Moran has offered to gqo on day woirk

al.. the way to TD on this well?

A Tt doesn't say that at 11, Mr. Coolev.
O Does it offer to go to footage rather than from TD?
A Evidentl' from the bhid you are hbldinq in front of you,

vir, Of course, all T have is what the bid that was
submitted by Moran Drilling Company says.

MR. COOLEY: Mr.\Examiner, T do object to the
introductioﬁ Gf Exhibit Number 22 for the reason that it is
vague and ambiguous because I am personally aware that it is
standard ﬁractice in the industry that at denths such as
these, they do not drill footage to total denth, and unless
thesge standé;d A.P.I. contracts that is utilized in the
industry has a point at which there is a switch-over from
footage to day work and this not.only involves a difference
in cost, but it is a complete transfer of the risk of the
loss 6f the hole énd any well drilled on a footage to the
point where a well is drilled footage, the drilling contraétor
is fully resnonsible for the loss of that hole.

At the time it goés on day work, the onerator

. hedomes responsible for it. ‘Accordingly, I would request
that if Exhibit 22 is to be acceoted, that it he accepnted

in the light of an Exhibit 22 which would be a form of
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contract fil;ed iﬁhéh;t HMoran ;n wiilinq £n.und0r£5ke iﬁ
this arca because it agives thé iinlication that thoy are
willing to drill to 11,800 fect at 58.90 a foot hut thoy have
a day work qquote and T know from experience in the industry
that there will be a switch-over at some denth and that is
specifie& in the A.P.I. contract and i would suggest to.the
Commissign that this Exhibit is misleading and ambiguous
ﬁnless it is read in light of the contract completely filled
out with respact to terms that Moran is willirg to undertake.

This is far below anything that has heen offered
to us, |

MR. KELLAHIN: I will have to defer to the
Examiner's expertise. If I understand it correctly, Mr.
Coolev's objection really goes to one of weight rather than
of admissability of a particular document and T will leave-
it to the Examiner's expertise to determing whether he thinks
it carries ahy weight at éil, or wh¢ther he thinks it carries
the necessary cautions that Mr. Conley has alluded to.

MR, COOLEY: It goes to ambiquity. It is ambiquous
as it is written because there is no way that you can
determine what the well cost would be until vou see the
contract.

MR. KELLAHIN: Deferred to the Examiner.

MR. HATCH: I think he has only offered it as

supporting evidence to the A.F.E. figure of drilling costs
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that was in question in making the estimate., My, Coolevy has
pointed out some problems with it and T think, as Mr.

Kellahin saye, you can certainly accent it in evidence as

some sort of supporting ttestimony as (o the baasis of his

AJTLE.

MR, COOLEY: Is tﬁerr any objection on the part
of Mr. Hannifin to have !Moran sunply a fully filled out
dontract as Exhibit 22a?

MR, HATCH: I don't believe Mr. Hannifin has
testified to having a contract with this person and I think
it would be impnroper for the Commission to require him to

make a contract with somcone.

MR, COOLEY: I don't mean an executed contract, Mr.
Hatch, buit a pronosed contract that would accomvany this

letter.

MR, HATCH: That is up to the FExaminer whether he
wants to require such a thing. ‘I wouldn't think it would bhe
necessary.

MR. UT2: Mr. Cooley the question that enters my
mind as to Exhibit Number 5 which is an A.F.E; which was
accepted into the record which states 11,800 feet drilling
at $8.90 a foot.

MR, COOLEY: We have most directly attacked that
fiqure because it can't be achieved.

MR. UTZ: Did you object to MNumber 5 also?
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L COOLEY: e attemntad to destroy the credibility

of that fiqure through "r. Steinhorst's testinony and now

they are attempting to sunport it hy tha letter from Moran

‘which T submit adgaln that a question can be clarified as to

what they will or won't drill a well for,

I don't mean to require a contract, but require them
to submit you a proposaed contract.

MR. UTZ: The question in my mind, Mr. Cooley, is
how much they worked as anyone exnects.

MR, COOLEY: It‘hés been~standard rractice of Grace
and of Pennzoil and other operators that drill on a footaae
basis to a given depth to convert to day work as the well
gets deeper and more complicated.

Pennzoil, for instance, goes on day worxk helow

le,OOO feet and I am just questioning whether the Exhibit 5

in -- if Moran will work for $8.990 a foot for Mr. Hannifin

there is no reason to helieve he won't do the same for Mr.

Grace.

MR. KELLAHIN: I don't know if we have anything to
support that supposition or not. Moran is free to contract
with whom they please and set the price at what they mutually

agree upon.

MR, UTZ: My. Hannifin, maybe you can interpret
Exhibit Number 22. What does he mean by day work,'zero to

11,800 feet, do you know?
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o 1 PHE WITHESS:  To wy internretation, he is goina to
F ' 2 drill zero to 11,900, bay work, Y nresume, ks during drill
? : 3 stem teste which is normal day work cporations. T am not
‘ 4 an expert in that field at all.
‘f
)? 5 MR, UTZ: I would interpret Lhe Fxhibit to say that
o v 6 he would drill for $8.90 a foot nlus day work whenever
P |
|5 &= y required.
8
‘P [ 8 THE WITNESS: That is my interoretation.
&
’ E 9 MR. UTZ: Did Moran tell you how much day work was
i od
J § 20 going to be required?
e D
F = 1 THE WITNESS: I shouldn't think so, sir. I don't
2 >~. B
"i .Sé A 12 think he could tell us how long it would take it to run drill
i . =
A 3 :';’g 3 stem tests or logs or various other operations that are on
—p— [T
| = xe
"’ ¥o day work.
sz M
: 2z MR. UTZ: What do you think?
gg 135 . ‘
gg MR, HATCH: I think it is supporting testimony.
‘2 0 16 .
[« 3N 4
23 . You cannot say that this is the price he is going to get a
< D
o &
§§ 18 well drilled for. The claim has not been made. He has been
st : :
i)
g: 19 putting forth an estimate and one of the estimates was
03
o ,
Ef 2 questioned and he put forth some testimony or some avidernce
3% A : |
EZ " as to why he chose that figure.
4
22 There is no binding contract, of course, but there
. 22 :
) z
"3z is not on either side.
I : : MR. UTZ2: This is true. Mr, Cooley, T will
overrule-your objection and (_éxoe t Fxhibit Number 22.
25 : i
e e e o
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Any further examination?
MR, COOLEY: No, sir,
MR, UTZ: Are through with your witnesses?

Other quostions of the witness? He mav he excused,

We are at statements once more,

MR, COOLLY: MNo, we are not. We are at rehuttal

testimony now.

MR, UT7: Have you got another witness?

MR. COOLEY: Very briaf, Mrs. Grace,

(Whereupon, Mrs. Grace was called to the stand and
sworn.,

A %k * % *

CORINNE GRACE,

having been first duly sworn according to'law, upon her oath,

testified as fo;lows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, COOLFEY

0

" Mrs. Grace, Mr. Hannifin testified on rebuttal that

there have been some failﬂre on yoursclf or Mr. Grace's
part with respect to certain persons overriding rovalty
interests.

Do you have anything to say about that?
Yes. When the Grandonoco well weﬁt on the line, I
imméaiately called our attorneys Hinklé,nondurant, Cox &

Eaton and asked them to please do the title opinion and
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draw the division order and thoy ;aid they would., Once
a week for the first few weoks 1 called themr and 1 said
that 1 have not received it, may T please receive it.

They would say that they were very, very busy and
that they were going to do it. After that I starteq
calling them three times a week. They wvere busy and
they finally sent me the ﬁitle cpinion withbut the
division order because they had certain requirements.

One of thoss reoquiraments was that thare were two
people, Mrs. 5Speena and Barecka 0il Company. They had
no record in their title opinion of them owning any
interest in this well.

In the meantime, because the time had elavsed, Mr.
cuda, an attorney in ﬁoswell, had written me that he
represented this gentleman here and Mr. Hannifin and he
represented Barecka 0il and Betty Speena and a few other
people. |

They had =ome small overrides on this well and our
attorneys, Hinkle, Bondurant, Cos & Eaton firra, had
informed Mr. Cuda that he had no record of Barecka 0il
and Betty Speena having any assiénment from Pan American,
who is now hmoco 0il Comwany and would He please get
hold of Amoco and if they had any assignment oxr any
royalty to please give it to him so he could then

prepare the division order.

[t e
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He didn't agot this frow #fr, Cada and he finally

gent me, in a rouah draft, a division order, 50 he

wouldn't keen runntng un fees and for me, Qhen T g0t it,
to pay the money and first circula® the division arder
and pay the money.

t finally decided that time was goina on and I sent
Mr . cuda money for cveryhody that he had on hié list,
all of their rovalties u» to wvhere 1 had been naid,
Smeena and I asked him in a letter

excent for Bareck and

that he advised me if I wished to circulate the division

order without these two people, or wait until he

straightened it out.

T have not heard from Mr. Cuda and if Mr. Cuda

\

hasn't distributed the money, it is not my fault.

You have paid all monies due from Michael P. Grace and
Corinne Grace on accounts of overriding royaltyvy that
were discussed in his testimony with respect to the
randonoco well by and throuqh'his attorney and agent,

Mr. Cuda?

Yes, except for Smeena and Raracka, T haven't heard

from them.

Mr. Hannifin?

N

¥é -« Mr. Hannifin, of course.

Whan did you do that?

I have

I did it approximately two weeks ago.
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the division order. 5

“account and it would be settled in favor of all the --

corresnondence that agives the date,

Anvthing else that vou would like to testify to with
rogsnect to Mr. Hannifin's most receht testimony?

I have naid every check. One check may have arrived

today, as soon as that clears, T will nay it when T ant

Do you or Mr. Grace owe any just debts for and on
account of the drilling of any of vour o©il and gas
properties or production thereof that have not bheen
paid?

None that are over thirty days old.

Do you have some bills that have been contested?

Yes, I do, and as in any business, there will bhe
dishonest people who try to do things wrohg and ve don}t
nay bills that we don't owe.

You don't allow yourself to be victimized by the service
companies cor anyone else?

No.

If it were a joint operation, this would be a joint

account and if vou settled an account, you contested an

We have settled over half of the contested already and
our Carlsbad attornevys are in the process of settling

the others very well in our favor and whoever helongs

to the well's favor..
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Ve tyy to pay our bills in thirty daygmand &éf the-
you get a ~- many of thenm give vou a two overcent off uf
you pay in thirty days. Like on nine, we vay in ten
days to et two nercent off,

I don't think we could have paid for seven wells if
we didn't have credit somevhere,

Mr. COOLRY: ‘Thank vou very much, Mrs. Grace.
MR. UTZ: Mny Cross-Examination?

MR, KELLAHIN: Yes, sir.

CROSS~EXAMTNATION

BY MR. KELLAHTIN

Q

A

Mrs. Grace, am T correct in saying that Mr, Hannifiﬁ;s
money is now with the Hinkle firm; is that correct?

It is with Atwood & Malone in Roswell. fHe is his
attorney. He said he represented you.

What was the difficulty with Mr., Hinkle now?

Mr. Hinkle's firm -- it was Mr. Lewis Cox and his firm
and he was traveling a great deal and there was é
certain amount of delay in his completing the title
opinion and wheﬁ he did, he had certain requirements
in this title opinion that were to be corrected hefore
X circulate<é division order and pay any funds, but due
to the fact that Mr. Cuda did not furnish me the

requirements, I still went ahead wrongfully and paid

these peovla.
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0

The difficulty with Yr. inkle now was with reqgard to
the title and not with regard to any money that might
have ixen owed Mr, Hinkle?
T have vaid Mr. Hinkle over 550,000 in the last year.
You indicated that vou were paying all the bills of
those people that vou consider the bills just and
reasonable. You have just said that: isn't that right?
Yes.
Do you consider Ciwvils 'Tank, Incorporated, of honest
people that you deal with?
I will ask my atterney if I should go into this.

MR. COOLEY: T think that is én improner queétion.

. MR. KELLAHIN: I was going to ask her if she has

paid Civils Tank, Incorporated.

0

(By Mr. XKellahin) Mrs. Grace, have you paid Civils
Tank?

I have paid them what I owe them, They dropned a tank
and broke it and then sought to chafge me over $400.
That is one of the items. There are many of them.

Have you paid Civils Tank for equipment, tools and
supplies furnished you in the claim of $509,68?
Transwestern is paying some of the billé for Civils
Tank. |

Are you paying the bills for B & E, Incorporated, Hobbs?

I think Transwvestern is responsible for that.
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Yory rach so, Are wo qoing to fight that case hore?

operator?

-s80 we got hold of them in case that we would get into

- the same trouble, we would be prevared and theyv tol!d us

Are you paying 6il Suonly and Rental, Incornorated,

Ndaesza, Texas?  Are vou aware of that obligation?

Here?
Yes, are we?
Mo, ma'am. T am just asking if vou naid it?
You want o know what hapnened on that? They brought
out drilling material three days late. Yow, what would
hannen to a hole if you sat for three days at $64 an
hour rigq time?

T am not that kind of an ornerator.
bon't you think that neople you hirfed to comnliete these

wells for vou also reflects uvnon yvour ability as an

Wwait a minute. I hired these people for one reason,
hecause they had furn.%shed a certain plastic to Pennzoil.
Penhzoil got in a lot of trouble in a wildcat well out
there and they had terrible circulation and the only
people that could correct it was Gil Supply, because

they happened to have this certain plastic and they

bought it and Ehey got through their law circulation,

there was a certain item. Wwhat was that stuff?

I am telling you how .Y got hooked up with those
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crooks. They are the only beonle éﬁa; ;;;niﬁh thag
plastic and if vou will just hear with'ma,‘f will exnlaing
T would be happy to havae vou fell e,

There was a certain thing that we wanted an(f r can't
remember the name of it right now, oalciuﬁ carhonate,

Pighty-three drums to be exact?

T didn't orderx it in drums, sir. That was the whole

problem,

Okay .,

Will you let me explain my case? If you want to fight.
it here, you brought up the subject about these crooks.

you have not paid than?
I don't owe them.-

How about Land Marine Rental Company, a corrnoration? It
says that you owe them some money, $3,000,

They owe me over $50,000. It was their fault, the fire
oﬁ the Panégra. They had a faulty blow-out preventer.
That exvlains that one. How about this one with

Norman and Burnson Company, a lNew Mexico corvoration?
That has been settleé and cleaied up. (It has been
removed, paid, settled. It has all been settled.

Thié judgment has been paid?

It is settled.

How about Matt Chase, Incorporated?

It was settled very much in our favor.
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8] H0ﬁ~ahou£ vour dtf(icnitinﬁ with My, Domaroy?
A Tt haas beoen settled, very muach {n our favor,
0 You hawvae naid t:he‘}'udqmrmt, thon?

A Mo, T gaid it was sottled,

O You have reachad an amiéablc settlement with Mr.4Pomerof?
A Vory favorablyv on our side, |

0 How about Abhbot Nrothers?

A it has been settled in our favor.

0 How about Pool Companv?

A It has been sgettled in our favor,

0 How was it settlnd in your favor, Mrs. Grace?

“a -

whét ve owed and they settled‘for it.
0 Thank vyou.
MR. UTZ2: Are there other questions of Mrs., Grace?
MRS, GRACE: If T could say something to clarify

this $8.90 drilling, they have got, I have been told Cactus

Drilling Company for Cities Service. They said somewhere in

this testimony.they had an estimate from Cities Service.

I understand that Cactus Drilling Company drilled

Cities Service's first well in the South Carlshad field for

$8.90 a foot, down to apnroximately 9,700 feet, and from
there vwhen they waited up to seventeen vnounds, eight nounds
per fifteen hundred, $50 a day on without drilled nine, and

sixteen hundred, $75 with drilleé nive and Cactus lost money

Racange thoy hilled us more than we owed and we naid them
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and:tﬂoy sald they wouid ncve; drill another Q@izmiA ;gé
South'Cnflﬁbnd for S8,90 and T notice that Cities Service
latexr out in an AJ¥.F. and_it was for more than that,

M. KELLANIN:  7ith all due resnoct, this is all
hearsay.

MR, CONLEY: It is not at all unusual to taku
hearsay for whatever it is worth,

YR, UTZ: W appreciate the information and we will
acceﬁt it for what it is worth.

REDIRECT FXAMINATION

BY MR, COOLiY

0 Mrs. Grace, the items that were listed off by Mr.
Kellahin were involved in a number of different wells,
were they not?

A ‘Yes, sir, over a period of several vears.

Several million dollars were snent in drilling?

O

A For those few_piddling few, T think that is a mightv few
to get in an argument with.

MR, COOLEY: o further questions.

MR, UTZ: OQuestions? Witness may be excused.

Statements?

MR. KELLAHIN: Very briefly, Mr. Utz, I won't take
any more. of your»time. I bélieve the Ixaminer is fully -
competent to evaluate the testimony in evidence on each side.

1 would like for you to keep in mind that although Mr.
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1 flannd £in does not have the exnerionce in this aras, he  has
. "2 made his bent offort in retaining individuals to ronrasent
o : 3 him and to cunervise his operation liere.
‘ 4 \ o docs acak to be designated the onerator. 1
5 will be the individual resconzible to the Commission
regardless of who h~= hires to sunervise. He has made offorty
> 6 9
L ~
to have the Graces voluntarily joir him. Thev have refused.
7 ] '
S
L 8 They, on their part, have made c¢fforts to have him join them.
g 9 fle has refused and the sole single cquestion for vou to
od
q:; 10 resolve, then, is who in your estimation, as suvnpoilted by the
D
e 11 facts here, should be designated ornerator.
>
2 12 Mr. Grace has had some exnerience in this area. e
£ 3
=
8 o5 13 has drilled some seven wells. You have heard the testimony
= i : |
£ 14 about those particular wells. Some of the wells have reached
oz 15 a state in which they have had mechanical pnroblems.
g
T u 16 Hr. Steinhorst said that it could havnen to
;é '17 anybody. MNevertheless, Mr., Grace has a provensity for having
e D
a - 1] . - . .
23 18 some difficulty in this area.
5 g
Zw '
~ <
g"f 19 Perhaps we can allude to that as the difficulty in
o3
b . ,
E‘; 20 the arca itself and perhaps we can attribut that in some mart
8z _ :
- g -
x® to Mr. Grace's comnetency. It is for you to decide. I believe,
o |
a 2 we, in the best effort, have supnorted Mr. Hannifin's vosition
o Z '
o . . N
iz that he in fact ought to be designated the onerator.
w b 23
2 o o .
is The single mest compelling reason is that his costs
3 24 :
are far less than Mr. Grace's costs. That is all I have, J
25
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MR, COOLTY: T wouid at this tine mové that the
Mplication of Hannifin be dismissced because from his own
tastinony, he owns no woerling inﬁgregt,qhatsoever in the
south half of Scction 24 and I submit that the statutes in
the State of Hew ‘lexico particularlv 65314 requires, as a
nrereaquisite to force poclina, that one be an owner and have

the right to drill.

e has testified here that he i

3 contractually
divested himself of that right to drill and that he has no
standing bhefore this Ceomwuission at this time nor has he had
since he granted that right and privilege to Sawedan.

MR, UTZ: Fven though it was verbal,

MR, COOLEY: Me said the deal was binding. That
wvas his testimony.A I don't know how he is bound. That is "
the only evidence in this record that he has no working
interést. He has got eleven and a qﬁarter percént
overriding interest until payout, and five‘percent if carried
and converted with an option to convert five percent so that
would he convertiblg to the f_fty nercent working interest.

The other has néthing to do with interest,

MR. UTZ: The motion will be overruled. You may

proceed with vour statement.

aNe

MR, COOLEY: Tt is clear, as Mr. Kellahin has

pointed out, that the Appnlicant Hannifin, by his own

i
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admigsion, has no knowlediage or asvartiso whatnoeVof.wiggﬂ
raspect to drilliing or ooerating oil and gas wells, He ftm}
stated that he has placed his full faith and confidoence in
Sanedan Oil Ccrporatién.

Althouah we had one witness from Samadan, he is
not in the onerating division ¢ vortion of thaﬁ comrany, and
he too, disclaims any rnowledge of the type of exnertise that
is required to successfully conduct the omeration that we are
discussing here.

In the record we have here presented to you all of
the Grace team that will ¢go out and drill and complete the
proposed well., They are subject to vigorous cross-examination

and inquiry. %e have been asked to supply historical cost

‘data, which we have agreed to do.

On the other hand, the one outing at the race track

that Samedan has had in this particular area resulted in a

;éry hole which we believe was vrobably the most expensive

well ever drilled in the area. There is no evidence ir the
record to support that fact and apparently it will never be
produced. We have requested it. .
The gist of it is that our team has been here
before this Examiner and this Commission available for any
type of crbssfcxamination with respeci to their.expertise

and their knowledge and their experience. The Hannifin team,

consisting of Samedan, has not besn and we know nothing in
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thggArecord of their canabilitv.

1 feel that as it i anmarent on this record that
there is only one controversy fotwaen the parties. Tach
thinks that it should be force noolad.  Fach thinka the well
should be at an identical location, Dach thinke this is a
good shot., Who is the better qualificd orerator?

Mr. Grace has dril)cd nore wells in the South
Carlshad area than any other ownerator, 1f exverience is not

the best teacher, T don't xnow where you get it. There is

no point to belabor this any further. I think it is clearly

“on the record in this casc as it is closed here in a few

moments ,that there is only one ooeratqr «who can be chosen
because the other is a complete unknown quhntity.

Thank vou, Mr. Exanminer.

MR, UTZ: Other statements?

case will be taken under advisement.

MR, HATCH: WYe have a teleqfam addressed to the
NewAMexico 0il ConserVation Commission, dated September 26,
1972, re Case 4819, "Atlantic Richfield Company, ownex of
lease in southwest gquarter section 24, 22 South, 26 ast,
Fddy County, New Mexico, has farmed_out this interest to
Grace and his wife, Corinne Grace, et al, and will take
Atlantic Richfield's position on compulsory pooling of this
tract." Signed, J. R. Rhotenberry.

MR. UTZ: Other statements?,

315
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e )

Cane will be takon undor advisemont,

(Mereunon, the hearing was adjournsd for the day.)
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO,; o

I, MARCTA HUGCHES, a Motarvy Pubklic, in and for the
County of Bernalillo, State of MNew Maxico do hereby certify
that the foregoing and attached Transcrint of Hearing hefore
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was‘r;borted‘by
me: and that the same is a true and correct record of the

sald proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and

ability.
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Cross—Examination hy Mr. Cooley

Cross—ﬁxamination hy Mr. Utz

D. L. HANNIPIN
Direct Examination by Mr. Kellahin
Cross—Examination by Mr. Utz
Crossﬂnxamination by Mr. Cooley
Redirect Examination by Mr. Kellahin

cross-Examination by Mr. Cooley

p. L. HANNIFIN (Recalled)
Direct Examination by Mr. Cooley

Cross -Examination hy Mr. Kellahin

MARK S. MARTIN

Direct Examination by Mr. Cooley

MARK S. MARTIN (Recalled)

Direct Examination by Mr. Cooley
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BEFORE THE
NEW MIZICO 015, CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SAN'U'A FIL, NEW MIXICO
Septemhexr 13, 1972

EXAMINDE HEARING

IN THE MATTLR OF:

Application of D, L, Hanmnifin fox
compulsory pooling, Iddy County,
New Mexico,

CASE

g I e T e Y

BEFCRE: Daniel 8. Nutter
Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

CONFERENCE HALL, STATE LAND OFFICY BUILDING

NO.

4819
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MR, HMATCH: Case 4819: Application of\n. L.
Haﬁnifin for éompulsorv pooliﬁg, ddy County, New Mexico,
and anoﬁher application for compulsory pooling of this sawc
ac?eagc has been filed and I recommend that Case 4819 be
continued to September 27th so they can be heard.

‘MR. NUTTER: Case tunbeyr 4819 will be continued
to the Examiner's Hearing hcecld at the same place September
27th.

Ve will call the next case, Cases Number 4822

and 4824,
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STATE OF NLW MEXICO ) ‘
2 ) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILILO ) ‘
3
I, JOHN DE LA ROSA, a Court Reporter, in and for the l
4 .
County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify
] ‘ . . .
that the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing
-25 6 before the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was
% 7 reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct record
(&
gé 8 of the said proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill
od 9| ana ability.
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Docket No. 20~72

| DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - SEPTEMBER 13, 1972

9 A.¥, - OIlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
___STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Ganiel S. Nutter, Fxaminer, or Elvis A,
Utz, Alternate Examiner:

ALLOWABLE :

CASE 4808:

CASE 4809:

CASE 4810:

CASE 4747:

(1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for October,
1972, from seventeen prorated poocls in Lea, Eddy, Chavea and
Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico;

(2) Consi.erati»n of the allowable production of gas from nine
prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties,
New Mexico, for October, 1972,

Application of Skelly 01l Company for a waterflood expansion and

dual completion, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks to expand 1its Grayburg-Jackson Skelly Unit Water-
flood Project, Grayburg-Jackson Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by

the injection of water through its Unit Well No. 114 located in

Unit D of Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 31 East. Said Well
No. 114 to be completed as a dual completion in such a manner as to
permit the production of oil from the Fren-Sevens Rivers Pool and the
injection of water into the Grayburg-Jackson Pool.

Application of Saturn 01l Company ‘for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval: of
the Antebellum Unit Area comprising 3,840 acres, more or less, of
State and Federal lands in Township 23 South, Range 34 East, Lea
County, New Mexico.

In the matter of the application of the 0il Conservation Commission

on its own motion to consider the revision of the spenial rules for
the Devils Fork Gallup Associated Pool and the Escrito Gallup Asso-
clated Pool, Rio Arriba and San Juan Counties, New Mexico, promulgated
by Orders Nos. R-1670-B and R-1793-A, respectively, to permit taking
of gas-oil ratio and bottom-hole pressure tests ocn an annual basis
rather than quartexly and semi-annually, as is now required.

(Continued from the July 26, 1972, Examiner Hearing)

Application of Union Texas Petroleum, a Division of Allied Chemical
Corporation for compulsory pooling, Lea COunty, New Mexico, ‘Appli-
cant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral
interests below the base of the Devonian formation underlying the N/2
of Section 33, Township 25 South, Renge 37 East, Crosby Fleld, Lea
County, New Mexico. Said acreage to be dedicated to its well to be
located 1650 feet from the North line and 2310 feet from the East

‘1ine of sald Section 33. Also to be considered will be the costs

of drilling sald well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision
for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the establishment
of charges for supervision of said well.




CASE 4577:

Examiner Hearing - Wednesday - September 13, 1972 Docket No. 20-72
Qe

(Reopened)

CASE 4811:

CASE 4812:

CASE 4813:

CASE 4814:

CASE_4815:

CASE 4816:

In the matter of Case 4577 being reopened pursuant to the provisions
of Order No. R--4181, which order established special rules and
regulations for the Parkway-Wolfcamp Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico,
including a provision for 160-acre spacing units. ALl intorested’
persons may appear and show cause why said pool should not be
developed on 40-acre or 80-acre spacing units.

Application of Atlantic Richfield Company for a non-standard proration
unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause,
seeks approval of a 120-acre non-standard gas proration unit com-
prising the N/2 SE/4 and NE/4 SW/4 of Section 36, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East, Blinebry Gas Pool, lLea County, New Mexico, to be dedi-
cated to 1its State 367 Well No. 3 located in Unit K of said Section 36.

Application of Midwest 01l Corporation for an unorthodox location,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
as an exception to Rule 104, authority to drill a wildcat gas well

to test the Morrow formation at an unorthodox location 1320 feet from
the South and East lines of Section 1, Township 18 South, Range 28
East, Eddy County, New Mexico, with the $/2 of said Section 1 to be
dedicated to the well.

Application of Inexco 0il Company for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the Sitting Bull Unit Area comprising 6,665 acres, more or less, of
Federal lands in Sections 28, 29, 31, 32, and 33 of Township 23 South,
Range 22 East, and Sections 4 through 9 of Township 24 South, Range 22
East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Inexco 0il Company for a unit agreement, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the Four Forks Unit Area comprising 3,133 acres, more or less, of
Federal and Fee lands in Sections 3, 10 11, 14 and 15 of Township 22
South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

Application of Inexco 01l Company for pool creation and special pool
rules, Eddy County, New Mexico. A4pplicant, in the above-styled cause,
geeks the rreation of a new Strawn gas pool for its weli located 1980
feet from the South and West lines of Section 18, Township 21 South,
Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks the
promulgation of special rules therefor, including a provision for
640-acre spacing units.

Application of Penroc 0il Corporation for a special gas-oil ratio
limitation increase, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~
styled cause, seeks amendment of the special rules and regulations for
the Hobbs~Drinkard Pool promulgated by Order No. R-3811, as amended,
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Examiner Hearing - Wednesday ~ September 13, 1972 Docket No. 20-72

(Case 4816 continued from Page 2)

CASE 4817:

CASE 4818:

CASE 4819:

CASE 4820:

CASE 4821:

to establish a limiting gas-cil vatio limitation of 6,000 cubic
feet of gas per barrel of oll in sald pool.

Application of Phillips Petroleum Company for a dual completion,

Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the dual completion (conventional) of its Drag '"'B" Well
No. 1 located in Unit K of Section 18, Township 23 South, Range 27
East, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce gas
from the South Carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool through ‘tubing and an undesig-
nated Canyon gas pool through the casing~tubing annulus.

Application of Tipperary Land and Exploration Corporation for a
waterflood project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflocd project in the
North Bagley~Pernsylvanian Pool by the injection of water into the
Strawn and possibly other formations by the injection of water through
its Bess Well No. 1 located 660 feet from the North line and 1980 feét
from the East line of Section 20, Township 11 South, Range 33 East,

Lea County, New Mexico, R

Application of D. L. Hannifin for compulsory pooling, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in and under the S/2 of Section 24,
Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County,

New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from

the South and East lines of said Section 24. Also to be considered

will be the costs of driliing said well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the estab-—
lighment of charges for supervision of said well.

Application of Anadarko Production Company for the creation of an
associated pool, special rules therefor, downhole and surface com-
mingling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-sgtyled
cause, seeks the creation of a new associated pool for the production
of oil and gas from the Yates and Seven Rivers formations for its Loco
Hills Federal 'B" Wells Nos. 1 and 8 located, respectively, in Units P
and K of Section 9, Township 17 South, Range -30 East, Eddy County, New
Mexico, and the promulgation of special ruies therefor including provi-
slons for the classification of oil and gas wells, oil and gas well
spacing, and an unlimited gas—-oil ratio.

Applicant further seeks authority to commingle in the well-bore of
said Well No. 1 the Yates-Seven Rivers production from the newly
created pool and the Grayburg-Jackson Pool and to commingle on the
gurface the Yates-Seven Rivers production from said Well No. 8 with
production from the Grayburg-Jackson Pool.

Application of Getty 0il Company for downhole commingling, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seekes as an exception
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CASE 4822:

CASE 4824 :

CASE 4825:

CASE 4826:

CASE 4827:

Fxaminer Hearing - Wednesday - September 13, 1972

Docket No. 20~72

(Cagse 4821 continued from Page 3)

to Pule 303 of the Commission Rules and Regulations, authority to
commingle production from the North Vacuum~-Abo, Vacuum-Wolfcamp,

and Vacuum~Pennsylvanian Pools in the wellbore of its State ''BA"

Well No. 8 located Iin Unit B of Section 36, ‘Township 17 South,

" Range 34 Fast, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Getty Oil Company for an unorthodox location, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, In the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of an unorthodox location for its State 'BA" Well No. 9
located 660 feet from the Nortlh line and 2310 feet frca the East
line of Section 36, Township-17 South, Range 34 East, Vacuum Grayburg-
San Andres Pool, l.ea County, New Mexico. Sald well being nearer than
660 feet to another well capable of producing from the same pool.

Application of Getty Oil Company for an unorthodox location, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of an unorthodox location for its A. B. Coates '"C" Well No.
28 located 1820 feet from the North and West lines of Section 24,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East, Justis Blinebry Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. Said well being located nearer than 660 feet to another
well capable of producing from the same pool.

Application of Getty Oil Company for an unorthodox location, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval of an unorthodox location for its H. D. McKinley Well No. 11
located 760 feet from the North line and 550 feet from the East line
of Section 30, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Hobbs Grayburg-San
Andres Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. Said well being nearer than 660
feet to another well capable of producing from the same pool.

Application of Hanagaun Petroleum Corporation for dual completion,

Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
approval for the dual completion (conventional) of 1its Catclaw Draw
Unit Well No. 3 located in Unit D of Section 36, Township 21 South,
Range 25 Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce
gas from an undesignated Strawn gas pool through tubing and from the
Catclaw Drew-Morrow Gas Pool through the casing-tubing annulus.

Application of Hanagan Petroleum Corporation for pool creation,
special pool rules, and an unorthodox location, Eddy County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the creation of
a new Strawn gas pool for its well located 920 feet from the North
and West lines of Section 36, Township 21 South, Range 25 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico, and the promulgation of special rules therefor,
including a provision for 640-acre spacing units. Applicant further
seeks approval of an unorthodox location for the above-described well.

Application of Robert N. Enfield for an unorthodox location, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
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CASE 4828

authority to drill a gas well at an off-pattern unorthodox location
990 feet from the North and East lines of Section 11, Township 15
South, Range 27 East, Buffalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Chaves
County, New Mexico, with the E/2 of said Section 11 to be dedicated
to the well.

Application of Inexco 0il Company for a dual completion, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority for
the dual completion cf its McMinn State Well No. 1 located 1980 feet
from the South and West lines of Section 18, Township 21 South, Range 26
Fast, Eddy County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce gas from
the Strawn formation and the Morrow foxmation adjacent to the Catclaw
Draw-Morrow Gas Pool. ‘




November 9, 1972

Mr. Tom Kellahin
Kellahin & Fox
Attorneys at Law
Post Office Box 1769
Santa FPe, Naw Mexico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two
Commission order recently

ALP/ir

PR

GOVERNOR

' BRUCE KING
OiL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO LAND COMMISSIONER
P. 0. ROX 2088 . SANTA FE “B: :“:&M"O

87501
STATE GEOLOGIST

A. L. PORTER,JR,
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Re: Csse No. 4819 and 4836

order No.  R-4432
Applicant:

D. L. Hannifin & Michael

F. Grace 11 & Corinne Grace

copies of the above~-referenced
entered in the subject case.

Very truly youre,

% //61,;[,(_ g C/v

A. L. POR“ER, Jr.
Secretary-Director <’

Copy of order also gent to:

Hobbs OCC___X
Artesia OCC ,

Aztec OCC

Other

Mr. Jack Cooley and Mr. Michael Watkins
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CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY 800 Vaughn Building
tidlond, Texas 79701

Telephone: 915 684-7131

February 3, 1972

Stute of New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission i Vo
Post Office Box 2088 ;oL AR
Santa Fe, New Mnxico 87501

»

Subject: Case No., 4643,
Order No. R-4239.

e e o e oy e ke B e me PS e v

Gentlemen:

As sct out in Paragraph 3 of Page 3 of the above mentioned
Order, Cities Service is required to furnish you with the attached
copies of tie itemized schedule of estimated well costs.

1f we can be of further assistance, please advise,

Yours truly,

CITIES SERVICE OII COMPANY

)
/ :
Kt 2 /’;{y A

’
e - -
R
N
Ronnie G. Ward
Landman

"RGW:vp

e e
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Ol CONSFRVATION COMA
Santa Fu

L ST

DRILLIRG YENTURE T0 EYALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSSIBILITIES OF PENNSYLVANIA GAS ZONES

5% of Section 24, TownshtpVQZ South,

Roange 26 Fast, Eddy County, New Hexico

Title opinfon, etc. - Legal work
Survey & Permit

Road and Locatfon Preparation
Surface Damages

Fenciny ~ Fill Pits - Cleanup
9700 ft. @ 10.20 per foot
Daywork w/D.P. 26 days @ $1,675
Daywork wo/D.P. 5 days @ $1,550
Formation Testiny

Cement and Cementing

Logging

Other Services - Welding; etc.
Trucking

Geology

Engineering

Labor

Water and Fuel

Drilling Mud and Chemicals
Coumpany Supervision

Cost to P & A

Contingencies

Casing Supplies

TOTAL INTANGIBLE DRILLING COSTS

Conductor Casing
13-3/8" Surface Casing - 400!
9-5/8" Proutection Casing - 5400!

TOTAL TANGIBLE DRILLING COSTS
DRY HOLE COSTS

Intangible Completion Costs

Day Work wo/D.P. 3 days @ $1,550
Completion rig - 5 days @ $456/day
POC and CBL Log ‘

Ceriént and Cementing

Perforating

Engineering,.

Rental Equipment

Casing, Supplies

TOTAL INTANGIBLE COMPLETION COSTS

7" .0D Casing - 12,000 ,
2-7/8" OD Tubing - 12,000
Wellhead Equipments )
Surface Equipmeut

TOTAL TANGIBLE COMPLETION COSTS
*packer & Flowline§

Less P & A Costs

TOTAL COMPLETED WELL COSTS

‘#This accounting was raised $2,300 due to fact the Packer and Flowlines

2,800
400
1,250
69
1,450
98,940
43,550
7,750
5,700
6,000

12,000

150
50
6,000
1,500
350
3,300
8,000
2,400
2,000
10,000
600

214,250

250

2,900
28,000

31,150

245,400

366,830%

~ were left off of the original by ommission.

OCC CASE NO.

L et R B



JASCH W, KELLARIN
ROBERY E.FOX

W.THOMAS KELLAHIN

KELLAHIN AND TOX
ATYORNEYS AT LAW
500 CON GASPAAR AVEHUY

POSY OFFICE BOX 1769

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501 ] TELEPHONE OB2- 4316
Anea CODE SO5

January 3, 1973 ey

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission /%
P. O. Box 2088 Gl Gy
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501 Goeith

Re: Application for De Novo Hearing
Case No. 4819 and 4836
Order No. R~4432

Dear Sir:

On behalf of Mr. D. L. Hannifin, I re-

quést that the above referenced de novo
hearing presently scheduled for Fanuvari.ll, _,/

1973 be dismissed.

Very truly yours,

gNRH W |
W. Thomas Kellahin
WTK/ks

cc: Mr, D. L. Hannifin
Mr. Jack Cooley -




October 5, 1972

0.¢.C. | TR R
i s ' ‘
i

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sirs: ' RS
Pursuant to yo&r requests, re. casel 2%%8 , I am submitting

‘the following chronological accountings: City of Carlsbad #1 at

3463,349.92; Gradoncco #! at 404,702.85; and the Carlsbad-Grace

71 A DUAL COMPLETION at $416,556.01.

The GOPOGO #2 is neither completed testing nor being billed .
and while mud and certain professional services are clearly lower

n cost an adequate accounting is impossible at this time.

[N

I also submit my AFE as promised with a total cost of

To facilitate you refreshing your recollection on my testimony,

all items omitted in the Hannifin AFE will be written in red ink.

qubly yours, N

(I\?ALL hagc { S\ atho Q&" btjkﬁ\:_‘)'{)c’c KL_(J‘J’E&SO ()
Richard Steinhorst  }
SOS Systems

Box 51795
Lafayette, ILouisiana
70501

"RS:1lw
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> South,

Sounty, Hew Mexico

Stake el

Deamapes, location and roaduort

Survey 4 Peemn T

Drilling 9900 210,20 ver [L.

Daywork w/D.P. 26 daye 1470 (Jwer. DT s
] g

Dayuork w/o/T.F. 5 cayeo sk
Cementine am2 cement oouidinmon s
Logeing

Drillines Hu? and Chemicals

Formation “esting (DSTe)
Other sewvvices, welding, cotc,
TRuckING

G EOLOGY

ErMGipecrinG
AAror

tonRTer ancd Fuee

Co.’hnnm S upeQuUIsICH

ST 0 Py A

GRS SuPpuEs
Contingenzies

TOTAT, TNTANGIDBLE DRILLING {0575
C’o;:.m, werne Casine
17.%/81 Surface Casing -~ LOO!
S 0=5/8% Protection Zasing - 5400!
TOUAL TANGIBLY DRILIING COSTS
DRY HOLE COSTS

Intangible Comvleticn Costs

Dav Wrsr wo/DP. 3days @ #1,550 Aoos + Peg

Comprericw Ris- & days @, ﬁ‘/&o/dag
Poland. SBL Lo Comeierions hoGs
Cement and Cementing

Perforating

Eneiveerine

RPenTar EguiemedT

CAsinG SurPIIES

TOTAL TNTANGIBLE COMPLETTION €OSTS

7" O Casing - (12,000)
2-7/8" Qi Tubing - (72,000)
Packer ¢ FLowiLines

el Head EouwPmeNT

P Sureénce EpuiPmepsy

POTAL TANGIBLE COMPLETION COSTS

L.ess P & A Costs

FOTAL COMPLETRD YBLL COSTS

¢ GO, 00
1,250,00
MNCO.00
03,05L0.00

) 43, 550.00

"0 (@erAces Oemenst) 7, 750.00

6000, 00
12,000, 00
8,000.00
5,700.00
1,000.00
5¢. 20
0ce. 8o
1, 500.00
350.00
3,800.00
2, 400.00
o0, ©0O0.Q0
O00.00
10,000,00
210,850.00
$, 650.00
2,900, 00
28,000.00

31,550.00
242 ,400. 00

¥, 650.00
2,280.00

7 OOO. OO
6,000, 00
2,800.00
2,000.00
~, 900,00
'“_opj OO(J-M

27,630, 00

% Q20,00

i ,‘900(00
/0,000.00
/0,0 00.00

98,000.00

2,000.00
366,030.00

TA A AN
)11. A‘_T,';_-(J ,_.7,(,\”_',.‘)

Sl

S e £ i s A S 1 A2 S

&Y, 900 =

68,5505

/8, 830

+ 3%
47,

23,000 =

110,390




Fea, City & State VWoll Mo, 1

Eddy S0, Carlsbad 100%

DRILLING VENTURE 10 LW\LUATB PRODUCTIVI‘ POSSIBILITIES OF (4) PENNSYLVANIA gas_ zon

Se0. 25, T-225

Single Completion

1970 1971

New Moxico ,

Work Petail:

——

INTANGIBLES

Location and Road: Title exam, & related work 5:3141..02
Survey and Permit L 1,332,953
Road and Location Preparatlon 902,92
Surface Damages 250,00
Fencing-FiIling Pits-Cleanup k,855.1+14
Uriliing lurnkey 189,210, 93
: _L?,ﬂoﬁ rt. at_311,n6  per oot 2.159,23, )
T T T T days Rig.time at 9 1% 3 Zgg, 00 e City of . .
e = ays Rig Eime at ,IE55 2. 081,78 Carlsbad No, 1
Drill Pipe - Tool Rental 1,108,728 _ WELL COST
2 Bits at 5551 ,82 "911,68 ' ' :
: Bits at___ (14-112'hrs. Q@ $1525,)
Reamer Cutters .
[T Uore Barrel - Core Hend"RentaI “
4 v
Casing Cementing - 17,061,22 >
"bqueeze Cementing or Plugging
L[ogging - Sidewall Coring Log Su1te 20,912,62
Coré” Analysis e N
Format ion Testlngs D.5.T. s 23 600,00 R
PerForating . 2,943.19 i
Acidizing and FRAC , C
Special Rig Completing . 74553,15
Jther Services _ Welding, eto. 366. 24
Trucking 750,74
eology o  4,129,74
Engineering 12,288,36 :
“Labor 214,12 il
— Logging Unit 3,442,00 -
'Tool and Equipment Rental 14,955,770 i’
' 12,280,96
Casing Supplies e(_ 1,311, 5%
r1111ng Mud and Chemicals- 20,684,551 . -
ompany Supervision ($300-. per_mo ) 5,600,00
ort1ngenc1es 5% :
_Single Completion TOTAL INTANGIBLES 3572.981,42
, TANGIBLES :
.Casing,Conductor 420,00
tGasing,Surface 350" of 13 3/8" L 132,17
Gasing,Protection S5h00' of 8§ 5/8" ol 84l Ll :
5iNg Produetlon 12,000" of & 1]?" ] .226.14 -
Gasing,Other /ip.- /1’ > 305,27
ubing, 12,000 of 2-1/2" 16,495,08
acker 1,2722.47
Flow Lines 2:268.82 E
] _\;Head Equipment 13 581L 11
Urface Equipment ‘
2 Single Completion TOTAL TANGIBLES 105 368 50
463,349,.92

ingle Completion TOTAL WELL- COST




VA

VA ‘\\‘N "_!\1' : T
i

bt ehd c\lc\ml(;-(»“.; . .,[ T} SLRLY X N U IS | DX C00 119 % K | s
SUWNTY FIELO PROR 0F COSY lo/\ JOIK DEGAN | BATE. DF COMPLET O
2ddy Co, 1 qlnn’LCQleﬁunﬂ )Lﬂ) 9721 l ,_ﬂloiﬂflj —
. [ N ' ' r"‘,
' ¢ 1
>
’ 4
y
—— ORlLLlNG_.\’I‘,NTUREL TO EVALUATE. PRODUCTIVE. PASSIBILITIES NE (4] EEMNS!!M&MA gasnznn&.w
Work Detaill .
INTANG IBLES . .
‘Locaition and Roads Title coxom. & rejated work Z2.845,46
H Survey and Permit ~410.48 .
RoZd and Location Preparation 1,250,00 -
- Surface Damaqces 60.00
Feacing~Fillinq Pits~Clecanup 14430 88

m'.LLLmn_.mr.nkc\'

18T, 505. 70

fte at . per foot N "_"-'{.'1'.“;,,;‘ “ e
./« PolALiMre, Rig time at 71.875 1, 105-96 /*?;"i;"‘,"" o
72370 Hrs.Riq time at 59,375 4,492.31, . oitat
.1“" O{‘%—PIDC - Tool Rontﬂ ,-’."'f"'"""a,’.;t. Gradonqc‘o #] v
Qig tina. Liis 0 AZSAnG . S r-opczra’mr:-'.z Mlchacl : o
3 Bits at “and Coiinne Graca’ e ”‘?
Reamer Cutters : Y
al___Core Barrcl — Core Head Rental . ] 7
Day Work, Testing, Logging, etc 20, 280,00 .
_fasing_Cementing 13,258.44
sgauecze Cenenting or Pluggling
focaing ~ Sidewall Coring_Log Suite 12,025.51 v -
“Lorc Analysis
iformation Testings DeS.T.'s 5,720,00 -~
iferforating 2,83596
yilcidizing and FRAC .
fl{oeciat Rig Completing
§ilither Servijces ~ VWelding, eic. 135.72 -
liltrucking 2640 _
gﬂ goloql 6 .
‘1" Enqipcering 3,490,56. v
é Labor - 348,80 -
Ml lLeaging Unjt :
00]_and Equipment Rental 4,893.50 ' R
fllater_2nd Fuel 3,273.13 -
' i nQ Supplijes 2,611.76
Lipg ¥ud apd Chemlcals 2137636
| ampany Sunm‘vus:on (3800,00 per’ mo.) 2.400,00_
it cles- 5% (under 3%) 12, 000, 00
Dgratuta suryeys 3.385.72 -
g e
2. Single Completion TOTAL [NTANGIBLES N '
" TANG IBLES —
ing, Conductor ' 5,26
q,_Surface za4. y0of 13 3/8% 2,920,.84
inn, Protections2.60'0f 9 5/gn 28,315.03 _
q, Productiongil, 15 of 4 1/2" 1,279,37
: ina, Other 11,434 of 71 42 ,296.47
bing, 12,031,80" of 3/8" i _12,431.06
cker 2,765.96 . . —
" Flow Lines :
Head Equioment - 10,325,222
., Equipmont 10,252,93
ngje Completjon TOTAL TANGIBLES . 110,842, 14 -
ILTDTAL WELL COST .. 404 7cg 85




R L s

State Well No. |  Sec. 29, T225 R25E

Eddy Co. Carlsbad 100%

PRILLING VENTURE TO LVALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSSIBILITIES OF (4) PENNSYLVANIA gas 70n("

Bual Gompletion

New Mexico

1972

h ' Work Detail

~ .
L e

INTANGUH,HS

Location and Road: Title exam. & related work
" Survey and Permit B 250.00 )
Road and l.ocation Prcparatlon 2,741.00
Surface Damages - - 250.00
T Tencing-ritling Pits-Cleanup 855.99
Driliang Tarnkey
. T’_,N)O Y. at_") , A6___per footl 172,223,170
T Y72 Tdays Rig, time at $.1425 ~ 2,709,722 Carlsbad-Grace
T 5,9 days Rig time at _ 1476, 6y mr‘*ss“‘ No 1
Drill Pipe - Tool Rental - )
e .2 _Bits at_%551 52 Well Cost, -
D S U1z s, @ 51528 f >
Reamer Cutters . ;
.~ Gore Barrel - Core Heod"{teptaf BT e ' t
_Day work, Testing, Logging, etc. 14,070.00 .
Casing Cementing - 11,178.51 S :
Squeeze Cementing or Plugging ‘ ' ' ¥
Togging ~ Sidewall Corlng Log Sulte 14,171,60 =
Core Analysis . o ;-
Tormation Testings D.S.7T. 3,421.00 : 3 ?
TPerForating 3,559.79 i :
Acidizing and FRAC :
Special Rig Completing : ; :
UtHer Services Welding, etc.: 217,23 i
Trucking 72.80 e S
Geology . L 4,387.70 ‘;j
Engineering - . 4,609.56 v €
~Lasor d
Logging Unit S =
Tool and Equipment Rental 4,629,81 oot -
Water and Fucl 3,030.13 - :
Casing Supplies . 4,283.39
Drilling Nud and Chemicals- 11,433.28 L .
Company supervision ($300°-. per mo. ) - 2,400.00 -
(for*t'mgencstes 5% : o 12,000.00 ’
Single Completion TOTAL INTANGIBLES B
L ; TANGIBLES *
Casing,Conductor 450,00
Casing,Surface 350' of 13 3/8" 3,201.57
asing,Protection 5:00' of :95/8"" 29, 698,59 N
Casing,Production 12,000 of & 1/2" 40,268.47 ,
Casing,0ther Liner 4% ' 3,139.14 (Includes Bond Coating $640.64)"
Tubing, 23,305' 2 3/8" (two strings) 19,952.17 . »
Packer ‘ 6,012.03
o Flow Lines : '
Well Head Equipment 15,358.39"
Surfacs Equipmcn; . 18,000,00
‘bual .. - .Completion TOTAL TANGIBLES 146,070.36
:Dual Completion TOTAL WELL  CQST 417 012 06
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Docket No. 21-72

DOCKET: EBXAMINFK HEARING - WRDNESDAY ~ SERTEMBER 27, 1972

9 A.M. - OLL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE RGOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE BUYLDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard befoye Flvis A. Uz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner: ~

CASE 4829:

CASE 4830:

CASE 4831:

CASE 4832:

CASE 4833:

Application of Coastal States Gz2s Producing Company for a special
depth btracket allowable, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above-styled cause, secks the establishment of a
special depth bracket allowable great=zr than the present allowable

- for the Vada~Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New

Mexico.

Application of Mobil 04l Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of
the North Vacuum-Abo Unit Area comprising 5,680 acres, more or less,
of Federal, State, and Fee lands in Towaship 17 South, Ranges 34 and
35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Mobil 011 Corporation for a pressure maintenance project,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause, seeks
authority to institute a pressure maintenance project in its North
Vacuum~Abo Unit Area by the injection of fluild into the North Vacuum-
Abo Pool. through 34 wells located in Township 17 South, Ranges 34 and

35 Rast, Lea County, New Mexico.

Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional producing and
injection wells may be approved without notice and hearing.

Application of Pennzoil Company for pool reclassification, special
pool rules, and a non~standard proration unit, Roosevelt County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled csuse, seeks the reclassifi-
cation of the Northweet Todd-San Andres Gas Pool to an associated
pool for the production of gas and oll and the promulgation of special
rules therefor including provisions for the classification of oil and
gas wells, 011 and gas spacing, and a gas-oill ratio limitation of
10,000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil.

Applicant further seeks approval of an 80-acre non-standard oil
proration unit in the subject pool comprising the NW/4 SW/4

and the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 8, Township 7 South, Range 35 East to
be dedicated to its Superior State ''Com" Well No. 1 located in Unit L

of said Section 8.

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling

‘and an unorthodox location, EBddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests
underlying the BE/2 of Section 28, Township 20 South, Range 26 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at
sn unorthodox location 660 feet from the South line and from 1160




Examiner Heering - Weénesday - Septarber 27, 1972 Docket No. 21-72

-

- CASE 4835:

CASE 4836

B Kd

CASE 4819:

~{Case 4833 continued from page 1)

to 1200 feet from the East linc of said Section 28; adjacent to
the Springs-Upper Pennaylvanlan Gas Pool.

Also to be considered will be the costs of drilling said well,
a charge for the visk involved, a provision for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishnent of charges for super-

vigion of said well.

Application of Read & Stevens, Inc, for an unorthodox location, Lea
Couaty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to drill a fevonlan tesi well gt an unorthodox location
1200 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the East line of
Section 2, Towaship 14 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
adjacent to the Xing-Devonian Pcol.

Application of Texas 01l & Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
an order pooling all mineral Interests from the surface of the ground
down to and including the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the S/2
of Section 13, Township 22 South, Range 26 Fast, South Carlsbad Field
area, Fddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to & well to be drilled
1980 feet from the South and East lines of said Section 13. Also to
be considered will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for
the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating
costs, and the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

Application of Michael P. Grace II and Corinne Grace for compulsory
pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled
cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests from the surface

of the ground down to and inciuding the Morrow formation underlying

the S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 Rast, South Carlsbad
Field arxea, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled at an orthodox location for said unit. Algo to be considered
will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the
establishment »f charges for supervision for said well.

(Continued from the September 13, 1972, Examiner Hearing)

Application of D. L. Bannifin for compulsory pooling,-Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~gtyled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in and under the S/2 of Section 24,
Township 22 South, Range 26 Fast, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from
the South and Rast 1ines of said Section 24. Also to be considered
will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk in-
volved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, -and
the estalb:lishment of charges for supervision of said well.
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Docket No. 21-72

DOCKET:  EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY -~ SEPTEMBER 27, 1972

9 A.¥. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFEKENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFiCE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Flvis A, Utz, Examiner, or Daniel S.
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 482&3’ Application of Coastal States Gas Producing Cowpany for a special
depth bracket allowasble, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

Applicant, in the above~-styled cause, seeks the éstablishment of a
special depth bracket allowable greater than the present allowable
for the Vada~xennsylvanian Pool, Lea and Roosevelt Counties, New

Mexica.

CASE 4830: Application of Mobil 041 Corporation for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks approval of
the North Vacuum-Abo Unit Area comprising 5,680 acres, more or less,
of Federal, State, and Fee lands in Township 17 South, Ranges 34 and
35 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4831?//;pplication of Mobil 011l Corporation for a pressure maintenance project,
lLea County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styied cause, seeks
authority to institute a pressure maintenance project in its North
Vacuum~Abo Unit Area by the injection of fluid into the North Vacuum-
Abo Pool through 34 wells located in Towmship 17 South, Ranges 34 and
35 East, Lea County, Nev Mexico.

Applicant further seeks a procedure whereby additional producing and
injection wells may be approved without notice and hearing.

CASE 4832:YApplication of Pennzoil Company for pool reclassification, special
pool rules, and a non-standard proration unit, Roosevelt County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the reclassifi-—~
cation of the Northwest Todd-San Andres Ges Pool to an asscclated
pool for the production of gas and oil and the promulgation of special
rules therefor including provisions for the classification of oil and
gas wellﬂ§%311 and gas spacing, and a gas-oil ratio limitation of

10, 000 +- "feet of gas per barrel of oil. :

Applicant further seeks approval of an 80-acre non-standard oil
proration unit in the subject pool comprising the NW/4 SW/4

and the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 3, Township 7 South, Range 35 East to

be dedicated to {ts Superior State '"'Com' Well No. 1 located in Unit L

of said tection 8.

CASE 4833://Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for compulsory pooling
and an unorthodox location, Bddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an order pooling all mineral interests
underlying the B/2 of Section 28, Township 20 South, Range 26 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled at
an unorthodox location 660 feet from the South line and from 1160
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Examiner Hearing - Wedneaday - September 27, 1972
“De

(Case 4833 continued from page 1)

to 1200 feet from the Rast line of said Section 28, adjaceant to
the Springs~Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.

Also to be conaidered will be the costa of driiling eaid well,
a charge for tne risk involved, a provision: for the allocation of
actual operating costs, and the establishuent of charges for super-

vision of s8aid well. :

CASE 4834: Application of Read & Stevens, Inc. for an unorthodox location, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~styled cause, seeks
authority to dr{ll z Devonian test well at an unorthodox location
1200 feet from the South line and 669 fect from the East line of
Section 2, Towaghip 14 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico,
adjacent to the King-Devonlan Pool.

CASE 4835: Application of Texas Oil & Gas Corporation for compulsory pooling,

f : Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks

: an order pooling all miiieral interests from the surface of the ground
down to and including the Pennsylvanian formation underlying the S/2
of Section 13, Township 22 South, Range 26 Fast, South Carlsbad Field
area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled
1980 feet from the South and Easi lines of said Section 13. Also to
be considered will be the costa of drilling said well, a charge for
the risk involved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating
costs, and ‘the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

CASE 4836: Application of Michael P. Giace II and Corinne Grace for compulsory
‘ pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicants, in the above-styled
cause, seek an order pooling all mineral interests from the surface
of the ground down to and including the Morrow formation underlying
the 8/2 of Section 24, Towmship 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad
Field area, Eddy County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be
drilled at an orthodox location for said unit. Also to be considered
will be the costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk involved,
a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the
establishment of charges for supervision for said well.

CASE 4819: (Continued from the September 13, 1972, Examiner Hearing)

Application of D. L. Hannifin for compulsory pooling,-Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above~styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in and under the S/2 of Section 24,
Township 22 South, Range 26 East, South Carlsbad Field, Eddy County,
New Mexico, to be dedicated to a well to be drilled 1980 feet from
the South and Past lines of sald Section 24. Also to be considered
will be the coste of drilling said well, a charge for the risk in-
volved, a provision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and
the establishment of charges for supervision of said well.
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“radonoco——— L4234 10 None 2 ! .wm = QWWM
||| maan le) eason | 25480.87 3185.10) 568.5L | 557.39 | 31.21 | 287.88| wesa0| 8 TR S NY{=4
- e ‘ H = , -
ME Cc None .N. " Hn W : .
; . i e
et : .-}
e BB EL TS S DO L PV AL T N 7. oy Fure 4 ooy LTV Fogtd o i o — o, o H
e O0 70 OIS LT L T 0T% e 3Ll 287319 m PR
: .. o~ . .
“amble-lGrace 143524 |[O None S b ,.m v
. 8 i s )
| L3424 (1G] 125604 | 38749.60 48L3470|| 864o60 | 847.6L | L7.46 |  1437.79] L8L3.70 M L e
1 L3528 410 None 3 R~
~ . T 1 >
| o il %
| 143428 {IG] 75362 23249.76 592.86 | 581.2% 32,54 300,20 w [pe
3 f.os -
0@
o .
N o N
w .
| : *Does not include 1 rest to Cities Servi

-§ -

TOTAL THIS PAGE- O |- 225> 550

| SRAND TOTAL LAST PaGEONLY- G

16077.501[.

323,35 L
o




800 Vaughn Building

CITIES SERVICE OiL COMPANYY
R o~ Midland, Texos 79701
o K T e Tciephone: 915 684-713)
o CON;{. ‘ WJ"“"AT"
T, - February 3, 1972
.,/'"
C.)
State of New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission f . L/ é (/ -

Post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Subject: Case No, 4643,
Order No. R~4239,

~

-

- :
3 of Page 3)of the above mentioned

i

Gentlemen:
As set out in Paragrap
Order, Cities Service is required to furnish you with the attached

copies of the itemized schedule of estimated well costs.
If we can be of further assistance, please advise.

Sy ot 2 m e b e

Yours truly,

v,

CITIES SERVIGE OIL COMPANY

N
/

-
/@wmt’: :{ - /‘t{u}«)\ .»
. .

v
1

Ward

Ronnie G.
Landman

RGW:vp
Attachment
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TETHA TECH, INC. || |
WMPAADENA I SE— & §
! MORROW STRUCTURE | 3

|

SR Y

—n
e

3 SOH CARL SBAD FIELD, NEW MEX'C.E_...‘
FOR g;
MICHAEL P. GRACE OPERATOR |
CONTOUR INTERVAL: 50 FEET_ “DATE. Mlg'?z ';5 ¢

§ INTERPRETATION BY JOB ORDER ] DATUM SCALE 0 “’m if
T. A. BALOWIN T/C 276 1= 2000" S

LR 0 PR VD

g - N
T Rl st ity S (N

e




P o o e e e

RO, O EONIQ Nl(llvtu

e ot i Y e

Méciiiifp":’“ﬂ?_“_. e g ] HEW MEXICO o& %)N&afg;\irlgf EOHHISSION Form C-101

FILE SA, Ind[colf‘-';rlypc of Lease
J,5.G.S, STATL ree K_]
LAND OFFICE - AUG 211972 : 5. State OIT & Gas Leass No. R

_oPeRATOR i

S & B S R
APPLICATION FOR PERMIT TO DRILL, DEEPERPUR PLUGBACK \\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\
13, Type ol Work . Unit Agroesent Name
b, Type of Well ORILL @ DEEPER D PLUG BACK Lj 9, Farm or Lease Name
220 T mense (J | Merchant
2. Name of Operator 3, Well No,
D, L, Hannifin
3, Address of Ogperotor 10, Fteld and Pogl, or Wildcat
P. O. Box 182, Roswsll, New Mexico So.Carlsbad, Morrow

R \\\\\\\\\
\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\“ PN \

evauona(S ow whether DE,RT, etc.) Z1A. Kind & Status Plug. Bond | 21B, Drilling Contractor 2z, Approx. Date Work will atart
S)7y o, 1 well 5000.00 Not sslected Within 90 Days
/
23, PROPOSED CASING AND CEMENT PROGRAM '
SIZE OF HOLE SIZE OF CASING | WEIGHT PER FOOT SETTING DEPTH |SACKS OF CEMENT EST. TOP
174n 13 3/8v 48 350 400 Circ
124m 9 5/8n 4,0-36 5300 1,00 “Cire
8 3/4n 530 17-20 12100 ' 1000 8000

Blowout Prevention Program as follows:

l. Cne set blind rams

2. One set drill pipe rams
3. One hydrill

L. One rotating head

IN ABOVE SPACE DESCRIBE FROPOSED PROGRAM; IF PROPOSAL I3 TO DELPIN OR PLUG BACK, GIVE OATA ON PACIENT PRAODUCTIVE TORE AND PROPOSED HEW PRODUC.
TIVE TONE, €IVE BLOWOUT PREVERTIR PAOGAAM, IF ANY.

I hereby cenrtify thet the Information above 1s true and complete to the best of my knowledge and belief.

 Signed % /éé?’/f*‘;/%"" Title % o ‘ Date____ T~ S 7 P

(This space for Stclelu.te)

APPROVED BY " TITLE DATE

CONDITIONS OF APPROVAL, IF ANY!:




NEW MEXICO Oil. CONSERVATION COMMISSION g’otm C.dm?(‘l
o . 128
- WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT : Filoctive 165
Al distences muet be [rom the culer boundaries of the Section.
Qperatoer L.ease well No.
D. L. Hannifin Merchant 1
Unit Letter Seclion Tovnieh Honge, County T ]
J { 2 22 South "% East 7 Eddy
Aclual Footage Locollon of Well: » - T
South 1980 ERast
feal {iom the line and fleot from the line
Gtound Lgvel Elev; Froducing Formation Pool - e Dedieqled Acreaqetr
Morrow South Carlsbad 420 Acres

1. Outline the acrenge dedicated to the subject well by colored pencil or hachure marks on the plat below,

2. 1t more than one lease is drdicated to the well, cutline each and identify the ownership thereof (both as to working
interest and royalty).

3. If more than one lease of different ownership is dedicated to the well, have the interests of all owners been consoli-
dated by communitization, unitization, force-pooling. elc?

[7] Yes E] No H answer is "'yes;” type of consolidation

If answer is *‘no!’ list the owners and tract descriptions which have actually been consolidated. (Use reverse side of
this form if neccssary.)wd or Force Pooled

No allowable will be assigned to the well until all interests have been consolidated (by communitization, unitization,
forced-pooling, or otherwise) or until a non-standard unit, eliminating such interests, has been approved by the Commis-

sion,
| . t CERTIFICATION
‘ j
{ R E C T i V E D it hereby certify thot the information con-
l f tained herein Is true and complete to the
| 1 1972 best of my knowledge and belie?.
| AVG 2 -
| | . /',/7,// /V/oc/p(xp;é/.w
Nome
JERRUUR VU U U - W o2 J 5 J U -
+ ARTE H e DFFIGE i,
{ ‘?1 Posttion /
] |
i : Company
l
| ! Date
| L 2,/ 72
7
I ; —d . /
A )
M.P. |GRACE v D.L. HANNIFIN ~
| : 1 | hernby certify thot the well locetion
| ¥ , shown on this plot wos plotted from field
| l notes of getual surveys mode by me or
| j ) under my supervision, and thot the same
l 3 : q is trve ond correct to the best of my
} i i knowledge ord belief.
————— .—+———.——-—-—-—.~B——-—-———-—r — v - — ]
| i | X
Dale Sutvayed
{ | |
' |
{ f 1 { Reqlstered Professional Englneer
i ' and/or Land Surveyor
See Exhibit Merland, Inc. w
- L PSSO W=~ =Y
| Certi{icate No.
30 &80 190 1320 1880 1080 2310 2640 - 2000 1800 1000 509 )

B il E e T T




EXHIBIT

W. E. Walling

E. W. Dougles

J. N. Nelson

James E.

Janes Xi.

Aundry M.

Avlantic

Smith
Wood
Ingram

Richfield

RECEIVED

AUG 21 1972
0.c. C.

* ARTEBIA, OFFICE .

118/160

lots 5, 7, 9, 19, 6, 8, 10
lots 5, 7, 9, 19, 6, 8, 10
8, 10

A\

lots 5, 7, 9, 19, 6
Lot 19 ‘
Iots 20, 21, 22

1/16th‘. of 8/8ths

e e e e i -
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[N

NEW MEXICO Oll. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

WELL LOCATION AND ACREAGE DEDICATION PLAT

All distances must be from the cuter dyundsriea of the Cection.

Porm G-102

Supsrredes Co)28
"Eflaclive 14488

Opetator {.edse . Well Ho.
L DL HANNIFIN MIRCHART _Foe i
Unit Letler | Bection Townshlp Rae Counly
g | 24 22South 26 East Eddy
Actuol Fontage Locotion of Welle -
1980 feal from the South lire and 1980 leat from the Fagt line -
Ground Lgvel Eleov; Producing Foimalion Pool Dedicated Acreaqes
3174 320 Acioa

‘1. Outline the acreage dedicatzd to the subject well Ly colored peacil or hachure ma:ks on the plat below,

2. If more than one lease is dedicated to the well, outline each and identify the ownership thereof (bokh as to working

interest and royaliy).

3. If more than one lease of different ownership is dedicated to the well, have the interests of all‘ owners been consoli-
deted by communitization, unitization, force-pooling. ete?

(3 Yes [ Ne

If answer is *

this form if necessary.)

If anewer is *‘yes)’

type of consolidation

‘no;’ list the owners and Iract descriptions which have actually been consolidated, (Use reverse side of

No allowable will be assigned to the well until all interests have been consolidated (by (‘:'omménitization, unitization,
forced-pooling, or othcrwise) or until a non-standard unit, eliminating such interests, has been approved by the Commia-

sion,

|

I
l
|
{
i
[
|
-~ -t
|
]
|
|
|

R2Z

:
!
|
1
|
|

.t,-
|
|
[
}
!

6 E |
REC:E!VED

AUG2 2 1972

|
ol C.

e o - — ..—.AQ‘\’E{‘M.-QFEICE—- e

b2
g

1
\ .
F . “

TSR U S S

L e e o ] = - — —— -, o]

7ED”

O 330 s 88

10900, 231C 2640

|

.
2000 1800 * 1000 .

CERTIFICATION

i haraby seetify thot the informotlan con-

tained hereln 12 trve cad compleate to the
best of my knowledge ond bellef.

_Name

Position

Company

Dote

- r———.

I heenby %

.lmz

focotion

shown on-k ng%d (ﬁnﬂold

notes o ug w p

addy by,

fon, Qnd het 2he some

Date Surveyed

Reglateted Professional Engineer

and/oe L.ond Surveysr:

Ceriilicate No.

542

1330 1880




1
!
N i et e B o S - B et >
Y N )
l- -
| .
! 1) - [ R B L T P
P i A / ‘ :
- . i
oy \-.\(uuu I 1
o 1o Pou ey N ') i W '
ORI P TP E I
1
- e gd H I I’ )
i’ £ : ! : v
e
. v 1
Pires o s e s cA4R LS 84D AT v e d = g
H I
! 1
! 1
1 1
L] s J AR LD Lhih e, £ 000 can Toggite at s '
.
sraty i
e
N ,’..‘:.'::!,.. Lo ALK |A’L::y‘fm,u,,_ I R d
rL | !
T i 8,
e b . ‘..'J\ -
' 1 Loy t B Y IO N T YL
.
.
' k , . \
P A L% AL X WL
22! i) L2t P NIV et p 8o bin 1 Purs fmdy r Ly
I ammvinnas ra N
e
& 104 B4
\.-nu:gsl ETI o, L2 X L3, k .
.
¢ oy ot o ¥
(T .
B rsmer i
1200 ] - AR oy LA LY IY) | =i Sy Prroseen teaaryy
| — 13
)
YIS , . :
1) (DY ASE L i 2 Paeere ’
S L
1 B
‘- @'.‘- ’
Y P L
T i ke // pae hae Sm 4 s B s 1400 <amed bt D M e I ) e Sesrnot ) TR
T k esnat ;
‘ -,
]
: '..:" o= 4 ;
H H H SLE .
. : Aenere S tig jiben
. 1
- .3 . iy
pacac f
j (&) hy
~ -=Jd * Pheaminar-g par i » el
S f " oo lema] ] | sommatveyy  jerewy
4 Canessld
= CARLSEAY .
2 AIRPORT — ettt
A sy Frar e C L tsder spemta " ol brn forreat oy arien Sovros I4vm
0
.
1
' .
¢
1
. ‘ . » mmd § e S 0w hany O
L U B L7 X L E NS LS I ) oo ter ey $
. L ’
- -ree
. .t sramc 8 -
®' L 2T c
i
)
L 2 daver
.2 N e grae ey N s e [l N O X e L2 ». - o 24 .
N
l i e W $3 __Melve s
. — v 5
"9:3-_'_.[ sdrtar § hre tarer . N
. | . .
N . I AN LU S el o Boagiy
S U 13- et ee]ins LTI v P L Puine mpren i
.
RI5E . . R2TE - ‘
e o e - - —— B aktsana AR S R b Rl et SR b
>

"Exhibit No. 1

SOUTH CARLSBAD FIELD AREA

PRODUCTION CODE

@ Strawn éémpleﬁqn
& Atoka Completion
- @ Morrow Completion

- W. J. LeMay - Geologist

Proposed
Location

Proration
Unit




~%

; -%;-m

CARL SO AL

bareh
e

oy fer g L))

~ ey

T T A

- ———— e L
- ToTEAT b ]

Aot Soriy

/ /

-

cane 5549

Q vn
Xvu—«bﬁ-—-sﬁa wae 'A-lhrm H SIS b .'[-qut..»-’t 2umy Srara iy la M,
5":?
e ) .
igm 1o b
" /
} L
. .
Lctond

e A S LI N -

-~

-AIRPORT bt
oot dvae g sraen o
s
v
B Stk § e S v g B
vy
1] 42800 0e v .
R T

ae2s o Jtreaenc lifvwivre i eyt oy ., -0 .

{Genseii Co hel
A -870] q

pYZL XN

Datum: Top Chester

C.1.: 50 feet

B e

R2AE

Proration Unit

@ Prcposed Location

O'_""'"O Cross Section A-A'

W. J. LeMay - Geologist

K VB Y]
.nn.-\g:o-‘-..-' »
/
"l ney |
v3 .sis--f-p-uu Brson wpon . -q:" g

e e s e e =




CORINNE GRACE GO PO GO NO, |
SCUTH CARLSBAD, EODY, NEW MEXICO
1930° FNL & 1930 FEL
fec. 25 TwiP 22-5 PGE 24-E

-+ 41300

~———pe R
i, ~
«JP -
~—\‘-.~ S
-ﬁ - =:-‘—.—-‘—
<z T
== TS0 ,
| ——e,
ey g 5 S
vomn 5 UTSprretOM Y .
e ~ S DSY 11,409-430" ,open
= ' o T 55 mind, Rec 90° DM, 1
I e R o reremt T br 40 min 151P 392 Ibs,
c:;" ar FP 36-26 tbs,  hr ESIP
TS I T 254 lbs,
Y.

-
_’:,:"",'wt-f‘* —.L’-"""—'/
{55"““ i ek, DST 11,463-507", open

— T T 1 hr 45 mins, rec 80" DM,
e ULl 1 hr 30 min ISIP 552 lbs,

FP &6-79 tbs, 2 hr 30 min

FStP &&7 1bs,

ol

> Sn e\

DST 11,529-438", open }
hr 34 mins, GTS 55 mins
ot 250 MCFGPD thru 3"
chk, Rec 635" OF, 1 hr
. 36 min IS12 1314 lbs, FP
239-207 Ibs, 1 br 35 min
. FSIP 1659 tbs

.

S Shale—marker 5o sy g4 7001, open

- d 1 hr 30 mins, GTS 50
N e mins ot FGPD
= thro 3" Shk/ Rec573'0F
. — TS 30 min ISIP 1583 Ibs, FP
216-216 1bs, 1 hr 30 min
700 FSIP 1511 Ibs
» DST 11,750-777", open
b —-—:w;.u_;{‘.g_ 2 hrs, Rec 385' DF, 2 hr

ISP 4728 1bs, FP 28-96
Ibs, 1 hr FSIP 4471 Ibs

11800

Exhibit

n..".:l; ode 411300 PO M“’"“’.ﬁ
DST 5, 1Y,255-11,439
Flo 18,2 1CF.
-5 drig. b, 11,353-11,400
4:”
s
e (A3
. o
KL ~® .JL\uoo i
% i
—— i, OST 6, 11,412-11,503
— s Flo 2,679.2 MLCFG

;";?;‘:'/ CHESTER ‘_\‘a\_‘

CORINNE GRACE GO PO GO NO, 2
SOUTH CARLSBAD, EODY, NEW MEXICO "
19800 FNL & 1983 FEL
Sec, 24 TP 22-S RGE 2¢-€

[ R
: g EM«.
U, """zﬁ:m

Rty
————

Al

é; . 'shale morker

ofn 411600

Tea

T .
D

e~ 11700

CASE No. 4819
No. 3

CROSS SECTION A—A

IR T

OST 7, °11,535-11,63
Rec. 10,700 Salt Wir,

VILLIAM J. LE MAY - Geolog'st
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September 21, 1972

D. L. Hannifin
P.O, Box 182
Roswell, New Mexico- 88201

Re: 8% of Sec. 24
T228~-R26E, Eddy County, N.Mex.

Dear Sir:

‘This is to notify you that Merland, Inc. does voluntarily

approve the pooling andcommunitization of the South Half
of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

We believe that D. L. Hannifin or his assigns should
operate the unit, and do approve D, I.. Hannifin or his
assigns as operators.

We are strongly opposed to. Michael P. Grace and/or Corinne
Grace as operators of the above unit.

Very sincerely,

Merland, Inc.

m%wu Mol

ent

_ _uf;“‘""\bt'z'/ MO, V,f/_,_,,-___ |
”J!? ]
S e H/‘IWM/;/V '
RIS EONEH :')._:j-:” 9.7 Je€ 7R




DAN HANNIFIN ~ 11,800' TEST

Section 24, T225, R26E
Eddy County, New Mexico .
ESTIMATED AFE COST
- Stake well . 3 150
Damages, location and roadway ' . 2. 500
350" 13 3/8 43* H-40 @ 8.20 ' 2,870
5300' 9 5/8 ==
3400' 9 5/8 36# K-55 @ 5.64 ) ' . 19,176
71100' 9 5/8 40# K-55 @ 6.27 6,897
850' 9 5/8 404 N-80 @ 7.76 ’ C 6,596
Cement 13 3/8 s 1,590
Cement 9 5/8 ' R 6,820
13 3/8 Float Equipment ‘ ' 150
9 5/8 Float Equipment . 700
13 3/8 X 9 5/8 casinghead - o 2,000
’ Drilling mud : 20,000- _ ""Q/VI
Logs ! .CI0,0Q__O//
Rig time to log _ 72,000 .
4 - DST's at $3000 each - 12,000
Welding, etc. - : : 1,000
Contingencies - 9,000 —
/ i - $103,449
4% tax , _ 4,138
. _ - $107,587
11,800' drilling at $8.90 < 105,020
4% tax C 4,200
ESTIMATED DRY HOLE COST . ' ' $216,807
11,800' - 5 1/2

900’ 5 1/2 174 N-80 Buttress @ 3.66 . ' 3,295

8950' 5 1/2 17% N-80 @ 3.43 , , : 30,706
2140' 5 1/2 20# N-80 @ 4.04 o 8,690
11,800' 2 3/8 4.7# N-80 tubing @ $1 ‘ 11,800
Cement 5 1/2 ' ) o 5,470
Perfordting . : . 1,500
Acidizing and Treat 6,500
Tank battery and elc. . 7,000
Labor and trucking — : ~ 3,000
Miscellaneous and contingkncies BEFCRE EXAMINER UTZ 7,000 ’
. OiL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION —_—
COMPLETION.COST&//; M EXHIBIT NO.__ 5 | 84,955
4% tax. s, . : 3,400
crseNo. = T G |
TOTAL COST COMPLETELnWELL LY .~ . . . ... 3305,162
; " | Hearing Date ¢ — 27772~
APPROVED: , R b
" Date
| Compuny

Title
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OlL. AND GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION

P. 0. BOX 2308 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 130 7

OPERATORS REMITTANCE REPORT
O-1

TAX REMITTANCE SCHEDULE

o e

OIL AND GAS EMERGENCY SCHOOL TAX « « = v e v v me vnn .. . (TOTAL OF COLUMN (N) OF 0-2 REPCRT) § <2798.66

\‘
OIL AND GAS SEVERANCE TAX « ¢ v v vt e (TOTAL OF COLUMN (O) OF 0~2 REPORT) 274378 -
OIL AND GAS CONSERVATION TAX...... e (TOTAL OF COLUMN (P) OF 0-2 REPORT) 153064 <
OIL AND GAS AD VALOREM PRODUCTION TAX v - vvevnn... (TOTAL OF COLUMN (R) OF 0-2 REPORT) 117,10 -

TOTAL OF ABOVE LINES . ....... e e [ 7113.18
ADD INTEREST IF REMITTANCE IS PASTDUE . ........ .
ADD AMOUNT OF COMMISSION INVOICE #__ ..
DEDUCT AMOUNT OF COMMISSION CREDIT #_Paig—Efrom-Commi-sgia:

TOTAL TAX REMITTANCE « + v v .. ... e Jul_u\mmw,\%
MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: OIL AND GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION : o
ATTACH CHECK, INVOICES AND CREDITS TO THIS REPORT -
STATE ROYALITY REMITTANCE SCHEDULE i A
Gzl oclt
OIL AND GAS STATEROYALTY « v v vinieeeennnnan... (TOTAL OF COLUMN (S) OF 0~Z REPOKT)  §_8533030  «~

APD AMOUNT OF COMMISSION INVOICE # Ceeaeea e :
DEDUCT AMOUNT OF COMMISSION CREDIT # Paid—from-Commission-Iawodce. ... ... ... (8625338 )
 TOTAL ROYALTY REMITTANCE -+« ot tivveeennnnn.. . Lre $___\R.038) F£32.30

(Sl

MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: COMMISSIONER OF vcwﬁﬁ LANDS -
ATTACH CHECK, INVOICES AND CREDITS TO THIS REPORT

e Sy e s

THIS REPORT SUBMITTED BY:
coMpaNy Corinne Grace
ADDRESs ¢/© Oil Reports & Gas Services, Inc., Box 763, Hobbs, N, M. 832}
FOR THE MONTH OF___February 1972 .
CONSISTING OF 1 PAGES HAS BEEN .
EXAMINED BY ME AND TO THE BEST OF MY
KNOWLEDGE AND BELIEF IT IS TRUE, COMPLETE

AND PURSUAT TO EM\N %Edoz.
SIGNATURE vy o fLf28
TITLE Agent DATE__ 6/22/72
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GENERAL INSTRUCTIONS

AT T B

REPORTING PERIOB®  11/17 I8 -
Each calendar month isa npovlmg penod

WHO MUST REPORT . . ..., T .
Each operator must report monlluly on forms V1 ird 0-2. Report 0-1 is to be used to sumniarize ranittances shown on forrn
0-2 and to certify the reports, Every operator must report each of his procuction urits each meonth,

WHO MUST REMIT TAXES AND STATE ROYALTY
Yaxes and State Royalty shall be cemitted to the Commission by the operator of a productlion unit; howeaver, a purchaser may,
by express or implied agreement with the operator, reinit taxes and State Royalty One of the persons must remit slitaxesand
State Royalty dus on an individual production unit entry, L T

DUE DATE OF REPOAT AND R, MITTANCE :
Operators and purchasers reports and accompanying remittances are due in the Santa Fe office of the Commission within 65
days following the end of the calendar month covered by the report. There is no provision for an extension of the prascribed
due date, Intesest on past duo taxes will be computed at the rate of ona g ircent per month or fraction thereof,

' INSTRULTIONS FOR FORM0-2

REPORT MONTH, PAGE NUMBER, COMPANY NAME
Enter in the upper right-hand corner. Number pages in sequence.

NO PURCHASER COLUMN

~ Place an X" in this column 10 indicate that the ownership or control of the products t1ansported from the produciion unit

has remained with the operator. {This means the entry is a combination oparator-purchaser report.)

PRODUCTION UNIT NUMBER COLUMN
Each line entry on report must xhow the production unit number asslgned by the Commission. Production unit suffixes are to
be used by the remitter only.

SCHEDULE 2 — PRODUCT SALES
Each operater must complete this schedule to show the total volumie and value of each kind of product sold from each
production unit for the calendar manth. The information reported by the operator in this schedule will be checked against the
information reported by the purchaser and must agree by the production unit by production month, For reporting purposes, a
sale takes placs the date that the products are taken from a production unit.
COLUMN G — KIND — Use the letter 0" to designate liquid products; use the letter “G’ to designate gas products.
COLUMN H — VOLUME — Report volume to the nearest whole barrel of MCF,
COLUMN J — VALUE — Value is the actual price received for products at the production urit before deductions. If there has
been no sale of products, enter the ward “none”. Value subject to approval of any agency of the United States of America,
State of New Mexico or any court must be shown separately from the approved value, rdentify these entries with symbols or
ietters in _thferoluma Column and explain the identification on the {ast page of your report.

Y

i

) N ONLY REMITTERS WILL COMPLETE SCHEDULES 3 AND 4

SCHEDULE 3- DEDUCTtONS
Dzductions must be ceported by individual production unitentry,
COLUMN K — TRUCKING EAPENSE -~ Show to the nearest whole dollar the reasonable expensa of trucking the product
from the production unit'to the first place of market. (Trucking is the only transportation deduction allowable.) X
COLUMN L - ROYALTY EXEMPTION — Show the royalty paid or due 10 the United States, State of New Naxizo or any
‘Indian tribe, Indian pueblo or Indian that is a ward of the United States of America. :

SCHEDULE 4 — TAXES AND ROYALTY REMITTED WITH THIS REPORT (METHOD OF COMPUTATION)
The individual taxes and State Royalty must be computed and reported by individual production unit entry,
COLUMN N — SCHOOL TAX — From the value shown in eolumn J, deduct any amounts shown in columns K and L,
multiply the remainder by .0255,
COLUMN O — SEVERANCE TAX — From the value shown in column J, deduct any amounts shown in columns K ard L,
multiply the remainder by .025.
COLUMN P —~ CONSERVATION TAX ~ From the value shown in column J, deduct any amounts shown in columns K and L.,
muttiply the remainder by .0014,
COLUMN R ~ AD VALOREM TAX ~ From tha valus shewn in column J, deduct any amounts shown in columns Kand [
divide the remainder by 2 and multiply this amount by the tax rate applicable to the production unit,
COLUMN S ~ STATE ROYALTY — From the value shown in column J, deduct any smount shown in column K; multiply
the remainder by .126.

- AMENDED REPORTS

Applications for recovery of excess tax and royalty and corrections for erroneous reports are prepared in identical manner,
Amended reports must be prepared, consisting of a separate unit report, form 0-2, and remittance report, iorm 0-1, for each
reporting month, Only those production units being corrected are to be included, ang sach production unit must show these
entries:
(1) Original entry. Use parenthesis to indicate a credit entry or the word *none” if thare was no original entry.
{2} Corrected antry, This entry will show the corrections being mads,

THE VIME LIMITATION ALLOWEDO FOR' RECOVERY OF EXCLSS TAX S ONE YCAR FAOM " FINAL
DETERMINATION OF VALUE. THE TIME LIMITATION FOR RECOVERY OF ERRONCOUS TAX PAID IS ONE YEAR
FROM DATE TAX WAS RECEIVED BY THE COMMISSION. NO EXTENSION OF TIME CAN 8E ALLOWED.

NOTE: ,
Total sach column st bottom of page. Show gréind total of all pages on last page of report and transfer to applicable lines on

“form O-1,




\. OPERATORS UNIT REPORT Febius - 1 - :
SiL AND GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION . 0-2 xmvom;ozqz H.%sln._;om.

_ ™ M
T, 0. 20X 2308 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO REPORTING COMPANY Corinne Grace Py |
A . — i
x! SCHEDULE 2 - SCHEDULE 3 SCHEDULE 4 : |
£GP 7jj PROduUC PRODUCT SALES DEDUCTIONS TAXES AND ROYALTY REMITTED WITH THIS REPORT /307 LT m
reporTeRs AR TION. ey m 3 K T N o P — R s - g “
usE Ly ONT ST Votume VALUE TRUCKING |  ROXALTY SCHOOL | SEVERANCE | CONSERVA- | AD VALOREM |  STATE . o £
z ] NUMBER (=1 gaL.MCF EXPENSE EXEMPTION TAX ‘ TAX TION TAX TAX ROYALTY .o» o
@ 7]
SQ -
tate 13633 |10 None R “_,“m
s 58 :
13688 {iG None 3 @ T o N ﬁ
., 2 L E g EN
Irdian Hillk 14310 40 None 3 S = In iy
\ Jd . 8 g8 \E%
U110 jo| 3752 975.13 121.89)| 21,76 | 2L.33 | 1.19] . 11.02 o 5 5 8 \E§
b > < /M...
S, 0f Carlsfed 14379A10|  Nome . | | 8 g v 9 \.2®
’ “ : : . o © ¢ o N —e
~ . & / Py N A lA A Skt , . P a 3 p— , N y ;
m uLm.UﬂWM» 1% L.hawwww w#@wo@ @. Y m\Oo._«b. L.UACOO( ."L..‘NwQUN 0e03 OLlell] 0701 W m w ..ma N mm
! 8 & - NNeg
i 14379840 None 3 e L = _ M X
N : - o S I B~ T L
w w ~ R i [ .w =0 K u..OO \.M.
;o LLZ79B)G | 18133 55934959 LR85 | 139,85 7.83] 72,23 T .m m \le0o,
. Y ; M > o
~Gradonoco | : LE3LIA0 None $ ] o
| o i &L
) [ f LA3RIAIG L 69567 21461496 2082:75 1| ATB.BY | L69.h8 | 26529|  22.47| 2682,75] © % % .
| 14341810 None i 8
! | x . . o P -
T TESEBIE | 69h0L Z1410,51 267831 (| 47772 | 468.36 | 26.23|  241.90 i 8 E
| g PSS
Humble-Grace 14342410 None u .
m . : . o P x5
i ~ . r oo
M LiSLRAYIG | 131175 51395,27 5174.41 923.63 905452 50,70 L67.68] 5174441 | = .m m N
< I g’
7 b3 ’ (8] Q ”
w 14352810 None : R
I \ a :
i IL3L2BLG 80503 2L837.36 633,34, 620,92 T L)) 220,69 u
T Claa E) B ,
| >
: :
M m |
| 1 m w
. “Does not include 13.22% intexiest to Citfies Servike. 24t 7 ﬂ :
TOTAL TH:S PAGE~ o O R R N e r
£RAND TOTAL LAST PAGE ONLY— & 2743278 18533230 4

1133150
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1 . . . p R -Vf
i - , )
; OlL AND GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION L o EST
- : N s
: P. 0. BOX 2308 SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO : y 2 2R
f e
. . ' P o
| - ( . ) SRV
: OPERATORS REMITTANCE REPORT . PR N
o2 _ , w4
H - O
;@ 3 m
TAX REMITTANCE SCHEDULE $S< 8
S O
H - . H [ b [}
; OIL AND GAS EMERGENCY SCHOOL TAX -+ -« v v au .. - - - (TOTAL OF COLUMN (N) OF 0-2 REPORT) § 4509.82 -~ ; el = .
! OIL AND GASSEVERANCE TAX -+t v vvin s veeeene .. (TOTAL OF COLUMN (0) OF 0~2 REPORT) 4323,35 - . EY & M N
CIL AND GAS CONSERVATION TAX. ... ....o..... +«+ .. (TOTAL OF COLUMN (P) OF 0-2 REPORT) 2h2.,09 - Te 3 / Zco
} OIL AND GAS AD VALOREM PRODUCTION TAX e eevnnn.... (TOTAL OF COLUMN (R) OF 0-2 REPORT) —a232,92 - Se 8 /‘MR
' TOTAL OF ABOVELINES . ..o v vvnun, R T I T T T U .- 11208.18 « 5 < £
i ADD INTEREST IF REMITTANCE IS PAST DUE IR e e et e v e e aaeean .- © m m e
ADD AMOUNT OF COMMISSION INVOICE # _ T 25 XY
DEDUCT AMOUNT OF COMMISSION CREDIT #__Paid from Commission, Invoice. .......... (_ B849:92- ) S 2 o
TOTAL TAX REMITTANCE + « v v v v vvnnn. .. ceennnn o CreditDue L L L ¢ EBITLT JTs08.08 o < Mm
: g MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: OIL AND GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION 86 = -
{ ATTACH CHECK, INVOICES AND CREDITS TO THIS REPORT CEg N = -
’ oo N i 1 |
. . HER 4 @] \ f
STATE ROYALITY REMITTANCE SCHEDULE \& V7 P P o B - ; |
. &\\‘W\\ T~ T Y * _
, _ o 8F InNg Iy
OIL AND GAS STATE ROYALTY + ¢ v vvveveie e, (TOTAL.OF COLUMN (S) OF 0-2 REPOKT)  ¢___12518,18 g D= /iw“ ol “
ADD AMOUNT OF COMMISSION INVOICE # e i e , R e nmm . aﬁ _m
DEDUCT AMOUNT OF COMMISSION CREDIT #___ Paid from Commission.Invaice. ... .. .. (__-¥3133e47 ) s v > m e
TOTAL ROYALTY REMITTANCE -« . v o et vvvannnnnsen. .. Credit Dme........ $.__ %615329) /2857848 i w3 E0 - »
MAKE CHECK PAYABLE TO: COMMISSIONER OF PUBLIC LANDS . . - 2R N
ATTACH CHECK, INVGICES-AND CREDITS TO THIS REPORT Ly e F N
. " o D W ~ 0
THIS REPORT SUBMITTED BY: . 8O cg a2 3
coMPANY_Corinne Grace S w S BENOE Ko N -E
ADDRESS ¢/o 0il Reports & Gas Services, Hboou Box 763, Hobbs, No M. 88240 ™~ G “OdZ 2 o
FOR THE MONTH OF March = 19 72 Poe = duvw EF
o - D3 €2 ¢
CONSISTING OF 1 PAGES HAS BEEN S~ SR
, | EXAMINED BY ME AND TO THE BEST OF MY P8 — -
: KNOWLEDGE AND BELIEF IT IS TRUE, COMPLETE S -
AND vcmmcw&\wg LAW \M\u %\Eﬂoz _ L. NG
| R
SIGNATURE Cprrzt ~ o |
TITLE Agent DATES/22/72 w & e -
-




~ GENEHAL 1" .STRUCTIONS

f!'\" - R P N
REPORTING ’an“ .“M f} ' B
1 ~Each can® ¢ fs 2 reporting period. ) C.

WHO MUST REPG , » Ao :
Eech operator must report monthly on forms 0-1 and 0-2, fieport 0-1 is to be uind 1o summatize remittances sHovsn on form
0-2 and to certily the reports. Every oporator must report each nf his prodhiction units each month,

WHO MUST REMIT TAXES AND STATE ROYALTY
Tanes and State Royalty shali be remitted to the Commission by the operator of a pmducllqn upis; however, & purchaser may,
by express of implied agrecement with the operator, remit taxes and Stata Royalty, One ol the persons must tomit off Laxes end
State Royalty due on an individuzl production unit entry,

DUE DATE OF REPORY AND REMITTANCE
Operators and putchasers reporte and accompanying remittanees are duo in the Sants Fe offica of the Cormnmission within 65
days loliowing the end of the calendar month covered by the rzport. There is no provision for an extension of the prascribed
duse date, Interest on pm due taxes witl be computed at tha rats of ono percent per month or fraction thersof,

INSTRUCTIONS FOR FORM 9-2

REPORT MONTH, PAGE NUMBER, COMPANY NAME
Enter in the upper right-hand corner. Number pages in sequenca.

NO PURCHASER COLUMN
Place an X" in this column to indicate that the ownership o control of the products ransported from the production unit
has -efained with the operator. {This means the entry is a combination operator-purchaser report.)

PRODUCTION UNIT NUMBER COLUMN -
Each line entry on report must show ‘the production unit number assigned by the Commission. Production unit suffixes are to
be used by the remitter only.

SCHEDULE 2 — PRODUCT SALES
Each operator must complete this schedule to show the total volume and valus of each kind of product sold from each
production unit for the calendar month, The information reported by the operator in this schedule will be checked 8gainst the
information reported by the purchaser and must agree by the procuction unit by production month, £ér reporting purposes, &
sale takes place the date that the products are taken from a production unit.
COLUMN G ~ KIND — Use the letter 0" to designate liquid products; use the letter “G” to designate gas products.
COLUMN H —~ VOLUME — Report volume to the nearest whale barref or MCF.
COLUMN J — VALUE ~ Value is the actual price received for products at tha production unit before deductions. {f there has
been no sale of products, enter the word “none’, Vakie subject to approval of any agency of the United States of America,

~ State of New Mexico or any court must be shown separately from the spproved value. Identify thess entries with symbols or

letters in the Volume Column and explain the identification on the last page of your report,

3

ONLY REMITTERS WILL COMPLETE SCHEDULES 3 AND 4
)
SCHEDULE 3 —~ DEDUCTIONS
Deductions riust be reported by individual produciign unit entry,
COLUMN K — TRUCKING EXPENSE — Show to the nearest whole dollar the reasonable expenss of trucking the product
from the production unit to the first place of market. {Trucking is the only transportation deduction allowable.)

COLUMN L ~ ROYALTY EXEMPTION — Show the royalty paid or du2 to the United States, State of New Mexico or any

indian tribe, Indian pueblo or Indian that is a ward of the United States of America.
SCHEDULE 4 — TAXES AND ROYALTY REMITTED WITH THIS REPORT (METHOD OF COMPUTATION)

The individual taxes and State Royalty must be computed and reported by individuil production unit entry,
COLUMN N — SCHOOL TAX — From the value shown in column J, deduct any amounts shown in columns K and L,
multiply the remainder by .0255.
COLUMN O — SEVERANCE TAX — From the value shown in column J, deduct any amounts shown in columns Kand L,
muhlply rema(nder by 025,
COLUMN P — CONSEAVATION TAX — From the value shown in cnrumn J, deduct any anwounts shown in columns K and L,
multiply the remalnder by 0014,
COLUMNR -~ AD VALOREM TAX — Froni the value shown in column J, deduct any amounts skown in columns K and L,
divide the remam&et by 2 and multiply this amount by the tax rate applicable to the produchon unit.

" COLUMN S —~ STATE ROYALTY — From the value shown in column J, deduct any amount shown in colemn K multlply
the remainder by .125.

AMENDED REPORTS

Applications for recovery of excess tax and royalty and corrections for erroneous repeorts are prepared in identical manner,
Amended reports must be prepared, consisting of a separate unit report, form_0-2, and remittance report, form 0-1, for each
reporiing month. Only those production units being corrected are 10 be included, and each production unit must show these
ontries;
{1 Original entry. Use parenthesis to indicate a credit entry ‘o the word “none’ if there was no original entry,
(2) Conochd entry, This entry will show the corrections being made.

j

THit TIMEE LIMITATION ALLOWCD F()ll IIECOVERY OF LEXCLSS TAX IS ONL YEAR FIOM FINAL
DETEAMINATION OF VALUE. THE TIME «{MITATION FOR RECOVERY OF ERRONEQUS TAX PAID IS ONE YEAR
FROM DATE TAX WAS RECEIVED BY THE COMMISSION. NO EXTENSION OF TIME CAN BE ALLOWED.

NOTE: .
Total each column at bottom of page. Show grand totsl of all pages on last page of report and transter to applicable lines on
form O-1.

=




OPERATORS UNIT REPORT

S e -

SILAD GAS ACCOUNTING COMMISSION 0-2 REPORT MONTH March 1912 ace
mluo S0X 2308 SANTA FZ, NEW MEXICO REPORTING COMPANY QOHoM-g@ Q.How.OQ .
Hel SCHEDULE 2 SCHEDULE 3 SCHEDULE
FOR 12 nwmmmn. PRODUCT SALES " DEDUCTIONS TAXES AND ROYALTY REMITTED WITH THIS REPORT. /1307
REPORTERS H uz...,. G H J X L N [*) [ R A4 s
usg M NUMBER .m. YOLUME VALUE TRUCKING ROYALTY SCHOOL SEVERANCE | CONSERVA- | AD VALOREM STATE
<j RUMBER 1] BBL-MCF EXPENSE EXEMPTION TAX TAX TION TAX TAX ROYALTY
Wmawao 13688 |0 None
15088 C one
ndien Hills 14110 {0 175 622,50
U0 G Nm2 | 305477 381085\ 63,16 | 66082 | 3.7 |  3h.51
‘o of Carisbad || 143794 |0 None .
143798 i Gl 116116 359150034 ¢ L489.381] 801,35 78560 L1400 LO5.TT)  11.89.38
143798 ~ 0 None |
43798 G| 120394 | 37Lh2.41%|] Y 947413 | 928456 | 52,00 |  479.58
Trafoncca LA3LIALO Nons
WL3A NG 82594 25480,87 - 3185.10|| 568.54 55739 31,21 287,881 3185.10
14341B 10| XNone o
3B 6 8R396—— 125419379 SXTTE T 56185564506 gelrses 287319
riele-Grace 1435424 |0 None
L3424 1G 125604 38749.60 L48L3.70]! 864,60 84764 K746 LZ7.79 | 4843.70
P IL3L2R 0 None
143428 |G| 75362 | 2324,9.76 592.86 | 581.24 | 32.54 | 300,20
§ |
|N g ) o = lA 3 3 | 3 1
‘Does nof include 1B.22% interest to Cities Servi ce 7 m\% Asn /
N TOTAL THIS PAGE- O e B&50 5 R .
. GRAND TOTAL LAST PacE onLY- G| 6Hb508— | 18955004 16077.501] 11.09.82 _14323,35 | 21.2.09 2332.92 L12518.18 J

Gr4e&3 185T634.7F

DO NOT USKE COMMAS TO DESIGNATE THOUSANDS.
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MORAN OIL PRODUCING & DRILLING CORPORATION
August 31, 1972

Mr. Dan Hannifin
P. O. Box 182
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

Thank you for the bid request un your proposed 11,800' Test located in
Section 29, T22S, R27E, Eddy County, New Mexico.

We are pleased to submit the following footage offer:

Footage:

0 - 11,800' $8.90 per foot, plus tax
Daywork:

0 - 11,800 $7450.00 with drill pipe, plus tax

£7400.00 without drill pipe, plus tax
Our Rig No. 3, ihventory attached, will be available October 1, 1972.

We sincerely appreciate your asking us to bid this work and hope to be
of service to you in the near future.

Yours very truly,
> MORAN OIL P ‘D‘UCING & DRILLING CORP.
Sz - SR\
K. D) McPeters

KDMC/d
Attach.

P. 0. BOX 1919 HOBBS, -NEW MEXICO 88240 (5605) 393-717¢ ©(915) 563-0562
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7000 — 14,0007

. DRAWWORKS
Mid-Continent U-712-A. Catheads: Make-up, Kelco: Break-out,
Unit. Drum: 1%4° Lebus grooved. Compound: 2-engine oil

" bath chain drive. Brake: Hydromatic Parkersburg 40°" double

ENGINES .
Two 495-H.P. F-3520 Waukeshas, butane or natural gas.
Clutches: 24" Fawick

; DRILLING MAST

Lee C. Moore, 131", 550.000# capacity. Substructure: 12’ x
50" x 24" with 6’ pony optional ’

TRAVELING EQUIPMENT

Block: Oilwell 450-ton. Hook: BJ 4300 350-ton. Swivel: Na-
ionat N-69 300-ton
: ‘MUD PUMPS .
“ Pump No. 1: Gardner-Denver GRGXP Duplex, 700-H. P. with

driven. Pump No. 2: ldeat C-250, 350-H. P . powered by one
.Waukesha NKR engine

LIGHTING SYSTEM
Generatrors: two Kohler 15 kw. A.C. light plants powered by

“steel fluid end, 5 - 734" liners, 16" stroke. Compound-

Waukesha 180 GKB. Lighting: All lights fiuorescent or mercury
vapor. All vapor-proof. -

DRILL PIPE :
14,000, 4V4 " Grade E. Tool Joints: 4°° H-90, 6" 0OD*

BLOWGUT PREVENTERS
One Shaffer LWS hydraulic double 10°° x 1500 series with
Payne 4-valve accumulator closing unit. Manifold. 4 x 1600
series flanged connnctions. One Hydril 10" x 1500 series

DRILL COLLARS . o
Thirty Drilco spiral-grooved 6% 0D, 2V4 " ID. Three ULrilco
square collars (6347, 774.83%4 " 0D’s) *

MUD PITS
Three 8° x 5" x 30" steel pits. Shale Shaker: Link Belt double
screen. -

WATER STORAGE
Two 5CO-bbl. horizontal tanks.

* HOUSING
One 8" x 24° air conditioned trailer house with sleeping and
cooking accommodations :
COMMUNICATIONS
24-hour direct telephone interconpect through Hobbs (397-
3291) or Midland-Odessa (563-0562)
*Other strings of pipe and collars avaitable as specified.

~ MORAN OIL PRODUCING AND DRILLING CORPORATION

P. 0. Box 1919 00 Hobbs. New Mexico 8824OD(91 5} 563-06620(505) 393-7176
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(DRESSER)

Dresser Atlas

CIVISON OF DIIESSER NODULTRIES INTC

10201 WESTHEIMER, P.0O. BOX 1407, HOUSTON, TEXAS 77001 « 713 844 2-7100

Mr, Dan Hannifin

The following is the cost of the logging program for your 11, 800 foot
well in Carsbad Field;

Service Charge $ 200. 00
BHC Acoustilog/Neutron Gamma Ray Caliper $4484, 00
Laterolﬂog from TD back to casing $1976, 40
Micro-Laterolog from TD to casing $1921, 50
]énstrument Protection Charge $ 15.00

Total $8596. 90

We will bring the logs to Midland office and make a Mowveable
Oil Plot at no charge,




TETRA TROM, INQ.

030 NOAIN ADIIMIAD #L

Y vo
PANADEMS CALIIOAMIA $1107
VELRPEQNE L A1) £40.4300

| Heaiing Date 477«7 73/

' BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ ,,
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
ﬂwf‘:xr{isir N,'_O.w_é______
CASENO.  Y83G

St;ebmified by '4 bfbéﬂe\'«ﬁ‘f’@g___




DRILL?NG VENTURE TO EVALUATE PRODUCTIVE POSS:3ILITIES OF PENNSYLVANIA GAS 20NES

S% of Section 24, Township 22 South,
Range 26 East, Eddy County, New Mexico

, ,/!/ ~
L (s ;7
i ' S R
‘ ‘Title opinion, etc. - Legal work . 2,800 o Y
) - Survey & Permit T 400 I b
: Road and Location Preparation 1,250 AR
i Surface Damages . 60
§ Fencing - Fill Pits - Cleanup 1,450
9700 ft. @ 10.20 per foot 98,940
t Daywork w/D.P. 26 days @ $1,675 43,550
i Daywork wo/D.P. 5 days @ $1,550 7,750 -
0 Formation Testing 5,700 Ce
i Cement and Cementing 6,000
' Logging 12,000
Other Services - Welding, etc. 150
g Trucking - 50
b Geology . 6,000
: Engineering 1,500
- Labor . 350
' Water and Fuel. 3,300 -
Drilling Mud and Chemicals : 8,000“’///
Company Supervision 2,400 ‘ o
Cost to P & A ~ 2,000 S gy
Contingencies : 10,000 : /[(‘l ’(”u”A )
Casing Supplies 600 }VU‘ /
o } P4 ’I‘f/
TOTAL INTANGIBLE DRILLING COSTS 214,250 e N
‘ AN . SR o
Conductor Casing 250 AN \L}yﬁl.; b
13-3/8" Surface Casing - 400! 2,900 A R |
9-5/8" Protection Casing ~ 5400! 28,000 5 ’ ///
TOTAL TANGIBLE DRILLING COSTS 31,150 P!
DRY HOLE COSTS . 245,400 2 9 &
Intangible Completion Costs L
. I . . {4 F
Day Work wo/D.P. 3 days @ $1,550 4,650 TR S
Completion rig - 5 days @ $456/day 2,280 oty N
POC and CBL Log 3,000 REC M
Cement and Cementing - 6,000 A
Perforating 2,800 ~
Engineering. » 2,000
Rental Equipment 4,900
Casing Supplies A 2,000
TOTAL INTANGCIBLE COMPLETION COSTS 27,630
7" OD Casing - 12,0007 _ 57,000:
2-7/8" OD Tubing; - 12,000 18,000
Wellhead Equipment ’ 10,000
Surface Equipment o 10,000 e
TOTAL TANGIBLE COMPLETION COSTS 95,000 7,707
Less P & A Costs 2,000 BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ

T Sy . /
OTAL .COMPLETED WSLL COSTS 366,030 ( » EXHIBIT NO._‘i o

: CASE NO-W_’__ s s e 5 en e e e rermeeemmt
Submitted by__
Baaring Dciéh_,,.__..

, /g. CORSERVATION COMMISSION




STATE OF NEW MEXICO
011 CONSERVATION COMMSSSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

t

! o REs COMPULSORY POCLING ORDER IN .
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL
EODY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO YMOM IT MAY CONCERN: : .

WE THE UNDERS IGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OfL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTICN 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HERESY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE BE MACE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL WHICH IS TO 8E DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE, : : |

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BFE OPERATORS. .

V7774 -J%:%Méﬁ;\—&w/am

LG




STATE OF NEW MEXICO
Ol CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

REs COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN .
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL
EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

-

TO VMOM IT MAY CONCERN: -

WE THE UNDERS IGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE |1 AND CORINNE GRACE BE W\DE OPERATORS OF THE
FROPOSED WELL YMICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF M. GRACE'S

CHOiCE.

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS .

N O ) ;
“-,L,g,cL’L((]()l k#:?uj/z, d gL




CITIES SERVICE Oii. COMPANY £06 Vaughn Building
' ‘idland, Texas 79701

Telephone: 915684-7131

~

February 3, 1972

S "”/ S
" Y LsSa
’, “ 2
/(7 C,/,
Y A L
ot vew sexico i1 . L 5
Scate of New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission ] Y L,/ 2
Post Office Box 2088 5 \,//(g(gz AL

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Subject: Case No. 4643,
Oxder No, R-4239.

L e e e e e ]

Gentlemen:

As set out in Paragraph 3 of Page 3 of the above mentioned
Ordery Cities Service is required to furnish you with the attached
copies of the itemized schedule of cstimated well costs.

If we can be of further assistance, please advise,

Yours truly,

CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY

5 -

i . )
‘. - ;‘k/ g\,‘
AL"I‘J!‘)—:; \_{' /LA

Ronnie G. Ward

Landman
e " BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ N
Attachment L CONSERVATION COMMISS|
: fex EXHIBIT NO. /.
FASENO. e
Sybmitted ?)Y-,__,__,,,_"_M____—.—-ﬂ——
l Hearing Date e
- e







STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSGRY POOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBALD=MURROW GAS POOL
E0DY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO ‘

TO YHOM IT MAY CONCERM:

WE THE UNDERS IGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE 01l AND GAS ANO OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE |! AND CORINNE GRACE BE I/ADE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL ¥HICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF M. GRACE'S
CHOICE.

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE i AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

777/& </ 777/&0 ' ovc/‘? g 447//?(2444_

R 7lilosr v
N ‘%W%o Errits Ao e
Ay Ju il Y eocls

‘ Mftzdf | f ﬂif/ﬂ%
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STATE OF NEW MEX1CO
. OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY PCOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD~MORROW GAS POOL
EODY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO vHOM IT MAY CONCERN: -

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OfL AND GAS AND OTHER MINEFAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.F.M. DO HERZBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE BE MDE OPERATORS OF THE

PROPOSED WELL WHICH IS TO BE ORILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE.

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE 1] AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

Vofsee p Boellh
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO

0IL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICC

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN .
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-~MORROW GAS POOL
EODY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO VHOM IT MAY CONCERN: -

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE O0IL AND GAS AND OTHER MiINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL VHICH IS TO BE ORILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE. :

WE FEEL THAT MR. MiCHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

e f Yo Jeomeod [Yavete ‘
’ ﬁdx Db JWeolar

o ,.'E‘.‘I-‘.a;‘().“\E.E,\(N‘.“.II\E‘?R uT ' |
e CONCERVATION COMMIST

(7 aen EXHIBIT NO._LD.

*




STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION ,.
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER [N
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL
EODY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

-

TO VHOM IT MAY: CONCERN:

WE THE UNDERS IGNED AS OWNER OR OVWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, M.M.P.M. DO HERCBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE
PROPOSED WELL YHICH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE,

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE 1| AND CCRINNE,GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
~IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

PV oty
{f(/\c;mo; X 72)2/(70494& )

400 o ey e et e TN

et
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO
O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
'SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL
EODY CQOUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN: -

i WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL
N RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
. REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE BE MAOE OPERATORS OF THE

PROPOSED WELL WH!CH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S
CHOICE.

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE || AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVEb THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS ABEA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

vt e e e
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO -
0lL CONSERVATION COMMISSION , ]
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO ‘

RE: COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN :
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL
EODY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

-

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

WE THE UNDERSIGNED AS OWNER OR OWNERS OF THE OIL AND GAS AND OTHER MINERAL

. RIGHTS IN AND UNDER THE S/2 OF SECTION 24, T225, R26 EAST, N.M.P.M. DO HEREBY
REQUEST THAT MICHAEL P. GRACE 1! AND CORINNE GRACE BE MADE OPERATORS OF THE :
PROPOSED WELL WrHCH IS TO BE DRILLED IN AN ORTHODOX LOCATION OF MR. GRACE'S '
CHOICE. ;

WE FEEL THAT MR. MICHAEL P. GRACE 11 AND CORINNE GRACE HAVE PROVED THEIR ABILITY
IN THIS AREA AND THAT THEY ARE BEST QUALIFIED TO BE OPERATORS.

RN LV UTE ,‘ ‘
V/\TION COM' o y

ﬁm SHIBIT NO. - /Z
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Mr. Dan Hannifin
P. O. Box 182

R N I

o~

Non e | N 0 S LU N S

September 8, 1972

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

Dear Sir:

Thank you for the visit to our office last week to discuss your proposed

17,800' Test located in Section 24, T22S, R27E, Eddy County, New Mexica.

KDMC/d
Attach.

. 0.BOX 1619

HOBBS

Please find attached an estimated AFE cost as we discussed.

| hope we are able to»lmake some kind of deal on this prospect.

Yours very truly,

MORAN OIL PRODUCING & DRILLING CORP.

N4 _.

K. D. McPeters

R

P
Py

UL SION

. NEW MEXICO 88240 C(5GH) 393-7176 i

v




PPV 4T A

Dan Hannifin - 11,800" Test
Section 24, 1228, RI6E

Eddy County, New Mexico
ESTIMATED AFE COST

Stake well $ 7150

Damages, location and roadway 2,500
350' 13 3/8 484 H-40 @ 8.20 - 2,870
5300 9 5/8 : ‘
3400' 9 5/& 364 K-55 @ 5.64 19,176
1700’ 9 5/8 40# K-55 @ 6.27 6,897
850' 9 5/8 40# N-80 @ 7.76 ) 6,596
Cement 13 3/8 1,500
Cement 9 5/8 2,500
13 3/8 Float Equipment : 150
9 5/8 Float Equipment ’ ' 700
13 3/8 X 9 5/8 casingheau ;oo 2,000
Drilling mud ! ' 20,000
Logs ; 10,000
Rig time to log f; 2,000
3 - DST's at $3000 each ' ! 9,000
Welding, etc. ‘ . p f 7,000
Contingencies ’ ;o 9,000
96,039
// \ 3,841
‘ 99, 880
11, 800" drilling at $8.9 105,020
4,200

ESTIMATED DRY HOLA

11,800 - § 172 )
900" 5 1/3 174 N-80 Buw‘%s @ 3.6 3,295
8950' 5 1/2 17# N-80 @ 3.4l 30,700
27140' 5 172 20#-N-80 @ 4. 04 ' 8,690
11,800 2\3/8-4.7# N-80 tubing @ $1 11,800
Cement 5N /2 2,500
Perforating _ 1,500
Acidizing and Treat 3,000
Tank battery and etc. 7,000
Labor and trucking : 3,000
Miscellaneous and contingencies _ 7,000
COMPLETION COST : : 78,485

% tox A 3,140

TOTAL COST COMPLETED WELL ’ $2907725

‘;‘)OQ)"‘, / ":\, e

5209700 267"

".’-;;‘)';



IMEQRK TUR
OTL CONSERVATION CONMISSTOM OF NEW WRAICe
TN THE MATTER OF THRE APPLICATICN OF e g

D, L, HARNIFIN FCR CONPULSORY POOLING,
EDDY COUNTY, NEW LZXICO

APPILICATIOHN

Comes now D, L. Hannifin and, as provided by Section
6£5-3-14, New Mexico Statutes 1953, as amended, applies to

the 0il Conservation Commission of New lexico for an order

pooling all of the mineral interests in and under S/2 of

Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26 East, N.M.P.WM.,

—
Eddy County, New Mexico, and in support thereof would show

the Commissionsi

1. Applicant is the owner of the operating rights
on the SE/k of Section 24, Township 22 South, Ranze 26
East, N.M.P.,fi.

2. Michael P. Grace and Corinne Crace are the ovners
of the operating rights on the SW/L of the above described
section. Their address is P. O. Box 1418, Carlsbad, N.M. ,

88220.

3. Applicant proposes to drill g”&eligin the South

e e

Carlshad-tort sy Gas Pool to be locatéd 1980 feet from the
. : B i 5

P .

e i e e T :

South line ahdxl98oifeet\;rom the Eaé;i{}ﬂg of the above
described secthnrj - |
i, As required by the provisions of Commission Rule ?
104, Applicanthropoées to dedicate the S/2 of Section 24,
Township 22 South, Range 26 East, N.M,P.M. to the well,

o ' (/F —_ 7
| DOy i Mm@é;, “—

YR Sy
N




and.in order Lo aveid the drillins of un:‘,(:cor:'sary wells, to
pr’bte(tt correclative risnts, and fe nrevent waste, the
Commission should pool all intercsts in the spacing or
proration unit as a unit.

WHEREFORE, applicant prays that the Cormmission set
tritg matter for hearing before the Comnission or the |
Commission's duly appointed examiner, and that after
notice and hearing as required by law, the Commission
enter its order pooling all interests underlyihg the S/2
of Section 24, Township 22 South, Ranse 26 East, N.K,.P.N.,
#ddy County, New lexico, together with provision for
applicant to recover his costs out of the production
including a risk factor fo be determined by the Commission
and with provision for the payment of operating costs and
costs of supervision out of production to bhe allocated
among the owners-.as their interests may appear, and for
such further orders as may be proper in the premises.

Respectfully submitted,

D, L. Hannifin
.

BY /NI~ -
KELLAHIN & FOX
P. 0. Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501
Attorneys for Applicant
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO
IN THE MATPER OF THE APPLICATION ﬁ
OF

MICHAEL P. GRACE II and
CORINNE GRACE

FOR A COMPULSORY POOLING ORDER IN s
THE SOUTH CARLSBAD-MORROW GAS POOL, _ </ <3
~—~EPDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. Cpze 753

s
o et e e

APPLICATION

COME NOW the Applicants in the above styled cause, and respect-
fully make application to the COmm;ssion for a compulsory pooling
order covering the S/2 of Section 24, Township 22 South, Range 26
East, N.M.P.M., EddyACounty, New Mexico, covering all mineral 4
interests of whatsoever kind and nature in all formations from the

surface of the earth to the base of the Morrow formation. Applicants

further pray that Applicants be named as the operator of the

pooled unit requested above.
v Applicants would propose to dedicate the above referred pool

unit to a well to be drilled at an orthodox location at some point

e e————

within the boundary of said pool unit, which location will be

selected by the Applicants priqr to the time of hearing on this
appiication, after having all geological data that could be derived
from the presently drilling wells in therimmediate araa. |
Applicants are the owners of and have the sole and exclusive
right to drill from the formations which are the subject of this
application underlying -the SW/4 of said Section 24, and applicants
are informed and believe and on the basis of such information and

belief alieée that D. L. Hannifin, whose address is P. 0. Box 182,

macr———— >
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Roswell, New Mexico, owns or controls the drilling rights with‘

respect to the game formations underlying the SE/A of sald Section 24,
D. L. Hannifin has heretofore filed application with the

Commission for a compulsory pooling crder covering the S/2 af said

Section 24, which has been docketed as Commission case no. 48193

and is currently set down for hearing on or about September 13, 1972,

which application requests that D. L. Hannifin be named as operatox

of said pooled unit. In view of the conflict between the instant

application and that of D. L. Hannifin referred to above, Applicants

would respectfully move the Commission to continue the hearing on_
T

the Hannifin appllcatlon in case no. 4819 until such time as the

instant application can be heard, after due nothgagggpegg red ed by

T T

1aw, and then and Lhere consolldate the 1nstant appllcatlon w1th

case no. 4819 for purposes of hearlng.

e et = —

e

‘Awﬂ’The instant application is in the intereéts of conservation and-
will prevent waste and protect the correlative rights of all parties
concerned.

WHEREFORE, Applicants pray that the foregoing application be
set down for hearing at the next regularly scheduled examiner’s
hearing, that case no. 4819 be cantinued until such time and that
both cases be consolidated for purposes of hearing.
BURR é COOLEY

152 Petroleum Cepter Building
ew Mexico 87401

“Willia® J. Cooley
Attorneys/for Applican
/







